

























SEVEN CURRENT COACHES AMONG THE TOP 30 ACTIVE VICTORIES LEADERS
MORE BCS WINS AND APPEARANCES THAN ANY OTHER LEAGUE
RECORD-SETTING ATTENDANCE NUMBERS DURING 2005 CAMPAIGN
MORE ACADEMIC ALL-BIG TEN SELECTIONS THAN EVER IN 2005

# The 111th Year of Big Ten Football























#### **Table of Contents**

Media Information2
2006 Preseason Notes
2006 Composite Schedule
2005 Season in Review
2005 All-Big Ten Teams
Team Outlooks
Illinois Fighting Illini18
Indiana Hoosiers19
Iowa Hawkeyes
Michigan Wolverines21
Michigan State Spartans22
Minnesota Golden Gophers
Northwestern Wildcats
Ohio State Buckeyes25
Penn State Nittany Lions26
Purdue Boilermakers27
Wisconsin Badgers
2005 Stats - All Games
2005 Stats - Conference Games Only34-38
2005 Stats - Single-Game Highs

### 2006 Big Ten Football Spring Practice and Spring Game Dates

	Beginning of Spring Practice	Date of Spring Game
Illinois	March 27	April 22
Indiana	March 21	April 15
Iowa	March 22	No game*
	(ends April 15)	
Michigan	March 18	No game
	(ends April 15)	
Michigan State	March 24	No game
	(ends April 21)	
Minnesota	March 28	April 22
Northwestern	March 28	April 22
Ohio State	March 30	April 22
Penn State	March 25	April 22
Purdue	April 5	April 29
Wisconsin	March 25	April 22

<sup>\*</sup> Due to stadium renovations

# 2006 Big Ten Kickoff Luncheon and Football Media Days

The 2006 Big Ten Kickoff Luncheon and football media days will be held from August 1-2 at the Hyatt Regency Chicago.

### **Big Ten Conference Office Staff**

1500 West Higgins Road Park Ridge, IL 60068-6300 (847) 696-1010

Commissioner of Athletics	lames F Delany
Assoc. Commissioner - Chief Operating	Sumos E. Bolumy
Officer/Chief Financial Officer	Brad Traviolia
Assoc. Commissioner - External Relations	Wayne Baskerville
Assoc. Commissioner - Officiating Programs	Richard Falk
Assoc. Commissioner - Governance	Carol A. lwaoka
Assoc. Commissioner -	
Television Administration	
Asst. Commissioner - Communications	•
Asst. Commissioner - Championships	
Director of Compliance	
Director of Corporate Sponsorships	leri Lenth
Director of Technology	
Assoc. Director of Championships	
Asst. Director of Championships	
Asst. Director of Communications	
Asst. Director of Compliance	
Budget and Finance Director	
Production Coordinator/Building Administrator	
Assistant to the Commissioner	
Support Staff	
Support Staff	
Support Staff	Mary Jo O'Donohue
Support Staff	Madeline Russell
Robert Hammel Communications Intern	
C.D. Henry Intern	
Governance Intern	
Web Intern	
Web Intern	
Coordinator of Officials-Volleyball	Marcia Alterman
Coordinator of Officials-Women's Basketball	
Coordinator of Officials-Football	David IVI. Parry

# **Media Information**



#### **GREETINGS FROM THE BIG TEN**

With the 111th season of Big Ten college football hitting the fields in the fall, the conference is prepared for another successful season both on and off the field. This prospectus is intended to assist the media's preparation for another great Big Ten football season. For additional information, please feel free to contact the Big Ten Communications office. Thank you for your coverage of Big Ten football and we look forward to working with you this season.

Big Ten Media Days and Kickoff Luncheon The 2006 Big Ten Football Media Days and 35th annual Kickoff Luncheon will be held on Tuesday and Wednesday, August 1-2, at the Hyatt Regency Chicago, featuring all 11 head coaches and some of the conference's top returning players. For credential application information, please contact either Scott Chipman or Robin Jentes at the Big Ten office.

#### Internet

The Big Ten Conference official website can be accessed by visiting www.bigten.org. Statistical information and standings for all sports are updated on the website frequently. Additional information such as schedules, news releases, feature stories and links to each Big Ten university and athletic department web site can also be found on the site.

For updates on all Big Ten Conference Championships, log on to www.bigten.org. The Big Ten website is best viewed by using current versions of either Netscape Communicator or Microsoft Internet Explorer.

#### **Publications**

Big Ten Conference publications are available for sale to the general public by contacting the Big Ten office.

#### Teleconference

Big Ten football coaches will participate in a weekly media teleconference on Tuesdays from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. CT. Contact the Big Ten Communications office for the teleconference phone number and schedule.

#### Big Ten Players of the Week

Big Ten Football Players of the Week are selected in three categories: offensive, defensive and special teams. The Big Ten office will announce weekly football award winners on Mondays. Award winners are chosen by a vote of the Big Ten Communications staff from nominations supplied by the sports information offices.

### BIG TEN CONFERENCE COMMUNICATIONS DEPARTMENT

Scott Chipman (primary contact)\*
Assistant Commissioner for Communications schipman@bigten.org
Home: (630) 378-0626
Cell: (630) 936-6005

Robin Jentes (secondary contact)\*
Assoc. Director of Communications
rjentes@bigten.org
Cell: (773) 368-0048

Jeff Smith
Asst. Director of Communications
jsmith@bigten.org
Cell: (312) 363-7546

Natalie Johnson Robert Hammel Communications Intern njohnson@bigten.org

\* Football Contacts

#### Other Awards and Honors

Additional awards are selected for each conference sport. In football, coaches and a media panel each choose All-Conference teams (First, Second and Honorable Mention). Coaches and media pick Big Ten Offensive and Defensive Players and a Freshman of the Year. The coaches select the conference Offensive and Defensive Linemen of the Year, while the media vote on the Dave McClain Coach of the Year award. The Big Ten Chicago Tribune Most Valuable Player is chosen from each of the 11 institutions' MVPs.

The Big Ten also names one Sportsmanship Award honoree from each institution in the sport of football. These 11 student-athletes become candidates for the Big Ten Sportsmanship Award, as the conference honors one male and one female student-athlete from each institution at the end of the school year.

Academic All-Big Ten teams are named for every sport. The teams are composed of all letterwinners who have a cumulative grade point average of "B" or better. Freshmen and first-year junior college transfers are not eligible for Academic All-Big Ten selection.

#### **BIG TEN FOOTBALL CONTACTS**

#### Illinois

Cassie Arner arner@uiuc.edu Phone: (217) 333-1391 Fax: (217) 333-5540

#### Indiana

Pete Rhoda prhoda@indiana.edu Phone: (812) 855-9399 Fax: (812) 855-9401

#### lowa

Phil Haddy phillip-haddy@uiowa.edu Phone: (319) 335-9411 Fax: (319) 335-9417

#### Michigan

Dave Ablauf and Jim Schneider dablauf@umich.edu schneids@umich.edu Phone: (734) 763-1381 Fax: (734) 647-1188

#### Michigan State

John Lewandowski lewand19@ath.msu.edu Phone: (517) 355-2271 Fax: (517) 353-9636

#### Minnesota

Shane Sandersfeld sande102@umn.edu Phone: (612) 625-4090 Fax: (612) 625-0359

#### Northwestern

Mike Wolf mwolf@northwestern.edu Phone: (847) 491-7503 Fax: (847) 491-8818

#### Ohio State

Steve Snapp snapp.1@osu.edu Phone: (614) 292-6861 Fax: (614) 292-8547

#### Penn State

Jeff Nelson jtn4@psu.edu Phone: (814) 865-1757 Fax: (814) 863-3165

#### Purdue

Tom Schott tschott@purdue.edu Phone: (765) 494-3202 Fax: (765) 494-5447

#### Wisconsin

Justin Doherty jmd@athletics.wisc.edu Phone: (608) 262-1811 Fax: (608) 262-8184

# **Preseason Notes**



Welcome Back: Returning to Big Ten fields in 2006 are 18 All-Conference players from last season, including six first team honorees and 12 second team selections. The first-team returnees are comprised of three offensive standouts, two defensive players and one punter. The second team picks include six players on offense, five on defense and one kicker. In addition, 22 honorable mention honorees from last season also return to campus.

#### ALL-BIG TEN FIRST-TEAM RETURNEES

#### **OFFENSE**

Matt Spaeth, SR, TE, MINN

STATS: 26-333 yards, 4 TDs

Ranked third on the team with 26 receptions for 333 yards while his four touchdowns were the second-highest total among all Gophers.

Levi Brown, SR, OL, PSU (Coaches only)

Led Penn State to its second Big Ten title and first BCS bowl victory and earned second-team All-America accolades from the Associated Press after spearheading an attack that ranked second in the league and among the top 15 in the country in both scoring and rushing offense.

#### Joe Thomas, SR, OL, WIS

Named a second-team All-American by the Walter Camp Football Foundation after helping the Badgers rank third in the league (and 14th nationally) with 34.3 points per game and blocking for running back Brian Calhoun, who rated second in the conference and sixth nationally with 125.8 yards per game.

#### **DEFENSE**

Ken Iwebema, JR, DL, IOWA (Media only)

STATS: 48 tackles, 10.0 TFLs, 7.0 sacks
Led lowa with seven sacks (-38 yards) as a sophomore and ranked third with 10.0 TFLs (-51 yards) while racking up 48 tackles.

#### Paul Posluszny, SR, LB, PSU

STATS: 116 tackles (64 solo), 11.0 TFLs Winner of the Bednarik and Butkus Awards and earned consensus first-team All-America honors after leading PSU with 116 tackles and adding 11.0 TFLs (-38 yards) and 3.0 sacks (-21 yards).

STARTERS RETURNING/LOST FOR 2006						
Starters Returning Starters Lost						
School	Off.	Def.	<u>SŤ</u>	<u>Total</u>	Off. Def. ST Total	
Illinois	10	10	1	21	1 1 1 3	
Indiana	7	6	2	15	4 5 0 9	
Iowa	7	7	2	16	4 4 0 8	
Michigan	6	8	2	16	5 3 0 8	
Michigan State	6	6	1	13	5 5 0 10	
Minnesota	7	7	2	16	5 5 0 10	
Northwestern	8	8	1	17	4 3 1 8	
Ohio State	8	2	1	11	3 9 1 13	
Penn State	5	4	2	11	6 7 0 13	
Purdue	7	4	0	11	4 7 2 13	
Wisconsin	3	8	2	13	8 3 0 11	

#### SPECIAL TEAMS

Ken DeBauche, JR, P, WIS

STATS: 57-2555 yards, 44.8 avg., 22 Inside 20 Led the Big Ten and ranked eighth nationally with 44.8 yards per boot while placing 22 punts inside the 20-yard line and producing a long of 59 yards.

#### ALL-BIG TEN SECOND-TEAM RETURNEES

#### **OFFENSE**

James Hardy, SO, WR, IND (Media only)
STATS: 61-893 yards, 10 TDs
Albert Young, JR, RB, IOWA (Media only)
STATS: 249-1,334 yards, 8 TDs
Tyrell Sutton, SO, RB, NU
STATS: 250-1,474 yards, 16 TDs
Tony Hunt, SR, RB, PSU (Coaches only)
STATS: 174-1,047 yards, 6 TDs
Dorien Bryant, JR, WR, PUR (Media only)
STATS: 80-960 yards, 4 TDs
Jordan Grimes, JR, OL, PUR (Coaches only)

#### **DEFENSE**

Leon Hall, SR, DB, MICH

STATS: 61 tackles (49 solo), 4 interceptions
Marquice Cole, SR, DB, NU (Media only)
STATS: 46 tackles (34 solo), 5 interceptions
Quinn Pitcock, SR, DL, OSU (Coaches only)
STATS: 28 tackles (15 solo), 3 TFLs, 1 sack
Jay Alford, SR, DL, PSU (Media only)
STATS: 37 tackles (16 solo), 11.5 TFLs, 8.5 sacks
Roderick Rogers, SR, DB, WIS (Media only)
STATS: 56 tackles (38 solo), 3 interceptions

#### SPECIAL TEAMS

Kyle Schlicher, SR, K, IOWA

STATS: 17-21 FGs, 81.0 pct., Long of 52 yards

Familiar Faces in Starting Lineup: Eight of the Big Ten's 11 teams return more than half of their starters from a season ago, as Illinois leads the way with an astounding 21 of its 24 starters back on the field in 2006. The Illini lead the conference with 10 of the 11 starters returning on both offense and defense along with a two-year starter at kicker. Northwestern ranks second with 17 starters back on campus while lowa, Michigan and Minnesota each bring back 16 starters. The Wildcats rank second behind Illinois with eight starters returning on both offense and defense. Ohio State also has eight returning offensive starters but brings back only two starters on defense, the lowest number among league schools. The Wolverines and Wisconsin equal Northwestern with eight starters back on defense, although the Badgers return only three offensive starters, the least of any Big Ten team. The breakdown of starters returning and lost appears above while a complete list is located on each team page.

The Year of the QB: For the first time in more than 20 years, the Big Ten will feature nine returning starters at the quarterback position entering the 2006 campaign. Since 1986, the Big Ten has returned eight starting signal callers on seven occasions, most recently entering the 2003 season. The following year in 2004, the conference was forced to replace six starting quarterbacks and the league is reaping the benefits in 2006. Of the current group

of nine returnees, six signal callers feature two years of experience in the starting lineup including Iowa's Drew Tate, Michigan's Chad Henne, Michigan State's Drew Stanton, Minnesota's Bryan Cupito, Ohio State's Troy Smith and Wisconsin's John Stocco. The three returning quarterbacks entering their second year as starters are Illinois' Tim Brasic, Indiana's Blake Powers and Purdue's Curtis Painter. Northwestern and Penn State are the only schools breaking in new starters at quarterback after the Wildcats' Brett Basanez and the Nittany Lions' Michael Robinson concluded their careers by sharing Big Ten Offensive Player of the Year laurels last season.

#### BIG TEN'S TOP STATISTICAL RETURNEES FOR ALL GAMES

Category Player, School 2005 Stats (Big Ten ranking) Tyrell Sutton, NU 250 for 1,474 yards, 16 TDs, 122.8 ypg (3rd) Rushing Passing Avg. Drew Stanton, MSU 236 of 354 for 3,077 yards, 22 TDs, 279.7 ypg (2nd) Passing Efficiency Troy Smith, OSU 149 of 237 for 2,282 yards, 16 TDs, 162.7 pass efficiency (1st) Total Offense Drew Stanton, MSU 475 plays, 3,415 yards (3,077 pass/338 rush), 310.5 ypg (2nd) Dorien Bryant, PUR 80 for 960 yards, 4 TDs, 7.27 rpg (1st) Receptions 61 for 893 yards, 10 TDs, 89.3 ypg (1st) **Receiving Yards** James Hardy, IND 1,474 rush, 396 rec., 1,870 yards total, 155.8 ypg (4th) All-Purpose Yards Tyrell Sutton, NU **Tackles** Paul Posluszny, PSU 116 total (64 solo), 9.7 per game (5th) 8.5 for 57 yards, 0.71 per game (4th) Sacks Jay Alford, PSU 14.0 for 67 yards, 1.27 per game (4th) **Tackles For Loss** LaMarr Woodley, MICH Interceptions Marquice Cole, NU 5 interceptions (2nd) 57 punts for 2,555 yards, 44.8 avg. (1st) **Punting** Ken DeBauche, WIS Field Goal Pct. Kyle Schlicher, IOWA 17 field goals on 21 attempts, 81.0 pct. (1st)

# **Preseason Notes**



2005 STATS FOR RETURNING BIG TEN QUARTERBACKS									
<u>Name</u>	<u>YR</u>	<u>G</u>	<u>Att</u>	Cmp	Pct.	<u>Yds</u>	Avg.	<u>TD</u>	Eff.
Troy Smith, OSU - [2]	SR	11	237	149	62.9	2282	207.5	16	162.7
Drew Stanton, MSU - [2]	SR	11	354	236	66.7	3077	279.7	22	153.4
John Stocco, WIS - [2]	SR	13	328	197	60.1	2920	224.6	21	150.5
Drew Tate, IOWA - [2]	SR	12	352	219	62.2	2828	235.7	22	146.3
Bryan Cupito, MINN - [2]	SR	11	297	176	59.3	2530	230.0	19	145.9
Chad Henne, MICH - [2]	JR	12	382	223	58.4	2526	210.5	23	129.6
Blake Powers, IND	JR	11	376	212	56.4	2305	209.5	22	118.7
Tim Brasic, ILL	SR	11	337	206	61.1	1979	179.9	11	114.7
Curtis Painter, PUR	JR	9	170	89	52.4	932	103.6	3	98.4
[2] - Indicates Two-Year Starter									

The QB Class of 2006: Seven of the Big Ten's nine returning starters at quarterback broke the 2,000yard mark last season, while five connected on 20 or more scoring strikes and five completed more than 60 percent of their passes. In addition, eight of the league's top 10 passers in both pass efficiency and yards per game will be back on the field in 2006. The conference's five-most efficient passers from last season will be back under center including Ohio State's **Troy Smith**, who led the Big Ten with a pass efficiency mark of 162.7, the second-highest rating for all games in the last decade behind the 166.4 produced by Michigan State's Jeff Smoker in 2001. The Spartans' Drew Stanton ranked second last season with a passer rating of 153.4, followed by Wisconsin's John Stocco (150.5), Iowa's Drew Tate (146.3) and Minnesota's Bryan Cupito (145.9). Departed NU quarterback Brett Basanez led the league with 301.8 passing yards per game last season while the next seven names on the final stats will be back in uniform, including Stanton (279.7), Tate (235.7), Cupito (230.0), Stocco (224.6), Michigan's Chad Henne (210.5), Indiana's Blake Powers (209.5) and Smith (207.5). Above is a chart listing the statistics of the Big Ten starting quarterbacks returning to the field in 2006.

Who's Catching All The Passes?: In addition to nine starting quarterbacks returning in 2006, the Big Ten also brings back some top wideouts. Among the pass catchers, underclassmen Dorien Bryant of Purdue and James Hardy of Indiana ended last season ranked atop the league stats in receptions and yardage per game, respectively. Bryant, who will be a junior in the fall, led the Big Ten with 7.27 catches per contest after hauling in 80 passes for 960 yards and four touchdowns. Hardy, who will be a sophomore in 2006, racked up 89.3 yards through the air in each game to top all league standouts. He finished his first season with 61 catches for 893 yards and 10 touchdowns, the second-highest total among all conference wideouts. Other wide receivers returning after ranking among the top 10 in those categories last season are Northwestern's Shaun Herbert (3rd with 6.58 rpg and 6th with 71.8 ypg), Michigan State's Jerramy Scott (8th with 4.45 rpg and 9th with 65.6 ypg) and Ohio State's Ted Ginn, Jr., (7th with 66.9 ypg).

Rushing Back to the Field: Despite the fact that the Big Ten's top two rushers last season (Minnesota's Laurence Maroney and Wisconsin's Brian Calhoun) left early for the NFL, five of the top eight ground-gainers will be toting the ball in the fall. That group of returnees will be led by Big Ten Freshman of the Year Tyrell Sutton of Northwestern, who ranked third in the league and eighth nationally with 122.8 yards per contest and third in the conference with 16 rushing touchdowns. lowa's Albert Young, who topped the league in rushing in Big Ten games only, ended the year fourth in the conference for all games with 111.2 stripes per outing and was followed by Ohio State's Antonio Pittman (5th at 110.9 ypg), Penn State's Tony Hunt (7th at 87.2 ypg) and Michigan State's Javon Ringer (8th at 74.3 ypg).

Sophomore Sensations: Freshmen had a big impact on the football field for Big Ten teams in 2005 and those standouts will return for a second helping of league action in 2006. Northwestern running back Tyrell Sutton was named the National Offensive Freshman of the Year by The Sporting *News* and the Big Ten Freshman of the Year. He was also one of six first-year league standouts to be named to The Sporting News Freshman All-American first team, along with Iowa defensive tackle Mitch King, Minnesota defensive end Steven Davis, Ohio State cornerback Malcolm Jenkins, Penn State all-purpose player Justin King and Wisconsin defensive end Matt Shaughnessy. King was one of four Penn State freshmen to boost the Nittany Lions to a share of the Big Ten crown thanks to an improved offense, which led the conference at 35.2 points per game just one season after ranking last in 2004 with only 12.9 points per outing. Penn State's top three receivers last year were all in their first season on the field -- redshirt freshman Deon Butler (37-691 yards, 9 TDs) and true freshmen Jordan Norwood (32-422) and Derrick Williams (22-289, TD). Also on the receiving end, Indiana boasted one of the league's top wideouts in freshman James Hardy, who led the conference with 89.3 receiving yards per game and ranked second with 10 scoring catches, while hauling in 61 passes for 893 yards.

On the Defensive: The Big Ten also returns some impressive performers on the defensive side of the ball, headlined by Penn State linebacker Paul Posluszny. A first-team All-American and the winner of the Bednarik and Butkus Awards last season, Posluszny is the conference's leading returning tackler at 9.7 per game (116 total), good for fifth in the league last year. He is joined on the Nittany Lions by defensive tackle Jay Alford, a second-team All-

ASSOCIATED PRES	65 FIN	AL
Team (1st Place) Record	PTS	Prev.
1. Texas (65) 13-0	1625	2
2. USC 12-1	1560	1
3. Penn State 11-1	1484	3
4. Ohio State 10-2	1428	4
5. West Virginia 11-1	1325	11
6. LSU 11-2	1314	10
7. Virginia Tech 11-2	1197	12
8. Alabama 10-2	1081	13
9. Notre Dame 9-3	1019	5
10. Georgia 10-3	994	8
11. TCU 11-1	937	14
12. Florida 9-3	817	16
12. Oregon 10-2	817	6
14. Auburn 9-3	799	7
15. Wisconsin 10-3	786	21
16. UCLA 10-2	778	17
17. Miami 9-3	589	9
18. Boston College 9-3	545	19
19. Louisville 9-3	410	15
20. Texas Tech 9-3	359	18
21. Clemson 8-4	339	23
22. Oklahoma 8-4	329	NR
23. Florida State 8-5	232	22
24. Nebraska 8-4	128	NR
25. California 8-4	45	NR

ASSOCIATED DDESS FINAL

OTHERS RECEIVING VOTES: Toledo 35, Tulsa 34, Michigan 26, Nevada 25, Navy 20, Iowa 19, Fresno St. 8, Virginia 7, Boise St. 3, Kansas 2, N.C. St. 2, Northwestern 2, South Carolina 1, Utah 1, Missouri 1, Arizona St. 1, Georgia Tech 1.

USA TODAY -	- FINAL	
Team (1st Place) Record	<u>PTS</u>	Prev.
1. Texas (62) 13-0	1550	2
2. USC 12-1	1483	1
3. Penn State 11-1	1421	3
4. Ohio State 10-2	1357	4
5. LSU 11-2	1281	10
6. West Virginia 11-1	1235	11
7. Virginia Tech 11-2	1176	12
8. Alabama 10-2	1066	13
9. TCU 11-1	914	14
10. Georgia 10-3	900	8
11. Notre Dame 9-3	866	6
12. Oregon 10-2	837	5
13. UCLA 10-2	774	17
14. Auburn 9-3	760	7
15. Wisconsin 10-3	739	20
16. Florida 9-3	718	18
17. Boston College 9-3	584	19
18. Miami 9-3	558	9
19. Texas Tech 9-3	422	15
20. Louisville 9-3	342	16
21. Clemson 8-4	310	23
22. Oklahoma 8-4	274	NR
23. Florida State 8-5	209	22
24. Nebraska 8-4	109	NR
25. California 8-4	68	NR

OTHERS RECEIVING VOTES: Tulsa 52, Nevada 35, **Michigan 32**, Toledo 18, Navy 17, **Iowa 15**, Boise State 7, South Carolina 7, Georgia Tech 5, Arizona State 2, **Northwestern** 2, Rutgers 2, N.C. State 1, Utah 1, Virginia 1.

# Preseason Notes



Conference pick who is the league's leading returner in sacks with 8.5 last season (fourth in the conference). Iowa defensive end Ken Iwebema earned first-team All-Big Ten accolades from the media last season after collecting 48 tackles, 10.0 tackles for loss and 7.0 sacks. Michigan linebacker LaMarr Woodley racked up 14.0 TFLs in 2005, the fourthhighest total in the Big Ten and the top returning total for next season. In the defensive backfield, Northwestern's Marquice Cole picked off five passes to rank second among all league players last season and earn second-team All-League laurels. The Big Ten also returns three other standouts that earned second-team All-Conference honors in Wolverines defensive back Leon Hall, Ohio State defensive lineman Quinn Pitcock and Wisconsin defensive back Roderick Rogers.

New Head Badger: The Big Ten will feature one new head coach in 2006 in Wisconsin's Bret Bielema. The Badgers' defensive coordinator the last two seasons will replace outgoing coach and current Director of Athletics Barry Alvarez. Bielema will be the youngest head football coach in the Division I-A ranks after helping the program win 19 games over the last two years. He was the codefensive coordinator at Kansas State under head coach Bill Snyder from 2002-03 after spending nine seasons as an assistant coach at his alma mater, lowa, where he worked for head coaches Hayden Fry and Kirk Ferentz. Head coaches for whom Bielema has worked - Alvarez, Snyder, Ferentz and Fry – have combined to win 547 games and guide their teams to 41 bowl games. Bielema will begin his head coaching career on Sept. 2 against Bowling Green.

Walker and Ferentz Near Landmark Wins:
Northwestern's Randy Walker and Iowa's Kirk
Ferentz will both be aiming for landmark victories at
the start of the 2006 campaign. Walker, beginning his
eighth year in Evanston, has produced a record of
96-81-5 in 16 seasons at Miami (Ohio) and NU and
needs four more wins to crack the century mark.
Ferentz, entering his eighth campaign in Iowa City,
boasts a record of 49-36 with the Hawkeyes and is
aiming to join Hayden Fry (143-89-6 from 1979-98)
and Forest Evashevski (52-34-4 from 1952-60) as
only the third Iowa coach to collect 50 triumphs.

Carr and Paterno Climbing Century Club Ladder: Penn State's Joe Paterno and Michigan's Lloyd Carr joined the Big Ten century club last season, becoming just the 11th and 12th head coaches to collect 100 victories at a conference institution. Paterno enters the 2006 campaign ranked 11th on the all-time list with a record of 107-50 since joining the league in 1993, just just a few victories behind Michigan State's Duffy Daugherty (10th with 109 wins) and Ohio State's John Cooper (9th with 111). Carr will being the 2006 season with a mark of 102-34 in 11 seasons in Ann Arbor. The complete list of coaches in the Big Ten century club appears to the right.

Bia Ten Coaches Among Nation's Best: Seven of the Big Ten's 11 football head coaches appear on the current list of top 30 active coaches in victories (five or more years as a head coach), more than any other conference in the country. The SEC boasts five coaches among the active victory leaders followed by the Big 12 and WAC with four a piece. The Big

Ten features two of the top four coaches in active triumphs in Penn State's Joe Paterno (2nd with 354) and Ohio State's Jim Tressel (4th with 185). Other league mentors among the top 30 include Michigan State's John L. Smith (T13th at 128), Minnesota's Glen Mason (17th at 117), Purdue's Joe Tiller (19th with 106), Michigan's Lloyd Carr (T21st with 102) and Northwestern's Randy Walker (26th with 96). Three conference coaches also appear among the top 15 active coaches in winning percentage in Carr (11th at .756), Paterno (12th at .750) and Tressel (13th at .725). The complete list of top 30 coaches in career victories appears to the right.

Breaking Down the 2006 Schedule: The 2006 Big Ten non-conference schedule features 10 games against 2005-06 bowl opponents, as nine of the 11 league programs will face at least one bowl team. Penn State may face the most challenging schedule with two of its four non-conference foes playing in a bowl last season, including Notre Dame (Fiesta) and Akron (Motor City). Big Ten teams will actually take on the Fighting Irish in four consecutive weekends next season beginning with the Nittany Lions in South Bend on Sept. 9, followed by a road test for Michigan (Sept. 16), a home contest for Michigan State (Sept. 23) and a road game for Purdue (Sept. 30). Five other Big Ten squads will play one non-conference bowl opponent as Illinois will travel to Rutgers (Insight), Minnesota will face a road test at California (Las Vegas), Ohio State will take on defending national champion Texas (Rose) on the road, Iowa will host Iowa State (Houston) and Northwestern will battle Nevada (Hawaii).

**No Plays for 2006:** Each year, two Big Ten teams do not meet. Here is the breakdown of "no-plays" for 2006:

<u>Team</u>	Does not play
Illinois	Michigan, Minnesota
Indiana	Northwestern, Penn State
Iowa	Michigan State, Penn State
Michigan	Illinois, Purdue
Michigan State	Iowa, Wisconsin
Minnesota	Illinois, Northwestern
Northwestern	Indiana, Minnesota
Ohio State	Purdue, Wisconsin
Penn State	Indiana, Iowa
Purdue	Michigan, Ohio State
Wisconsin	Michigan State, Ohio State

BIG	TEN COACHIN	IG RECORDS					
Coach, School	Career (Yrs)	At School (Yrs)	Big Ten Only				
Ron Zook, ILL	25-23 (4)	2-9 (1)	0-8				
Terry Hoeppner, IND	52-32 (7)	4-7 (1)	1-7				
Kirk Ferentz, IOWA	61-57 (10)	49-36 (7)	32-24				
Lloyd Carr, MICH	102-34 (11)	102-34 (11)	68-20				
John L. Smith, MSU	128-78 (17)	18-18 (3)	11-13				
Glen Mason, MINN	117-114-1 (20)	58-50 (9)	29-43				
Randy Walker, NU	96-81-5 (16)	37-46 (7)	24-32				
Jim Tressel, OSU	185-70-2 (20)	50-13 (5)	30-10				
Joe Paterno, PSU	354-117-3 (40)	354-117-3 (40)	64-40				
Joe Tiller, PUR	106-73-1 (15)	67-43 (9)	43-29				
Bret Bielema, WIS	0-0 (0)	0-0 (0)	0-0				

BIG TEN CENTURY CLUB						
Coach, Team	<u>Seasons</u>	Record				
Woody Hayes, OSU	28	205-61-10				
Amos Alonzo Stagg, CHI*	37	199-94-22				
Bo Schembechler, MICH	21	194-48-5				
Fielding Yost, MICH	25	165-29-10				
Hayden Fry, IOWA	20	143-89-6				
Henry Williams, MINN	22	136-33-11				
Robert Zuppke, ILL	29	131-81-13				
Barry Alvarez, WIS	16	118-73-4				
John Cooper, OSU	13	111-43-4				
Duffy Daugherty, MSU	19	109-69-5				
Joe Paterno, PSU*	13	107-50-0				
Lloyd Carr, MICH	11	102-34-0				
* Record while member of Big Ten only						

#### **ACTIVE VICTORIES LEADERS**

Coach, Team	<u>Wins</u>
<ol> <li>Bobby Bowden, Florida State</li> </ol>	359
2. Joe Paterno, Penn State	354
3. Frank Beamer, Virginia Tech	188
4. Jim Tressel, Ohio State	185
5. Chris Ault, Nevada	177
6. Dennis Franchione, Texas A&M	171
7. Mack Brown, Texas	169
8. Fisher DeBerry, Air Force	165
9. Dick Tomey, San Jose State	161
10. Steve Spurrier, South Carolina	149
11. Mike Price, UTEP	145
12. Dennis Erickson, Idaho	144
T13. Phillip Fulmer, Tennessee	128
T13. John L. Smith, Michigan State	128
T13. Howard Schnellenberger, FAU	128
16. Sonny Lubick, Colorado State	122
17. Glen Mason, Minnesota	117
18. Mike Bellotti, Oregon	111
19. Joe Tiller, Purdue	106
20. Jeff Bower, Southern Miss.	103
T21. Lloyd Carr, Michigan	102
T21. Gary Pinkel, Missouri	102
T23. Bobby Ross, Army	100
T23. Rich Brooks, Kentucky	100
25. Hal Mumme, New Mexico State	97
26. Randy Walker, Northwestern	96
27. Dan Hawkins, Colorado	93
28. Houston Nutt, Arkansas	92
29. Watson Brown, UAB	91
30. Tommy Tuberville, Auburn	85
J	

# 2006 Composite Schedule



#### THURSDAY, AUGUST 31

MINNESOTA at Kent State NORTHWESTERN at Miami (Ohio)

#### SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 2

Eastern Illinois at ILLINOIS
Western Michigan at INDIANA
Montana at IOWA
Vanderbilt at MICHIGAN
Idaho at MICHIGAN STATE
Northern Illinois at OHIO STATE
Akron at PENN STATE
Indiana State at PURDUE
Bowling Green vs. WISCONSIN [1]

#### SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 9

ILLINOIS at Rutgers
INDIANA at Ball State
IOWA at Syracuse
Central Michigan at MICHIGAN
E. Michigan at MICHIGAN STATE
MINNESOTA at California
New Hampshire at NORTHWESTERN
OHIO STATE at Texas
PENN STATE at Notre Dame
Miami (Ohio) at PURDUE
Western Illinois at WISCONSIN

#### SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 16

Syracuse at ILLINOIS
Southern Illinois at INDIANA
lowa State at IOWA
MICHIGAN at Notre Dame
MICHIGAN STATE at Pittsburgh
Temple at MINNESOTA
E. Michigan at NORTHWESTERN
Cincinnati at OHIO STATE
Youngstown State at PENN STATE
Ball State at PURDUE
San Diego State at WISCONSIN

#### FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 22

NORTHWESTERN at Nevada

#### SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 23

IOWA at ILLINOIS
WISCONSIN at MICHIGAN
MINNESOTA at PURDUE
PENN STATE at OHIO STATE
Connecticut at INDIANA
Notre Dame at MICHIGAN STATE

#### **SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 30**

ILLINOIS at MICHIGAN STATE
WISCONSIN at INDIANA
OHIO STATE at IOWA
MICHIGAN at MINNESOTA
NORTHWESTERN at PENN STATE
PURDUE at Notre Dame

#### SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7

INDIANA at ILLINOIS
PURDUE at IOWA
MICHIGAN STATE at MICHIGAN
PENN STATE at MINNESOTA
NORTHWESTERN at WISCONSIN
Bowling Green at OHIO STATE

#### SATURDAY, OCTOBER 14

IOWA at INDIANA
MICHIGAN at PENN STATE
OHIO STATE at MICHIGAN STATE
MINNESOTA at WISCONSIN
PURDUE at NORTHWESTERN
Ohio at ILLINOIS

#### SATURDAY, OCTOBER 21

ILLINOIS at PENN STATE
INDIANA at OHIO STATE
IOWA at MICHIGAN
MICHIGAN ST. at NORTHWESTERN
WISCONSIN at PURDUE
North Dakota State at MINNESOTA

#### SATURDAY, OCTOBER 28

ILLINOIS at WISCONSIN
MICHIGAN STATE at INDIANA
NORTHWESTERN at MICHIGAN
MINNESOTA at OHIO STATE
PENN STATE at PURDUE
Northern Illinois at IOWA

#### SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 4

OHIO STATE at ILLINOIS INDIANA at MINNESOTA NORTHWESTERN at IOWA PURDUE at MICHIGAN STATE PENN STATE at WISCONSIN Ball State at MICHIGAN

#### SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 11

PURDUE at ILLINOIS
MICHIGAN at INDIANA
WISCONSIN at IOWA
MINNESOTA at MICHIGAN STATE
OHIO STATE at NORTHWESTERN
Temple at PENN STATE

#### **SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 18**

ILLINOIS at NORTHWESTERN
INDIANA at PURDUE
IOWA at MINNESOTA
MICHIGAN at OHIO STATE
MICHIGAN STATE at PENN STATE
Buffalo at WISCONSIN

#### SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 25

PURDUE at Hawaii

[1] - at Cleveland Browns Stadium

#### BIG TEN NON-CONFERENCE OPPONENTS IN 2006

(Number in parenthesis indicates total times a Big Ten team will face an opponent from this conference.)

Atlantic 10 (1)

New Hampshire (1)	0-0 0-0
Big 12 (2) *lowa State (1) *Texas (1)	<b>0-0</b> 0-0 0-0
Big East (6) Cincinnati (1) Connecticut (1) Pittsburgh (1) *Rutgers (1) Syracuse (2)	0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0
Big Sky (1)	<b>0-0</b>
Montana (1)	0-0
Gateway (4) Indiana State (1) Southern Illinois (1) Western Illinois (1) Youngstown State (1)	0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0
Great West (1)	<b>0-0</b>
North Dakota State (1)	0-0
Mid-American (17)  *Akron (1)  Ball State (3)  Bowling Green (2)  Buffalo (1)  Central Michigan (1)  Eastern Michigan (2)  Kent State (1)  Miami (Ohio) (2)  Northern Illinois (2)  Ohio (1)  Western Michigan (1)	0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0 0-0
Mountain West (1)	<b>0-0</b>
San Diego State (1)	0-0
Ohio Valley (1)	<b>0-0</b>
Eastern Illinois (1)	0-0
Pac-10 (1)	<b>0-0</b>
*California (1)	0-0
SEC (1)	<b>0-0</b>
Vanderbilt (1)	0-0
WAC (3)	0-0
Hawaii (1)	0-0
Idaho (1)	0-0
*Nevada (1)	0-0
Independent (6) *Notre Dame (4) Temple (2)	<b>0-0</b> 0-0 0-0

\* indicates 2005-06 bowl team

0-0

Total (45)

### 2006-07 BIG TEN BOWL LINEUP

#### LISTED IN ALPHABETICAL ORDER

Alamo Bowl -- Big Ten vs. Big 12

Capital One Bowl -- Big Ten vs. SEC

Champs Sports Bowl -- Big Ten vs. ACC

Insight Bowl -- Big Ten vs. Big 12

Outback Bowl -- Big Ten vs. SEC

Rose Bowl -- Big Ten vs. Pac-10

# 2005 Season in Review



	2005 CONFERENCE & OVERALL STANDINGS												
		Conf	erence	Game	es		All (	Sames					
		W-L	<u>PCT</u>	<u>H</u>	<u>A</u>	<u>Streak</u>	W-L	<u>PCT</u>	<u>H</u>	<u>A</u>	N	Top 25	Streak
1.	Penn State#	7-1	.875	4-0	3-1	W4	11-1	.917	7-0	3-1	1-0	4-0	W5
	Ohio State#	7-1	.875	4-0	3-1	W6	10-2	.833	6-1	3-1	1-0	6-2	W7
3.	Wisconsin	5-3	.625	3-1	2-2	L2	10-3	.769	5-1	4-2	1-0	3-1	W2
	Iowa	5-3	.625	3-1	2-2	W2	7-5	.583	5-1	2-3	0-1	1-2	L1
	Michigan	5-3	.625	2-2	3-1	L1	7-5	.583	4-3	3-1	0-1	3-3	L2
	Northwestern	5-3	.625	2-2	3-1	W1	7-5	.583	4-2	3-2	0-1	2-4	L1
7.	Minnesota	4-4	.500	2-2	2-2	L1	7-5	.583	4-2	3-2	0-1	2-2	L2
8.	Purdue	3-5	.375	2-2	1-3	W3	5-6	.455	3-3	2-3	0-0	0-3	W3
9.	Michigan State	2-6	.250	1-3	1-3	L3	5-6	.455	3-3	2-3	0-0	1-2	L3
10.	Indiana	1-7	.125	1-3	0-4	L6	4-7	.364	3-3	1-4	0-0	0-3	L6
11.	Illinois	0-8	.000	0-4	0-4	L9	2-9	.182	2-4	0-5	0-0	0-5	L9
# B	# Big Ten Co-Champion												

#### **BIG TEN BOWL WRAPUP**

A Pair of BCS Wins: The Big Ten produced a perfect 2-0 record in Bowl Championship Series (BCS) games for the third time in the system's eight years after Penn State knocked off Florida State in the Orange Bowl and Ohio State defeated Notre Dame in the Fiesta Bowl. The conference also boasted two BCS victories in 1999 (Wisconsin in Rose, Ohio State in Sugar) and 2000 (Wisconsin in Rose, Michigan in ALL-TIME

Sugar). The Big Ten is the only conference to rack up multiple BCS wins in three different years. The only other leagues to win two BCS games in a single season are the SEC (1999, 2002) and Pac-10 (2001).

BCS Success: The Big Ten leads a 13 berths overall since the system SEC ranks second to the Big Ten w while the Big 12 has also played in BCS records by conference appears BCS games, the most wins of any t only three programs (along with LS

all conferences with eight BCS victories and was created for the 1998-99 season. The with seven BCS triumphs and 11 appearances 11 BCS games. The complete breakdown of rs to the right. Ohio State is a perfect 4-0 in team in the country, while Wisconsin is one of SU and Texas) to boast a 2-0 mark in the BCS.	Big Ten SEC Pac-10 Big 12 Big East Mountain West ACC Independents	8-5 7-4 6-4 5-6 4-4 1-0 1-7 0-2					
ee More Bowl Wins: With a record of 3-4 during the 2005-06 bowl							

2005-06 LEAGUE
BOWL RECORDS

DOWL R	ECUR	υS
League	<u>Bowls</u>	BCS
ACC	5-3	0-1
Big 12	5-3	1-0
Big Ten	3-4	2-0
C-USA	3-3	
Pac-10	3-2	0-1
SEC	3-3	0-1
Mountain West	2-2	
Big East	1-3	1-0
Independents	1-1	0-1
MAC	1-1	
WAC	1-2	
Sun Belt	0-1	

campaign, the Big Ten has recorded three or more bowl wins in four straight seasons for the first time in conference history. The Big Ten was an impressive 5-2 in 2002 followed by three victories in both 2003 (3-5) and 2004 (3-3). The league's 14 bowl wins over a four-year period is tied for second alltime behind the conference's 16 postseason triumphs during the 1996 (4-3), 1997 (2-5), 1998 (5-0) and 1999 (5-2) bowl campaigns.

Conference Call: The Big Ten's total of three bowl wins last season was tied for third among all conferences behind only the ACC and Big 12, which both recorded 5-3 marks. The complete conference-by-conference bowl breakdown appears to the left.

Bowl Coaching Greats: Two different Big Ten coaches appear atop the NCAA charts for bowl victories, appearances and winning percentage for a

career. Penn State's Joe Paterno improved his bowl record to 21-10-1 to stand atop the career postseason victory chart, now two triumphs ahead of Florida State's Bobby Bowden (19-9-1), who lost to the Nittany Lions in the Orange Bowl. Paterno also tops all coaches with 32 bowl appearances in his career. In his final game as the Wisconsin head coach, Barry Alvarez improved to 8-3 in bowl games for a winning percentage of .727, the highest in NCAA history. The NCAA's list of winningest bowl coaches includes only mentors with 11 or more bowl games. Alvarez is followed by Georgia Tech's Bobby Dodd (9-4, .692), Bowden (.672) and Paterno (.672).

#### **BIG TEN BOWL RESULTS**

(Listed Chronologically)

Wednesday, December 28, 2005 MASTERCARD ALAMO BOWL

Nebraska def. No. 20/21 MICHIGAN, 32-28 San Antonio, Texas (62,016)

Friday, December 30, 2005 GAYLORD HOTELS MUSIC CITY BOWL Virginia def. MINNESOTA, 34-31 Nashville, Tenn. (40,519)

VITALIS SUN BOWL

No. 17/17 UCLA def. NORTHWESTERN, 50-38 El Paso, Texas (50,426)

Monday, January 2, 2006 **OUTBACK BOWL** 

No. 16/18 Florida def. No. 25/25 IOWA, 31-24 Tampa, Fla. (65,881)

CAPITAL ONE BOWL

**BCS RECORDS** 

Record

<u>League</u>

No. 21/20 WISCONSIN def. No. 7/7 Auburn, 24-10 Orlando, Fla. (57,221)

**TOSTITOS FIESTA BOWL** No. 4/4 OHIO STATE def.

No. 5/6 Notre Dame, 34-20 Tempe, Ariz. (76,196)

Tuesday, January 3, 2006 FEDEX ORANGE BOWL

No. 3/3 PENN STATE def. No. 22/22 Florida State, 26-23 (3OT)

Miami, Fla. (77,773)

Rankings: AP/USA Today

BIG TEN COACHES BOWL RECORDS								
	Big Ten	<u>Overall</u>						
Zook, ILL	0-0	0-2						
Hoeppner, IND	0-0	1-1						
Ferentz, IOWA	3-2	3-2						
Carr, MICH	5-6	5-6						
Smith, MSU	0-1	1-6						
Mason, MINN	3-3	5-3						
Walker, NU	0-3	0-6						
Tressel, OSU	4-1	4-1						
Paterno, PSU	7-2	21-10-1						
Tiller, PUR	3-5	3-6						
Alvarez, WIS	<u>8-3</u>	<u>8-3</u>						
TOTAL	33-26	51-46-1						

Bowl Winners: The Big Ten's 3-4 bowl record last season included victories in the Capital One, Fiesta and Orange Bowls. Wisconsin sent Alvarez off with a victory in his final game with the Badgers with a convincing win over Auburn in the Capital One Bowl. Ohio State has won four straight bowl games for the second time in school history after defeating Notre Dame in the Fiesta Bowl. The Buckeyes' only other four-game bowl winning streak occurred over two decades with Rose Bowl titles in 1949, 1954, 1957 and 1968. In its first BCS appearance, Penn State edged Florida State in triple overtime in the Orange Bowl with Paterno building on his NCAA record with a 21st bowl triumph.

Close Calls: The Big Ten's four bowl defeats last season came by a combined 26 points, with three of the four losses decided by a touchdown or less. Michigan was edged by Nebraska, 32-28, in the Alamo Bowl with the Cornhuskers scoring the winning touchdown with less than five minutes remaining and the Wolverines final drive stalling after an eight-lateral play ended just 13 yards from the endzone. The Music City Bowl was decided by only three points with

# 2005 Season in Review



#### **BIG TEN BOWL WRAPUP, CONT.**

Virginia taking a 34-31 lead on a field goal with 1:08 on the clock before Minnesota's last drive resulted in an interception in the endzone. Northwestern twice cut the deficit to only five points in the final three minutes against UCLA in the Sun Bowl only to see the Bruins' return a pair of onside kicks for touchdowns after each score, the last occurring with 18 seconds on the clock to seal a 50-38 defeat. Iowa rallied from a 24-point deficit against Florida in the Outback Bowl to pull within 31-24 with 1:24 on the clock before the Gators recovered the onside kick.

**Bowl Attendance:** Four of the Big Ten's seven bowl games drew sellout crowds while the Fiesta Bowl attracted its largest attendance ever for a non-championship game. The conference's seven postseason games attracted 372,811 patrons for an average of 53,259 per contest, including full houses for the Sun, Outback, Fiesta and Orange Bowls.

Working Overtime: Penn State took part in the longest bowl game in Big Ten history when the Nittany Lions defeated Florida State in triple overtime in the 2006 Orange Bowl. The last conference bowl game to need an extra session was the 2004 Capital One Bowl, where Georgia edged Purdue, 34-27. The only other league team to play more than one extra session in a postseason game is Ohio State, as the Buckeyes defeated Miami (Fla.), 31-24, in double overtime in the 2003 Fiesta Bowl to clinch the national title. In eight years of the BCS, only three games have needed extra time and the Big Ten has been a part of all three contests -- the two games mentioned above and the 2000 Orange Bowl with Michigan edging Alabama, 35-34, in overtime.

Seven Teams Go Bowling: The Big Ten's seven bowl berths following the 2005 season matched the second-highest total in conference annals, trailing only the league record of eight bowl participants established following the 2003 campaign. The Big Ten also qualified seven schools for postseason play after the 1993, 1996, 1997, 1999 and 2002 seasons. The conference sent six

or more teams to bowl games for the seventh straight year and 14th time overall. League programs have now made 66 bowl appearances over the last decade (1996-2005) and 219 appearances all-time.

**Big Ten BCS Duos:** In Ohio State and Penn State, the Big Ten sent a pair of teams to BCS games for the fifth time in the system's eight years. Since the inception of the BCS in 1998, the Big Ten has qualified 13 teams for BCS bowls, more than any other conference. The league also sent a pair of squads to BCS games after the following seasons - 1998 (Ohio State, Wisconsin), 1999 (Michigan, Wisconsin), 2002 (Iowa, Ohio State) and 2003 (Michigan, Ohio State).

Winningest Programs Square Off: Four of the top five winningest programs in NCAA history faced off in Big Ten bowl games with Michigan battling Nebraska in the Alamo Bowl and Ohio State challenging Notre Dame in the Fiesta Bowl. With bowl play concluded, the Wolverines currently rank first in college football annals with 849 victories, followed by the Fighting Irish (second with 811 wins), Cornhuskers (fourth with 794) and Buckeyes (T-fifth with 774). In addition, Penn State ranks seventh with 771 wins all-time.

**Bowl Veterans:** The Big Ten boasts three of the 11 programs with 37 or more bowl appearances in Penn State (8th with 38), Michigan (T9th with 37) and Ohio State (T9th with 37). The Nittany Lions are tied for third all-time with 24 bowl triumphs while the Wolverines and Buckeyes are tied for 12th with 18 wins.

**Bowl Streaks:** Michigan's current streak of 31 consecutive bowls is the longest active streak in the nation. Meanwhile, lowa is one of only four schools to play a January bowl game in each of the last four seasons along with USC, Georgia and Florida State.

#### **BIG TEN BOWL TOP PERFORMERS**

#### OFFENSE

IOWA QB **Drew Tate:** Completed 32-of-55 passes for 346 yards and three TDs against Florida in the Outback Bowl, including two scoring strikes to wideout Ed Hinkel in the fourth quarter as Iowa rallied within a TD after trailing 31-7. MICH QB **Chad Henne:** Completed 21-of-43 passes for 270 yards and three TDs and added a scoring run in Alamo Bowl against Nebraska.

MINN QB **Bryan Cupito**: Established career best with four TD passes against Virginia in the Music City Bowl, completing 18-of-28 passes for 263 yards. MINN WR **Ernie Wheelwright**: Hauled in seven passes for 120 yards and a touchdown against the Cavaliers.

NU QB **Brett Basanez**: Set Sun Bowl record with 448 yards of total offense, including connecting on 38-of-70 passes for 416 yards and two TDs vs. UCLA, rallying the Wildcats within five points twice in the last three minutes.

OSU WR Ted Ginn, Jr.: Career-high 167 receiving yards with a TD on eight

receptions while adding a 68-yard scoring run in the Fiesta Bowl.

OSU QB Troy Smith: Named Offensive MVP of the Fiesta Bowl after setting a career high with 342 passing yards, completing 19-of-28 passes with two TDs

and adding 66 yards on the ground in the victory over Notre Dame. PSU QB **Michael Robinson**: Completed 21-of-39 passes for 253 yards and a TD while adding 21 rushing yards in victory over Florida State in Orange Bowl. PSU RB **Austin Scott**: Stepped in after starter Tony Hunt injured an ankle and ran for a season-high 110 yards on 26 carries (4.2 avg.) with two touchdowns

WIS RB Brian Calhoun: Named MVP of the Capital One Bowl after racking up 213 yards on 30 carries (7.1 avg.) with a touchdown in a win over Auburn. WIS WR Brandon Williams: Set career-high and UW bowl record with 173 receiving yards on six receptions (28.8 avg.) with a touchdown vs. Auburn.

#### **DEFENSE**

IOWA LB **Abdul Hodge**: Established an Outback Bowl record with 19 tackles, including 14 solo stops, with a TFL against Florida.

MICH CB Leon Hall: Named Alamo Bowl Defensive MVP after picking off two passes and adding four tackles against Nebraska.

MINN LB **John Shevlin**: Tied for team lead with 10 tackles (eight solo) and produced two TFLs, a sack and a fumble recovery against Virginia.

NU LB **Tim McGarigle**: Collected a game-high 17 tackles, including nine solo stops and a half of a TFL, against UCLA.

NU DE **Kevin Mims** and LB **Nick Roach**: Both returned an interception for a TD in the first quarter as NU set a Sun Bowl record with 22 first quarter points. OSU LB **A.J. Hawk**: Named Defensive MVP of Fiesta Bowl after recording a game-high 12 tackles (nine solo), including 3.5 TFLs and two sacks.

OSU DE Mike Kudla: Set career high with three sacks against Notre Dame, part of a seven-tackle performance in the Fiesta Bowl.

PSU DT **Jay Alford**: Collected 2.5 TFLs, including 1.5 sacks, and forced a fumble against Florida State in the Orange Bowl.

PSU LB Dan Connor: Posted a team-best seven tackles, including two TFLs, to lead a PSU defense that limited FSU's offense to one TD in regulation. WIS LB Mark Zalewski: Recorded eight defensive stops and two TFLs, including an eight-yard sack, to help UW hold Auburn to a season-low 10 points and 236 yards of total offense.

#### SPECIAL TEAMS

IOWA KR Damian Sims: Returned five kickoffs for 107 yards vs. Florida. MICH KR/PR Steve Breaston: Produced 224 all-purpose yards, setting an Alamo Bowl record with 146 kickoff return yards and adding 72 punt return yards. PSU P Jeremy Kapinos: Punted a career-high 11 times for 487 yards (44.3 avg.) with a long of 54 and three inside the 20 against Florida State. WIS P Ken DeBauche: Averaged 45.3 yards on three punts against Auburn, including a 58-yard boot and one kick placed inside the 20-yard line.

in Orange Bowl triumph over Florida State.

# 2005 Season in Review



Big Ten Standouts Claim National Honors: Big Ten student-athletes collected five national awards last season, the highest total since league standouts took home seven national accolades following the 2002 campaign. A pair of Big Ten standouts each claimed two national trophies in Minnesota center Greg Eslinger (Outland and Rimington Trophies) and Penn State linebacker Paul Posluszny (Bednarik and Butkus Awards) in addition to one national accolade for Ohio State linebacker A.J. Hawk (Lombardi Award). The last Big Ten student-athlete to pick up multiple national awards was Nittany Lions' running back Larry Johnson, who earned the Walter Camp Player of the Year, Maxwell and Doak Walker Awards in 2002.

National Coach of the Year: Penn State's Joe Paterno picked up multiple national honors following the 2005 campaign, including being named the American Football Coaches Association (AFCA), Associated Press, Bobby Dodd, Home Depot, Munger and The Sporting News National Coach of the Year. In his 40th season as head coach, the PSU mentor led the Nittany Lions to an 11-1 record, a share of the Big Ten Championship and an Orange Bowl victory over Florida State. Paterno is second in all-time victories among major college coaches and fourth in wins across all four NCAA divisions with a 354-117-3 career record. He has now won an unprecedented five AFCA National Coach of the Year awards and was also honored in 1968, 1978, 1982 and 1986. The only other major college coaches to earn AFCA Coach of the Year more than once are Alabama's Paul "Bear" Bryant (on three occasions) and USC's John McKay and Texas' Darrell Royal (on two occasions each). The last Big Ten coach to be named the AFCA National Coach of the Year was Ohio State's Jim Tressel in 2002.

Farewell to a Legend: Wisconsin's Barry Alvarez concluded a 16-year career as the Badgers' head coach with a victory over Auburn in the school's first trip to the Capital One Bowl. He ended his time on the sidelines with a record of 118-73-4 and his 118 career wins rank eighth on the all-time victory list for conference coaches. Alvarez took UW to 11 bowl games in his 16 years and produced an 8-3 record, including three Rose Bowl victories. He remains in his position as Wisconsin's Director of Athletics, while Bret Bielema, who served as the Badgers' defensive coordinator the last two seasons, has taken over the head coaching duties.

Smart Players: The Big Ten topped all conferences with eight members of the 2005 ESPN The Magazine Academic All-America Football Team, an increase of two over the league's six honorees from last season. The Big Ten's eight Academic All-Americans included three first-team selections in Indiana's Will Meyers, Iowa's Mike Elgin and Penn State's Paul Posluszny. The league's five second-team choices were Michigan's Jason Avant, the Michigan State duo of Chris Morris and Drew Stanton and the Minnesota pair of Greg Eslinger and Mark Losli. Eslinger was one of only six student-athletes to repeat as Academic All-Americans after being honored as a second-team selection in 2004. To be eligible for Academic All-America honors, a student-athlete must be a varsity starter or key reserve, maintain a cumulative GPA of 3.20 on a scale of 4.00 and have reached sophomore athletic and academic standing at his current institution.

Everybody's All-American: Four Big Ten standouts were named consensus All-Americans in Minnesota's Eslinger, Ohio State's Hawk and the Penn State duo of Tamba Hali and Posluszny. The Big Ten and the SEC tied for third among all leagues with four consensus picks, trailing only the Pac-10 (7) and Big 12 (5). The Nittany Lions were one of only five schools with multiple consensus All-Americans along with Georgia, Texas, UCLA and USC. In addition to the four consensus selections, 11 other Big Ten players earned All-America accolades from the American Football Coaches Association, Associated Press, Football Writers Association of America, Sporting News or Walter Camp Football Foundation. Those honorees include lowa's Chad Greenway, Minnesota's Laurence Maroney and Mark Setterstrom, Northwestern's Zach Strief, Ohio State's Bobby Carpenter and Nick Mangold, Penn State's Levi Brown and Alan Zemaitis and Wisconsin's Brian Calhoun, Joe Thomas and Brandon Williams. The complete list appears to the right.

#### **BIG TEN STANDOUTS ON THE NATIONAL AWARDS SCENE**

Bednarik Award
Top Defensive Player
WINNER

Paul Posluszny, PSU
OTHER BIG TEN FINALISTS

A.J. Hawk, OSU

Butkus Award
Best Linebacker
WINNER
Paul Posluszny, PSU
OTHER BIG TEN FINALISTS

Rotary Lombardi Award
Outstanding Lineman
WINNER

A.J. Hawk, OSU

A.J. Hawk, OSU OTHER BIG TEN FINALISTS

Paul Posluszny, PSU

Outland Trophy
Outstanding Interior Lineman
WINNER

Greg Eslinger, MINN

Rimington Trophy
Outstanding Center
WINNER
Greg Eslinger, MINN
OTHER BIG TEN FINALISTS

Nick Mangold, OSU

American Football Coaches Association, Associated Press, Bobby Dodd, Home Depot, Munger and The Sporting News National Coach of the Year

Joe Paterno, PSU

Walter Camp Player of the Year FINALIST A.J. Hawk, OSU

Ted Hendricks Award
Outstanding Defensive End
FINALIST
Tamba Hali, PSU

Lott Trophy
Top Defensive Player
FINALIST
A.J. Hawk, OSU

Bronko Nagurski Trophy
Top Defensive Player
FINALIST
Tamba Hali, PSU

Johnny Unitas Golden Arm Award Top Senior Quarterback FINALIST Brett Basanez, NU Eddie Robinson Award College Coach of the Year FINALIST Joe Paterno, PSU

<u>Draddy Trophy</u>
"Academic Heisman" given to
nation's top scholar-athlete
<u>FINALIST</u>
Greg Eslinger, MINN

Wuerffel Trophy
Combination of community service and academic achievement
FINALIST

Brett Basanez, NU

#### **BIG TEN ALL-AMERICANS**

Chad Greenway, LB, IOWA AP2, SN2, WC2 Greg Eslinger, OL, MINN # AFCA, AP1, FWAA, SN1, WC1 Laurence Maroney, RB, MINN AP3, WC2 Mark Setterstrom, OL, MINN AP2, SN2 Zach Strief, OL, NU **FWAA** Bobby Carpenter, LB, OSU AP3, SN2 A.J. Hawk, LB, OSU # AFCA, AP1, FWAA, SN1, WC1 Nick Mangold, OL, OSU WC2 Levin Brown, OL, PSU AP2 Tamba Hali, DL, PSU # AFCA, AP1, FWAA, SN1, WC1 Paul Posluszny, LB, PSU AP1, FWAA, SN1, WC1 Alan Zemaitis, ĎB, PSU AP2, SN2, WC2 Brian Calhoun, RB, WIS AP2, SN2 Joe Thomas, OL, WIS WC2 Brandon Williams, All-Purpose, WIS AP2

AFCA = AFCA; AP 1/2/3 = Associated Press 1st/2nd/3rd; FW = FWAA; SN 1/2 = Sporting News 1st/2nd; WC1/2 = Walter Camp 1st/2nd Consensus All-Americans in bold #Unanimous Consensus All-Americans

# 2005 Season in Review



Double-Digit Wins: For the third time in four years and just the eighth time in conference history, three Big Ten teams ended the season with double-digit wins in Penn State (11-1), Ohio State (10-2) and Wisconsin (10-3). The league produced at least three teams with 10 or more victories in both 2003 (lowa, Michigan, Minnesota, Ohio State) and 2002 (lowa, Michigan, Ohio State) while also accomplishing the feat with four programs in 1999 and three schools in 1998, 1993, 1903 and 1902. Over the previous decade (1996-2005), 23 conference teams have posted 10 or more wins and nine squads have racked up 11 or more victories. Penn State produced its first 11-win season since 1996 and 13th year of 11 or more victories under Paterno. Ohio State hit double-digits for the third time in the last four years and the 15th time in school annals. Wisconsin hit the 10-win mark for the first time since 1999 and just the fourth time in program history.

Ohio State and Penn State Share Big Ten Title: In the final weekend of conference action, Ohio State and Penn State secured a share of the 2005 Big Ten Championship by taking care of business on the road. The Buckeyes were the first team to hit the field as they met Michigan in Ann Arbor for the 102nd meeting in the all-time series. The Wolverines built a 21-12 advantage with less than eight minutes remaining before OSU rallied for the win, with Antonio Pittman scoring on a three-yard run with only 24 seconds left to give the Buckeyes a 25-21 victory and a share of the crown. The Nittany Lions then took the field in East Lansing and built a 17-0 halftime lead over the Spartans before holding on for the 31-22 triumph to split the conference title.

Buckeyes Win 30th Big Ten Championship: Ohio State picked up a share of the 30th Big Ten title in school history, the second-highest total among all league programs behind only Michigan (42). The Buckeyes have now won two conference championships in head coach Jim Tressel's five years at the helm and four crowns in the last decade, also splitting the title in 1996, 1998 and 2002. The Wolverines lead the way with five championships in the last 10 years (1997, 1998, 2000, 2003, 2004), followed by OSU's four crowns and a pair of first-place finishes for Iowa (2002, 2004), Northwestern (1996, 2000) and Wisconsin (1998, 1999).

Penn State's Second Title: The Nittany Lions and head coach Joe Paterno picked up their second Big Ten Championship since joining the conference in 1993. PSU placed third in the standings in its first season before claiming the Big Ten title with a perfect 8-0 mark in 1994 -- part of an undefeated 12-0 campaign including a Rose Bowl victory over Oregon. Since joining the league, the Nittany Lions have placed third or better on six occasions -- 1993 (3rd), 1994 (1st), 1995 (T3rd), 1996 (T3rd), 1997 (T2nd) and 2005 (T1st).

Worst to First: Penn State became the third Big Ten program in the last six years to win a conference crown just one season after placing ninth or worse in the league standings. The Nittany Lions produced a 2-6 record during the 2004 campaign to finish in ninth place, only to improve to a 7-1 mark and a conference title in 2005. Illinois produced a similar reversal of fortunes four

years ago, winning the 2001 championship with a 7-1 record after tying for ninth at 2-6 in 2000. While the Illini were placing ninth in 2000, Northwestern earned a share of the Big Ten crown with a 6-2 mark just one year after ending the 1999 season in 10th place with a 1-7 record.

Spreading the Love: Parity has reigned over the Big Ten landscape for the last decade (1996-2005) with eight different teams winning the conference title either outright or as a co-champion: Illinois ('01), lowa ('02, '04), Michigan ('97, '98, '00, '03, '04), Northwestern ('96, '00), Ohio State ('96, '98, '02, '05), Penn State ('05), Purdue ('00) and Wisconsin ('98, '99). The title has been shared by at least two teams six times in this span, with a pair of three-team ties in 1998 and 2000 and two teams atop the standings in 1996, 2002, 2004 and 2005.

Big Ten Championships for Current Coaches: Six current league coaches have earned at least one Big Ten crown in their careers. The complete list is below:

- 5 Lloyd Carr, MICH (1997, 1998, 2000, 2003, 2004)
- Kirk Ferentz, IOWA (2002, 2004)
   Jim Tressel, OSU (2002, 2005)
   Joe Paterno, PSU (1994, 2005)
- 1 Randy Walker, NU (2000) Joe Tiller, PUR (2000)

Nittany Lions Earn BCS Automatic Bid: While both OSU and PSU shared the Big Ten title, the Nittany Lions collected the league's automatic Bowl Championship Series (BCS) berth based on a 17-10 victory over the Buckeyes on Oct. 8. Penn State took part in its first BCS bowl game since the system's inception in 1998, becoming the sixth Big Ten school in eight years to earn BCS automatic qualification joining Illinois (2001), Michigan (2003, 2004), Ohio State (2002), Purdue (2000), and Wisconsin (1998, 1999).

Big Ten's Best BCS Finish: For the first time in Big Ten history, the league placed two teams among the top four in the final BCS standings released on Dec. 4, 2005. Penn State ended the regular season ranked third in the final BCS standings, surpassing the program's previous top final ranking of 11th in 1999, followed by Ohio State at fourth overall, the school's third top-five finish in the last four seasons (5th in 2003, 2nd in 2002). The Big Ten had previously placed two programs among the top five of the final BCS poll in 2003 (No. 4 Michigan, No. 5 Ohio State) and 2002 (No. 2 Ohio State, No. 5 Iowa). Overall, the Big Ten tied the ACC and SEC with five teams among the top 25 in the final BCS poll, including No. 18 Wisconsin, No. 20 Michigan and No. 25 Northwestern.

Big Ten Shatters Three Attendance Records: The Big Ten established three attendance records in 2005 while also surpassing the five million mark in total attendance for just the third time in league history. In 69 contests, the Big Ten averaged 72,566 patrons per outing which shattered the previous league best of 70,505 fans per game set in 2002. In addition, the conference's total attendance of 5,007,067 for all games ranks third in Big Ten annals behind only the 2002 (5,499,439 in 78 games) and 2003 (5,282,102 in 75 games) seasons. Big Ten programs also set records for total and average attendance in conference games only with 3,175,427 patrons in 44 contests for an average of 72,169 fans per outing. The previous league highs were 3,138,387 in total attendance and 71,326 per game, both established in 2001. The Big Ten boasted 38 sellouts last season, which equals the second-highest single-season total in league history behind only the 39 sellouts posted in 2004.

Nation's Best Fans: Big Ten teams fill three of the top four spots in the final NCAA attendance rankings and seven conference programs rated among the top 30 in the country, which ranks second to the SEC (nine top 30 teams) among all leagues. Michigan led the nation with an average of 110,915 patrons per game while Ohio State ranked third (105,017) and Penn State rated fourth

	BIG 1	EN IN	I THE F	POLLS	(ASSO	CIATE	D PRES	SS/US#	A TODA	Y)		
	ILL	IND	<u>IOWA</u>	<b>MICH</b>	<u>MSU</u>	MINN	<u>NU</u>	<u>osu</u>	<u>PSU</u>	<u>PUR</u>	<u>WIS</u>	
Preseason	-/-	-/-	11/10	4/4	-/RV	RV/RV	-/-	6/9	RV/RV	15/16	RV/RV	
Sept. 6	-/-	-/-	8/8	3/3	RV/RV	RV/RV	-/RV	4/7	RV/RV	13/13	RV/RV	
Sept. 12	-/-	-/-	22/21	14/14	RV/RV	RV/RV	-/RV	9/9	RV/RV	12/11	RV/RV	
Sept. 19	-/-	-/-	21/21	14/13	17/22	RV/RV	-/-	8/9	RV/RV	11/10	RV/24	
Sept. 26	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	RV/RV	11/12	18/19	-/-	8/8	RV/RV	22/20	17/17	
Oct. 3	-/-	-/-	RV/-	21/24	19/19	RV/RV	-/-	6/6	16/18	RV/RV	14/14	
Oct. 10	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	RV/RV	16/17	22/22	RV/RV	15/15	8/10	-/-	23/23	
Oct. 17	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	RV/RV	22/22	RV/25	RV/RV	14/13	12/14	-/-	19/17	
Oct. 24	-/-	-/-	RV/-	25/RV	-/-	RV/22	21/23	12/13	11/12	-/-	15/15	
Oct. 31	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	22/23	-/RV	RV/RV	RV/RV	12/12	10/11	-/-	14/14	
Nov. 7	-/-	-/-	RV/-	21/22	-/-	RV/RV	25/RV	10/10	6/6	-/-	19/19	
Nov. 14	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	17/17	-/-	RV/RV	RV/-	9/9	5/5	-/-	25/24	
Nov. 21	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	22/23	-/-	RV/RV	RV/RV	7/7	4/4	-/-	24/22	
Nov. 28	-/-	-/-	25/25	20/21	-/-	RV/RV	RV/RV	6/6	4/4	-/-	21/20	
Dec. 5	-/-	-/-	25/25	20/21	-/-	RV/RV	RV/RV	4/4	3/3	-/-	21/20	
FINAL	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	RV/RV	-/-	-/-	RV/RV	4/4	3/3	-/-	15/15	
				RV	- Receivi	ng Votes						

# 2005 Season in Review



(104,859). Other Big Ten schools to appear among the top 30 in average attendance were Wisconsin (13th with 82,551), Michigan State (20th with 75,183), lowa (21st with 70,585) and Purdue (26th with 62,996).

Non-Conference Review: The Big Ten produced a record of 28-6 (.824) in non-conference play in 2005, which is the best winning percentage since going 23-4 (.852) prior to bowl play in 1997. In addition, the league's 28 non-league victories were the most prior to bowl play in an 11-game season since Big Ten teams went 28-7 (.800) in 1999. All five of the schools that defeated league programs in 2005 took part in a bowl -- Arizona State (Insight), California (Las Vegas), lowa State (Houston), Notre Dame (Fiesta) and Texas (Rose).

Road Warriors: Big Ten teams were especially successful on the road last season with a record of 26-27 (.491) in all away games, the league's best road winning percentage and most victories away from home since at least the 2000 season. The Big Ten's previous best road performance in the last six years occurred in 2002 when the programs built a 25-30 (.455) mark in visiting stadiums. In addition, conference teams won 20 of 44 road games in league action, matching the 2002 season for the most successful road campaign since 2000.

Basanez Ends Career Ranked Among Top Two in Five Categories: Northwestern quarterback Brett Basanez ended his stellar career by setting the Big Ten mark with 1,975 total offensive plays in his four years on campus, while finishing second in four other categories. The Wildcats signal caller took part in 78 plays in the Sun Bowl against UCLA to move past Indiana's Antwaan Randle EI (1,917) and Purdue's Drew Brees (1,931) to become the Big Ten career leader in the category. Basanez also completed 38-of-70 passes for 416 yards and added 32 yards on the ground against the Bruins to boost his career numbers to 1,584 pass attempts, 923 completions, 10,580 yards through the air and 11,576 yards of total offense. Basanez, the media's choice for Big Ten Player of the Year, ended his time in Evanston ranked second in all four categories behind only Brees. The first-team All-Big Ten selection also cracked the top 10 single-season leaders in all five categories.

More Career Record Chasers: In addition to the performance of Basanez, the Michigan State duo of Brandon Fields and Drew Stanton, Ohio State's Ted Ginn, Jr., and Wisconsin's Brandon Williams also found themselves atop the Big Ten career charts in various categories. Fields, who entered his junior year last season leading the Big Ten in career punting average, maintained his spot atop the rankings with a 45.6 career average with one year to play, just percentage points ahead of lowa's Reggie Roby in second place (45.5 avg. from

1979-82). Stanton completed 66.7 percent of his passes in 2005, the fifth-best single-season performance in conference history, and surpassed 300 completions for his career to qualify for the top spot in the all-time records with a 65.7 completion percentage. The Spartans standout has one year left to remain ahead of the Hawkeyes' Chuck Long, currently ranked second after completing 65.0 percent of his passes from 1981-85. After setting an NCAA record with four punt return touchdowns as a freshman, Ginn, Jr., added a fifth score on a punt return to equal lowa's Tim Dwight for the Big Ten career mark. The OSU standout also surpassed 40 career returns to qualify for second with his 15.6 yard average on punt returns, just behind the league record of 16.0 yards per return set by Indiana's Bill Hillenbrand from 1941-42. Williams ended his time in Madison with 106 career kickoff returns for 2,349 yards, which equaled MSU's Derrick Mason for total returns but ranked second to Mason's 2,575 yards. In other return records, Michigan's **Steve Breaston** climbed to second all-time with 1,267 punt return yards and into a tie for fourth with 98 punt returns.

Carr and Paterno Join Century Club: A pair of Big Ten coaches joined prestigious company last season when Penn State's Joe Paterno and Michigan's Lloyd Carr became just the 11th and 12th head coach, respectively, to collect 100 victories at a conference institution. Paterno, who ended the 2005 campaign ranked second in the NCAA records book with 354 career victories, was the first mentor to join the list after picking up his 100th win since joining the league in 1993 on Sept. 24 at Northwestern. Carr joined the club with an overtime victory at lowa on Oct. 22, the same weekend that Paterno picked up his 350th career triumph at Illinois. Carr is the third Wolverines head coach on the list along with Bo Schembechler and Fielding Yost.

A New Golden Age of Coaching?: With Alvarez, Paterno and Carr in the century club, the Big Ten featured three active coaches with 100 or more wins at their respective institutions for the first time in more than 85 years. The last time that three league coaches all ended a season with 100 or more wins at their schools was in 1921 when Chicago's Amos Alonzo Stagg (158 wins at the time), Michigan's Fielding Yost (137) and Minnesota's Henry Williams (136) accomplished the feat. The conference coaching roster for 1921 also featured Illinois' Robert Zuppke, who had only 70 wins at the end of that season but would go on to rack up 131 triumphs in his career.

**Big Ten Individual Leaders** . . . : The Big Ten produced new statistical leaders in every major category during the 2005 campaign. Iowa's **Albert Young** rallied to become the first Hawkeye to lead the conference in rushing since Dennis Mosley in 1979. The sophomore running back, who ranked fifth among

#### RECORD NUMBER OF FOOTBALL ACADEMIC ALL-BIG TEN SELECTIONS

As the fall term of the 2005-06 school year ended, the Big Ten recognized a total of 162 football student-athletes who have been named to the Academic All-Conference Team, the highest single-season total in conference history. The previous record of 137 Academic All-Big Ten honorees was established during the 2002 season. To be eligible for Academic All-Big Ten selection, student-athletes must be letterwinners in at least their second academic year at their institution and carry a career grade-point average (GPA) of 3.0 or better. The list of the 2005 football honorees, with Academic All-America selections in bold, follows:

Arthur Boyd III, Brian Brosnan, Brian Grzelakowski, J Leman, Walter Mendenhall, Ryan McDonald, Scott Moss, Josh Norris, Martin O'Donnell, Jason Reda, JJ Simmons, ILL; Tyson Beattie, Lance Bennett, Paul Haan, Adam Hines, Will Lumpkin, Will Meyers, Eric McClurg, Graeme McFarland, Casey Nowinski, Patrick Oldham, John Pannozzo, Russ Richardson, Chris Rudanovic, Josiah Sears, Austin Starr, Kyle Thomas, Kevin Trulock, Yamar Washington, IND; Adam Shada, CJ Barkema, Andrew Becker, Bret Chinander, Michael Elgin, Andrew Fenstermaker, Michael Humpal, Michael Klinkenborg, Matt Kroul, Ryan Majerus, Matt Melloy, Daniel Olszta, Cy Phillips, Kevin Sherlock, Paul Wilson, IOWA; Jason Avant, James Bloomsburgh, Alijah Bradley, Doug Dutch, Tyler Ecker, Matt Gutierrez, Will Johnson, Craig Moore, Ross Ryan, Paul Sarantos, David Schoonover, Mark Spencer, Charles Stewart, Carl Tabb, Jeremy Van Alstyne, MICH; Kiel Beltinck, Todd Boleski, Kyle Brown, Brian Bury, Pete Clifford, Cole Corey, Deon Curry, Tom Dance, Brandon Fields, Brett Kahn, Travis Key, Justin Kershaw, Chris Morris, Jelani Nantambu, Gordon Niebylski, Eric Smith, Drew Stanton, Kaleb Thornhill, MSU; Anthony Brinkhaus, Patrick Cheney, Greg Eslinger, Jeremy Faue, Jason Lamers, Mark Losli, Patrick McCarthy, Robert McGarry, Todd Meisel, Mark Mullaney, Tony Mortenson, Logan Payne, Jarod Posthumus, John Shevlin, Steve Shidell, Matt Spaeth, Tyson Swaggert, MINN; C.J. Bacher, Brett Basanez, Vince Clarke, Joel Howells, Rejaie Johnson, Ryan Pederson, Nick Roach, Ben Rothrauff, Frederic Tarver, NU; Alex Barrow, Doug Datish, Marcus Freeman, Roy Hall, Derek Harden, Ted Ginn Jr., Anthony Gonzalez, Dionte Johnson, Curt Lukens, Nick Mangold, Drew Norman, Nick Patterson, Joel Penton, Steve Rehring, Brandon Schnittker, Jon Skinner, Antonio Smith, Stan White Jr., OSU; Gerald Cadogan, Joseph Cianciolo, Daniel Corrado, Joshua Gaines, Jason Ganter, Andrew Kubic, Nolan McCready, Michael Pawlikowski, Paul Posluszny, Curtis Reese, Michael Robinson, John Royse, Tyrell Sales, Timothy Shaw, Adam Senk, Patrick Weber, Brent Wise, Jeremy Zwierzynski, PSU; Ryan Baker, Dan Bick, Charles Davis, Jermaine Guynn, Pat Kohtz, John Lampert, Chase Lecklider, Brian Mattaway, Lance Melvin, Mike Otto, Nick Raben, Matt Turner, PUR; Jason Chapman, Andy Crooks, Casey Hogan, Paul Joran, Allen Langford, Joel Nellis, Mike Newkirk, Jason Pociask, Ben Strickland, Luke Swan, Joe Thomas, WIS.

# 2005 Season in Review



all rushers after five Big Ten games, climbed to second place on the charts entering the final weekend of play trailing only Minnesota's Laurence Maroney, whom the Hawkeyes were facing in the regular-season finale. In a matchup of the league's top two ground gainers, Young rushed for 103 yards while Maroney was limited to 10 yards before leaving the game in the first quarter after reaggravating an ankle injury. Young ended the season ranked first in league games only with 125.2 rushing yards per game, while Maroney topped the Big Ten in all games with 133.1 yards on the ground per outing. Ohio State's Troy Smith led the Big Ten in league games only with a 169.6 pass efficiency rating, making him the first Buckeye quarterback to lead the conference since Joe Germaine in 1998. Northwestern's Brett Basanez produced 339.4 yards of total offense per game to rank first in the league for the second time in his career after leading the way as a freshman in 2002 (250.3 ypg). He became just the second player in the last 20 years to average more than 300 yards of total offense per contest along with Purdue's Drew Brees, who accomplished the feat three times from 1998-2000. On the receiving end, Dorien Bryant become the fifth different Purdue wideout in the last seven years to top the Big Ten in receptions per game with 6.62 catches per outing in conference games only. The Boilermakers offense has produced the leading pass-catcher in six of the last seven seasons, a group that includes Taylor Stubblefield (2002, 2004), John Standeford (2003), Vinny Sutherland (2000) and Chris Daniels (1999). Wisconsin running back Brian Calhoun led the charge in scoring with 10.5 points per game, making him the first UW player to lead the league in points since Ron Dayne in 1999. And in punting, fellow-Badger Ken DeBauche led the Big Ten with 44.4 yards per boot in conference contests only to end the two-year reign of Michigan State's Brandon Fields, who concluded the season ranked fourth with 41.0 yards per punt.

... and Team Leaders: In the team statistics, Ohio State dominated the defensive side of the ball while three different squads topped the charts in the major offensive categories. The Buckeyes led the Big Ten in league games only in scoring defense (14.8 ppg), total defense (271.1 ypg), rushing defense (80.8 ypg) and passing defense (190.4 ypg). The last conference school to rank first in all four categories was Michigan in 2001. The Buckeyes have now topped the conference in points, total yards and rushing yards allowed in three of the last six seasons, including the 2000 and 2003 campaigns. OSU led in scoring defense four times in that six-year span (2005, 2003, 2002, 2000), ranked first in total defense on four occasions (2005, 2003, 2002, 2000) and topped the league in rushing defense three times (2005, 2003, 2000). However, the annual leader in passing defense in the Big Ten records book is determined by pass efficiency rating and Penn State (104.1) edged Ohio State (111.7) for the top spot in that category. The Nittany Lions also led the league in defensive pass efficiency last season with a rating of 92.8. On the offensive side of the ball, Northwestern was the only Big Ten unit to rank among the top five in points, total yards, rushing yards and passing yards per game. The Wildcats topped the conference in both total offense (494.0 ypg) and passing offense (306.6 ypg) while rating fourth in scoring offense (31.6 ppg) and fifth in rushing offense (187.4 ypg). Northwestern ranked first in total and passing offense for just the second time in school annals and the first time since the 1950 squad accomplished the feat. NU most recently led the way in total yardage in 2000 while topping the charts through the air in 1973. Minnesota led the Big Ten with 259.2 rushing yards per outing in 2005 league games, ranking first for the second time in three years (2003). Penn State put up more points than any other league outfit this season with 35.2 points per contest in Big Ten games to lead the way in scoring for the first time since setting the conference record in 1994 (48.1 ppg).

Gophers' Rushing Feat: In addition to leading the Big Ten in rushing, Minnesota became the first program in NCAA history to produce a pair of 1,000-yard rushers in three consecutive seasons. First-team All-Big Ten choice Laurence Maroney was the constant in that three-year span, tallying 1,464 yards in 2005 to become only the third player in Big Ten history to break the 1,000-yard mark in each of his first three seasons, joining Wisconsin's Ron Dayne and Michigan State's Sedrick Irvin. Maroney ended his Gophers' career ranked second in school history with 3,933 yards on the ground. Sophomore Gary Russell was the second Gopher to hit 1,000 rushing yards last season with a career-best 1,130 stripes. Maroney was joined by Marion Barber III with over 1,000 rushing yards in 2004 and 2003.

Badgers' Two-Way Threat: Wisconsin running back Brian Calhoun also entered the conference records book last season. The junior led the league with 1,636 rushing yards while ranking third on the team with 571 yards receiving to become just the second player in NCAA history to record 1,500 yards on the ground and 500 yards through the air. The only other Division I-A player to accomplish that feat was Pacific's Ryan Benjamin. Calhoun is only the second Big Ten player to surpass 1,000 yards rushing and 500 yards receiving along with lowa's Ronnie Harmon, who racked up 1,166 rushing yards and 699 receiving yards in 1985.

Putting Points on the Board: Big Ten offenses produced points at a record pace during the 2005 season with eight teams averaging 30 or more points per outing and all 11 teams tallying an average of 30.1 points per game, the highest totals for the league since at least 1990. The Big Ten's previous high over the last 15 seasons occurred when six teams averaged 30 points or better in 1999, while the highest average for the entire league was the 28.5 points per contest produced in 2002. Eight conference attacks rated among the top 36 scoring offenses in the country including Minnesota (T10th at 35.8 ppg), Penn State (13th at 34.4), Wisconsin (14th at 34.3), Michigan State (T18th at 33.8), Ohio State (26th at 32.7), Northwestern (28th at 32.3), lowa (T36th at 30.0) and Purdue (T36th at 30.0).

#### BIG TEN NON-CONFERENCE OPPONENTS IN 2005-06

(Number in parenthesis indicates total times that a Big Ten team faced an opponent from this conference.)

ence.)	
ACC (3) Florida State (1)* North Carolina (1) Virginia (1)*	<b>2-1</b> 1-0 1-0 0-1
Big 12 (3)	<b>0-3</b>
lowa State (1)	0-1
Nebraska (1)*	0-1
Texas (1)	0-1
Big East (3) Cincinnati (1) Rutgers (1) South Florida (1)	<b>3-0</b> 1-0 1-0 1-0
Conference USA (1)	<b>1-0</b>
Tulsa (1)	1-0
Gateway (1)	<b>1-0</b>
Northern Iowa (1)	1-0
Mid-American (12) Akron (1) Ball State (1) Bowling Green (1) Central Michigan (2) Eastern Michigan (1) Kent State (1) Miami (Ohio) (1) Northern Illinois (2) Ohio (1) Temple (1)	12-0 1-0 1-0 1-0 2-0 1-0 1-0 2-0 1-0 1-0
Mountain West (2)	<b>2-0</b>
Colorado State (1)	1-0
San Diego State (1)	1-0
Pac-10 (4) Arizona (1) Arizona State (1) California (1) UCLA (1)*	1-3 1-0 0-1 0-1 0-1
SEC (3) Auburn (1)* Florida (1)* Kentucky (1)	<b>2-1</b> 1-0 0-1 1-0
Southland (1)	<b>1-0</b>
Nicholls State (1)	1-0
Sun Belt (1)	<b>1-0</b>
Florida Atlantic (1)	1-0
WAC (3)	<b>3-0</b>
Hawaii (2)	2-0
San Jose State (1)	1-0
Independent (4)	<b>2-2</b>
Notre Dame (4)*	2-2
Total (41)	31-10 (.756)
Bowl (7)	3-4 (.429)
* indicates bowl opponent	

# 2005 Season in Review



Wildcats Join 500-Yard Club: Northwestern became just the second team in Big Ten history to average more than 500 yards of total offense per game after ending the 2005 campaign with an average of 500.3 yards per outing (4th in the country). The only other league attack to crack the 500-yard barrier was Penn State's 1994 team that produced 512.7 yards per contest to set a conference record. In addition to the Wildcats offensive explosion this season, two other league outfits ranked among the top five single-season leaders in total offense -- Michigan State (4th with 497.3 ypg; 5th nationally) and Minnesota (5th with 494.8 ypg; 7th nationally).

Gophers Break Through at Michigan: Minnesota snapped the longest current losing streak among all Big Ten series last season with a last-second 23-20 road victory at Michigan on Oct. 8, ending the Wolverine's 16-game winning streak against the Gophers. Minnesota claimed the Little Brown Jug for the first time under head coach Glen Mason and picked up its first triumph over Michigan since 1986, which was also a three-point road win (20-17). The Wolverine's 16-game winning streak ranked seventh all-time among Big Ten streaks, as the longest streak in league annals was snapped in 2004 when Northwestern ended a 24-game skid against Ohio State. Michigan still boasts the longest active winning streak in a conference series with a 13-game string of success against Indiana.

**Big Ten on TV:** The 2005 campaign featured the most televised contests in conference history for an 11-game season, with 68 of 70 home football games appearing on television. That total included all 44 intraconference and 24 interconference games televised by either ABC Sports, ESPN, ESPN2, ESPN Plus,

	ALL-TIME B	IG TEN TEAM CHAMPIONSHIPS
42	Michigan	1898-01c-02-03c-04c-06c-18c-22c-23c-25-26c- 30c-31c-32c-33c-43c-47-48-49c-50-64-69c-71- 72c-73c-74c-76c-77c-78c-80-82-86c-88-89-90c- 91-92-97-98c-00c-03-04c
30	Ohio State	91-92-97-90c-00c-03-04c 1916-17-20-35c-39-42-44-49c-54-55-57-61-68- 69c-70-72c-73c-74c-75-76c-77c-79-81c-84-86c- 93c-96c-98c-02c-05c
18	Minnesota	1900c-03c-04c-06c-09-10c-11-15c-27c-33c-34- 35c-37-38-40-41-60c-67c
15	Illinois	1910c-14-15c-18c-19-23c-27c-28-46-51-53c- 63-83-90c-01
11	Iowa	1900c-21-22c-56-58-60c-81c-85-90c-02c-04c
11	Wisconsin	1896-97-01c-06c-12-52c-59-62-93c-98c-99
8	Northwestern	1903c-26c-30c-31c-36-95-96c-00c
8	Purdue	1918c-29-31c-32c-43c-52c-67c-00c
7	Chicago	1899-05-07-08-13-22c-24
6	Michigan State	1953c-65-66-78c-87-90c
2	Indiana	1945-67c
2	Penn State	1994-05c
C - CC	-championship	

ESPNU, ESPN Classic or ESPN360. Six interconference road games were also televised bringing to 74 the number of Big Ten football games that appeared on television.

2005 WEEK-BY-WEEK ATTENDANCE										
OVERALL CONFERENCE										
<u>Date</u>	<u>Games</u>	<u>Total</u>	<u>Average</u>	<u>SO</u>	<u>Games</u>	<u>Total</u>	<u>Average</u>	<u>SO</u>		
Sept. 3	8	611,800	76,475*	4						
Sept. 10	10	688,495	68,850	4						
Sept. 17	6	465,854	77,642	3						
Sept. 24	5	312,227	62,445	2	5	312,227	62,445	2		
Oct. 1	5	404,411	80,882	4	4	338,920	84,730	3		
Oct. 8	5	355,429	71,086	3	5	355,429	71,086	3		
Oct. 15#	5	414,911	82,982	5	5	414,911	82,982	5		
Oct. 22	5	333,548	66,710	3	5	333,548	66,710	3		
Oct. 29	5	337,643	67,529	2	5	337,643	67,529	2		
Nov. 5	5	342,337	68,467	2	5	342,337	68,467	2		
Nov. 12	5	401,743	80,349	3	5	401,743	80,349	3		
Nov. 19	5	338,669	67,734	3	5	338,669	67,734	3		
Totals:	69	5,007,067	72,566&	38	44	3,175,427&	72,169&	26		

<sup>&</sup>amp; Single-Season AttendanceRecord

<sup>#</sup> First time every game sold out since at least 1998

2005 TEAM-BY-TEAM ATTENDANCE									
OVERALL CONFERENCE									
<u>Date</u>	<u>Games</u>	<u>Total</u>	<u>Average</u>	<u>SO</u>	<u>Games</u>	<u>Total</u>	<u>Average</u>	<u>SO</u>	
Illinois	6	287,113	47,852	0	4	187,725	46,931	0	
Indiana	6	237,214	39,536	1	4	169,374	42,344	1	
Iowa	6	423,510	70,585	6	4	282,340	70,585	4	
Michigan	7	776,405	110,915	7	4	444,537	111,134	4	
Michigan State	6	451,097	75,183	2	4	303,105	75,766	2	
Minnesota	6	294,147	49,025	1	4	213,217	53,304	1	
Northwestern	6	195,163	32,527	1	4	139,934	34,984	1	
Ohio State	7	735,120	105,017	7	4	420,327	105,082	4	
Penn State	7	734,013	104,859	3	4	435,775	108,944	3	
Purdue	6	377,977	62,996	4	4	247,729	61,932	2	
Wisconsin	6	495,308	82,551	6	4	331,364	82,841	4	

<sup>\*</sup> Single-Day Attendance Record

# 2005 All-Big Ten Teams



# BIG TEN ANNOUNCES 2005 FOOTBALL ALL-CONFERENCE TEAMS AND INDIVIDUAL HONORS

NU's Basanez and PSU's Robinson Share Offensive Honors while OSU's Hawk Sweeps Defensive Player of the Year Accolades

The Big Ten announced the 2005 All-Conference football teams and individual award winners on Nov. 22 as selected by the coaches and a media panel. For just the sixth time since the award's inception in 1982, two different standouts were honored as the Big Ten Offensive Player of the Year in Northwestern's Brett Basanez (media) and Penn State's Michael Robinson (coaches). The Nittany Lions, who earned a share of the Big Ten title, picked up two more individual laurels when Joe Paterno was tabbed as the media's choice for the Dave McClain Coach of the Year while Tamba Hali was a unanimous selection by the coaches as the Defensive Lineman of the Year. Fellow league cochampion Ohio State also collected some hardware with A.J. Hawk sweeping Defensive Player of the Year accolades from both groups. The Wildcats picked up another individual award with Tyrell Sutton being tabbed the Freshman of the Year by both coaches and media, while the coaches honored Minnesota's Greg Eslinger as the Offensive Lineman of the Year.

Basanez and Robinson are the first players to share Offensive Player of the Year honors since 1998, when Ohio State's Joe Germaine and Purdue's Drew Brees split the end-of-year award. The Big Ten also featured at least two honorees in 1997, 1990, 1987 and 1985.

Robinson boosted the Nittany Lions to their second Big Ten championship since joining the conference in 1993 to become the third PSU player to earn Offensive Player of the Year laurels, along with Curtis Enis (1997) and Kerry Collins (1994). The senior quarterback led the Big Ten's top-scoring offense to 35.2 points per outing in league games only, an increase of more than three touchdowns over an offensive attack that ended the 2004 campaign ranked last in the conference (12.9 points per game). Robinson established a school record with 3,156 yards of total offense, shattering the previous mark set by Collins in 1994, and was responsible for 28 touchdowns, just one shy of a new program-best.

Basanez is the first Northwestern player to collect Offensive Player of the Year accolades after helping the Wildcats return to a bowl game for the second time in his career. The senior quarterback guided an offense that led the way in league games only with 494 yards per outing. He also topped the Big Ten in total offense for the second time in his career with 339.4 yards per contest, making him just the second player in the last 20 years to average more than 300 yards per game along with Purdue's Brees. Basanez joined Brees and lowa's Chuck Long as just the third signal caller in conference history to surpass 10,000 career passing yards and is one of only three players (along with Purdue's Brees and Kyle Orton) to appear among the top five in career passes, completions, passing yards, total offensive plays and total offensive yards.

Hawk became the third Ohio State standout in the last four years to earn Big

Ten Defensive Player of the Year honors following Will Smith (2003) and Michael Doss (2002) and the fifth honoree in school history. The senior linebacker was the only defender to rank among the Big Ten's top five in tackles (4th at 9.5 per game), sacks (T2nd with 9.5) and tackles for loss (3rd with 16.5) for all games. He spearheaded an Ohio State attack that led all schools in conference games only in scoring defense, total defense, rushing defense and passing defense, the first unit to accomplish that feat since Michigan in 2001. The winner of the 2005 Lombardi Award was also a finalist for the Butkus and Walter Camp Player of the Year Awards.

Penn State claimed two other individual honors with Hali being tabbed as the Big Ten's Defensive Lineman of the Year and Paterno picking up his second Coach of the Year award. Hali is the third Nittany Lion to be honored as the Defensive Lineman of the Year along with Jimmy Kennedy (2002) and Courtney Brown (1999). The senior defensive end, who was a finalist for the Nagurski Trophy and Ted Hendricks Award, led the Big Ten in all games with 11 sacks and 17 tackles for loss. Paterno guided the Nittany Lions to a share of their second Big Ten title since joining the league in 1993, producing a 7-1 mark to finish atop the league standings just one year after placing ninth in the conference with a 2-6 record. In his 40th year as a head coach, Paterno collects his second Big Ten Coach of the Year laurel after being previously honored during a perfect season in 1994. The Dave McClain Big Ten Coach of the Year award is voted on by a conference media panel and is named for the late Wisconsin coach, who served at the Badgers' helm from 1978-1985. The league dedicated this award to his honor in 1986.

Sutton is the second Northwestern player to earn Big Ten Freshman of the Year honors and the first since Ed Sutter shared the award in 1988. The true freshman running back ranked among the nation's top 20 in both rushing and scoring, setting school freshman records with 122.8 rushing yards (third in league, eighth nationally) and 9.0 points (fourth in league, 16th nationally) per game. For the year, Sutton produced 1,474 yards on the ground in all games, averaging 5.9 yards per carry with 18 total touchdowns.

Eslinger became the first Minnesota player to collect Big Ten Offensive Lineman of the Year honors after blocking for an attack that ranked among the league's top three in rushing yards (1st with 259.2 yards per game), total yards (2nd with 477.0 yards per game) and scoring (3rd with 31.9 points per game) in conference contests only. The senior is also only the fifth player in Gophers history to earn first team All-Conference honors in three straight seasons and the first since linebacker Billy Light accomplished the feat from 1970-72.

Overall, 19 individuals repeated as members of the All-Big Ten first or second team from the prior year, including eight first-team selections from 2004 who are on the 2005 first team - Iowa's Chad Greenway, Michigan's Matt Lentz, Adam Stenavich and Gabe Watson, Minnesota's Eslinger, Laurence Maroney and Mark Setterstrom and Ohio State's Hawk. Eslinger and Hawk are the only three-time first-team All-Big Ten honorees, as Hawk is the first Buckeye to earn three straight selections since Doss from 2000-02.

The conference office also announced honorees from each team for the Big Ten Sportsmanship Award. The student-athletes chosen are individuals who have distinguished themselves through sportsmanship and ethical behavior. In addition, the student-athletes must be in good academic standing and have

demonstrated good citizenship outside of the sports-competition setting. Honorees for football are J Leman of Illinois, Russ Richardson of Indiana, Abdul Hodge of Iowa, Carl Tabb of Michigan, Kyle Brown of Michigan State, Eslinger of Minnesota, Basanez of Northwestern, Nate Salley of Ohio State, Robinson of Penn State, Brandon Villarreal of Purdue and Jonathan Orr of Wisconsin. These 11 student-athletes are now candidates for the Big Ten Sportsmanship Award, as the conference office will honor one male and one female student-athlete from each institution at the end of the school year.

A complete listing of the 2005 All-Big Ten Teams and individual honors follows.

#### 2005 BIG TEN FOOTBALL MVPS

#### As selected by each institution

Illinois Pierre Thomas, RB
Indiana Kyle Killion, LB
Iowa Chad Greenway, LB; Ed Hinkel, WR;
Abdul Hodge, LB; Albert Young, RB
Michigan Jason Avant, WR
Michigan State Kric Smith, SS
Minnesota Greg Eslinger, C; Laurence Maroney, RB
Northwestern Brett Basanez, QB
A L Hawk LB

Ohio State
Penn State
Purdue
Wisconsin

Blett Basallez, QB
A.J. Hawk, LB
Michael Robinson, QB\*
Rob Ninkovich, DE
Brian Calhoun, RB

\* Chicago Tribune Silver Football winner

# 2005 All-Big Ten Teams



### 2005 All-Big Ten Conference Football Team As selected by CONFERENCE COACHES (Players in ALL CAPS have 2006 eligibility)

FIRST TEAM	<u>OFFENSE</u>	SECOND TEAM
Brett Basanez, Northwestern	Quarterback	Michael Robinson, Penn State
Laurence Maroney, Minnesota*	Running Back	TYRELL SUTTON, Northwestern
Brian Calhoun, Wisconsin	Running Back	TONY HUNT, Penn State
Jason Avant, Michigan	Receiver	Mark Philmore, Northwestern
Santonio Holmes, Ohio State	Receiver	Brandon Williams, Wisconsin
Greg Eslinger, Minnesota	Center	Nick Mangold, Ohio State
Mark Setterstrom, Minnesota	Guard	Matt Lentz, Michigan
Rob Sims, Ohio State	Guard	JORDAN GRIMES, Purdue
LEVI BROWN, Penn State	Tackle	Adam Stenavich, Michigan
JOE THOMAS, Wisconsin	Tackle	Zach Strief, Northwestern
MATT SPAETH, Minnesota	Tight End	Tim Massaquoi, Michigan
Josh Huston, Ohio State	Kicker	KYLE SCHLICHER, Iowa

FIRST TEAM DEFENSE SECOND TEAM

Gabe Watson, Michigan

Line

Victor Adeyanju, Indiana

Mike Kudla, Ohio State

Line

Anthony Montgomery, Minnesota

Tamba Hali, Penn State\*

Line

Barry Cofield, Northwestern

Scott Paxson, Penn State

Line

QUINN PITCOCK, Ohio State (tie)

Rob Ninkovich, Purdue (tie)

Chad Greenway, Iowa Linebacker Abdul Hodge, Iowa A.J. Hawk, Ohio State Linebacker Tim McGarigle, Northwestern PAUL POSLUSZNY, Penn State Linebacker Bobby Carpenter, Ohio State Nate Salley, Ohio State **Defensive Back** Jovon Johnson, Iowa Donte Whitner, Ohio State **Defensive Back** LEON HALL, Michigan Ashton Youboty, Ohio State (tie) Eric Smith, Michigan State **Defensive Back** Calvin Lowry, Penn State (tie) Defensive Back

KEN DEBAUCHE, Wisconsin Punter Steve Weatherford, Illinois

HONORABLE MENTION: ILLINOIS: Ryan Matha; IOWA: Antwan Allen, Ed Hinkel, KEN IWEBEMA, MARCUS PASCHAL, ALBERT YOUNG; MICHIGAN: PRESCOTT BURGESS, TYLER ECKER, Leo Henige, Grant Mason, Pat Massey, GARRETT RIVAS, LAMARR WOODLEY; MICHIGAN STATE: Domata Peko, JERRAMY SCOTT, Stefon Wheeler; MINNESOTA: TONY BRINKHAUS, Keith Lipka, Gary Russell; NORTHWESTERN: MARQUICE COLE, Herschel Henderson; OHIO STATE: Marcus Green, ANTONIO PITTMAN, Anthony Schlegel, TROY SMITH; PENN STATE: JAY ALFORD, DEON BUTLER, Chris Harrell, JEREMY KAPINOS, Matthew Rice; PURDUE: DORIEN BRYANT, MIKE OTTO, SEAN SESTER, Brandon Villarreal; WISCONSIN: Jason Pociask, JOE STELLMACHER.

OFFENSIVE PLAYER OF THE YEAR:

OFFENSIVE LINEMAN OF THE YEAR:

DEFENSIVE PLAYER OF THE YEAR:

DEFENSIVE LINEMAN OF THE YEAR:

Michael Robinson, Penn State

Greg Eslinger, Minnesota

A.J. Hawk, Ohio State

Tamba Hali, Penn State\*

FRESHMAN OF THE YEAR: TYRELL SUTTON, Northwestern

Alan Zemaitis, Penn State

<sup>\*</sup>Denotes unanimous selection

# 2005 All-Big Ten Teams



### 2005 All-Big Ten Conference Football Team As selected by CONFERENCE MEDIA (Players in ALL CAPS have 2006 eligibility)

FIRST TEAM	OFFENSE	SECOND TEAM
Brett Basanez, Northwestern	Quarterback	Michael Robinson, Penn State
Laurence Maroney, Minnesota	Running Back	ALBERT YOUNG, Iowa
Brian Calhoun, Wisconsin	Running Back	TYRELL SUTTON, Northwestern
Jason Avant, Michigan	Receiver	JAMES HARDY, Indiana
Santonio Holmes, Ohio State	Receiver	DORIEN BRYANT, Purdue
Greg Eslinger, Minnesota	Center	Nick Mangold, Ohio State
Matt Lentz, Michigan	Guard	Leo Henige, Michigan
Mark Setterstrom, Minnesota	Guard	Rob Sims, Ohio State
Adam Stenavich, Michigan	Tackle	Zach Strief, Northwestern
JOE THOMAS, Wisconsin	Tackle	LEVI BROWN, Penn State
MATT SPAETH, Minnesota	Tight End	Tim Massaquoi, Michigan
Josh Huston, Ohio State	Kicker	KYLE SCHLICHER, Iowa

**FIRST TEAM SECOND TEAM DEFENSE** Victor Adeyanju, Indiana KEN IWEBEMA, Iowa Line Gabe Watson, Michigan Line JAY ALFORD, Penn State Mike Kudla, Ohio State Line Matthew Rice, Penn State Tamba Hali, Penn State\* Line Rob Ninkovich, Purdue Chad Greenway, Iowa Linebacker Abdul Hodge, Iowa A.J. Hawk, Ohio State\* Tim McGarigle, Northwestern Linebacker PAUL POSLUSZNY, Penn State Bobby Carpenter, Ohio State Linebacker LEON HALL, Michigan Jovon Johnson, Iowa **Defensive Back** MARQUICE COLE, Northwestern Nate Salley, Ohio State **Defensive Back** Ashton Youboty, Ohio State **Defensive Back** Calvin Lowry, Penn State

Alan Zemaitis, Penn State

Defensive Back

KEN DEBAUCHE, Wisconsin

Punter

Steve Weatherford, Illinois

HONORABLE MENTION: INDIANA: Kyle Killion; IOWA: Antwan Allen, Brian Ferentz, Ed Hinkel, MITCH KING; MICHIGAN: TYLER ECKER, Grant Mason, Pat Massey, GARRETT RIVAS, LAMARR WOODLEY; MICHIGAN STATE: Domata Peko, Eric Smith, DREW STANTON, Stefon Wheeler; MINNESOTA: TRUMAINE BANKS, TONY BRINKHAUS, STEVE DAVIS, Anthony Montgomery, John Pawielski, Gary Russell; NORTH-WESTERN: Barry Cofield, Herschel Henderson, SHAUN HERBERT; OHIO STATE: Marcus Green, TED GINN JR., QUINN PITCOCK, ANTONIO PITTMAN, TROY SMITH, Donte Whitner; PENN STATE: DEON BUTLER, Chris Harrell, TONY HUNT, Scott Paxson; PURDUE: JORDAN GRIMES, MIKE OTTO, Matt Turner, Brandon Villarreal; WISCONSIN: NICK HAYDEN, Jason Pociask, Donovan Raiola, MATT SHAUGHNESSY, JOE STELLMACHER, Brandon Williams.

OFFENSIVE PLAYER OF THE YEAR: Brett Basanez, Northwestern DEFENSIVE PLAYER OF THE YEAR: A.J. Hawk, Ohio State

FRESHMAN OF THE YEAR: TYRELL SUTTON, Northwestern

**DAVE McCLAIN COACH OF THE YEAR:**Joe Paterno, Penn State

\*Denotes unanimous selection

**Big Ten Sportsmanship Award Honorees:** J LEMAN, ILL; Russ Richardson, IND; Abdul Hodge, IOWA; Carl Tabb, MICH; Kyle Brown, MSU; Greg Eslinger, MINN; Brett Basanez, NU; Nate Salley, OSU; Michael Robinson, PSU; Brandon Villarreal, PUR; Jonathan Orr, WIS.

# Team Outlooks



# 2006 BIG TEN CONFERENCE TEAM OUTLOOKS













Illinois Indiana lowa Michigan Michigan State **Minnesota** Northwestern **Ohio State Penn State Purdue** Wisconsin













# Illinois Fighting Illini





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 2-9 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 0-8

#### **QUICK FACTS**

Location: Urbana-Champaign, Ill. Population: 100,000

Founded: 1867

Joined Big Ten: 1896 (charter member) First Year of Big Ten Football: 1896

Enrollment: 38,000 Nickname: Fighting Illini Colors: Orange and Blue Marching Band: Marching Illini Chancellor: Richard Herman Director of Athletics: Ron Guenther Senior Woman Administrator: Debbie Case Faculty Representatives:

Nancy Sottos, Matthew B. Wheeler Sports Information Director: Kent Brown

Football SID: Cassie Arner

Football SID Office Phone: 217-244-3886 Football SID Home Phone: 217-390-6564

Football SID Fax: 217-333-5540 Football SID Email: arner@uiuc.edu Press Box Phone: 217-333-1227 Ticket Office Phone: 866-ILLINI-1 Website: www.fightingillini.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Head Coach:

Ron Zook (Miami [Ohio], 1976), 2nd year Record at Illinois, Years: 2-9, 1 year Career Record, Years: 25-23, 4 years

Assistant Coaches (Position): Mike Locksley (Offensive Coordinator/Tight Ends) Vince Okruch (Defensive Coordinator) Reggie Mitchell (Assistant Head Coach/ Running Backs/Recruiting Coordinator) Dino Dawson (Wide Receivers) Dan Disch (Special Teams/Linebackers) Curt Mallory (Defensive Secondary) Tom Sims (Defensive Line) Ed Warinner (Run-Game Coordinator/Offensive Line)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple Defensive Formation: Multiple Eight-Man Front

#### 2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 44

Offense: 23 Defense: 19 Special Teams: 2 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 18

Offense: 7 Defense: 9 Special Teams: 2

Melvin Bryant

Offensive Starters Returning (10)

JJ Simmons Martin O'Donnell Matt Maddox C RG James Ryan RT Ryan McDonald Kyle Hudson WR Derrick McPhearson WR WR DaJuan Warren

Pierre Thomas/E.B. Halsey

Tim Brasic

Jason Reda Offensive Starters Lost (1)

Starting Kickers Returning (1)

Defensive Starters Lost (1) Ryan Matha

Starting Kickers Lost (1) Steve Weatherford

#### Defensive Starters Returning (10)

Xavier Fulton/Sirod Williams DE

DT Chris Norwell DE Derek Walker LB J Leman LB Sam Carson Brit Miller LB S Justin Harrison S Kevin Mitchell CB Alan Ball Sharriff Abdullah

#### **2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS**

PASSING TIM BRASIC Chris Pazan	<b>GP</b> 11 5		<u>ff.</u>  4.70  1.08	337	-Comp 7-206-1 16-3		<u>Yds</u> 1979 182	<u>TD</u> 11 1		
RUSHING	<u>GP</u>	<u>Att</u>	<u>Yds</u>	<u>Avg</u>	<u>TD</u>	PUNTING	<u>No.</u>	Yds	<u>Avg</u>	Long
PIERRE THOMAS TIM BRASIC	11 11	127 151	664 420	5.2 2.8	5 3	S. Weatherford	67	2856	42.6	70
	11	84	349	4.2	3 1	INTERCEPTIONS	No	Vdo	Λια	TD
E.B. HALSEY					ı	INTERCEPTIONS	<u>No.</u>	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>
RASHARD MENDENHALI	_ 10	48	218	4.5	0	ALAN BALL	1	0	0.0	0
						REMOND WILLIS	1	27	27.0	0
RECEIVING	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	James Cooper	1	41	41.0	0
E.B. HALSEY	11	38	185	4.9	2	JUSTIN HARRISON	1	30	30.0	0
KYLE HUDSON	11	31	469	15.1	1					
PIERRE THOMAS	11	28	225	8.0	1	<u>DEFENSE</u>	<u>GP</u>	<b>Tackles</b>	Sacl	ks/Yds
DAJUAN WARREN	11	21	205	9.8	0	KEVIN MITCHELL	11	78	0.0-0	)
						J LEMAN	11	67	0.0-0	)
FIELD GOALS	FGN	<u> 1-FGA</u>	<u>P</u> (	ct <u>L</u> o	1	JUSTIN HARRISON	8	63	0.0-0	)
JASON REDA	13-2	20	65	5.0 52						

Returnees in ALL CAPS

#### 2005 RESULTS 2-9, 0-8 in Big Ten/11th

Date	Score	Opponent	Attendance
Sept. 3	W, 33-30	Rutgers (OT)	50,112
Sept. 10	W, 40-19	San Jose State	49,276
Sept. 17	L, 20-35	at No. 15/15 California	57,657
Sept. 24	L, 14-61	No. 17/22 Michigan State	51,469
Oct. 1	L, 7-35	at Iowa	70,585
Oct. 8	L, 13-36	at Indiana	35,829
Oct. 22	L, 10-63	No. 12/14 Penn State	52,633
Oct. 29	L, 24-41	No. 15/15 Wisconsin	52,158
Nov. 5	L, 2-40	at No. 12/12 Ohio State	104,799
Nov. 12	L, 3-37	at Purdue	57,611
Nov. 19	L, 21-38	Northwestern	31,465

### 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 5 away

Sept. 2 Sept. 9 Sept. 16 Sept. 23 Sept. 30 Sept. 30 Sept. 30 Oct. 7 Indiana Oct. 14 Ohio Oct. 21 Oct. 28 At Wisconsin Nov. 4 Ohio State Nov. 11 Purdue Nov. 18 At Rutgers Syracuse Iowa At Rutgers Syracuse Iowa At Michigan State Indiana Ohio Ott. 21 At Penn State At Wisconsin Nov. 4 Ohio State Nov. 11 Purdue At Northwestern	Sept. 16 Sept. 23 Sept. 30 Oct. 7 Oct. 14 Oct. 21 Oct. 28 Jov. 4	Syracuse Iowa at Michigan State Indiana Ohio at Penn State at Wisconsin Ohio State Purdue
---	---	---

# Indiana Hoosiers





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 4-7 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 1-7

#### **QUICK FACTS**

Location: Bloomington, Ind. Population: 60,000 Founded: 1820 Joined Big Ten: 1899

First Year of Big Ten Football: 1900

Enrollment: 38,903 Nickname: Hoosiers Colors: Cream and Crimson Marching Band: Marching 100 President: Adam W. Herbert Director of Athletics: Rick Greenspan

Senior Woman Administrator: Mary Ann Rohleder

Faculty Representative: Bruce Jaffee Media Relations Director: Pete Rhoda Football SID: Pete Rhoda

Football SID Office Phone: 812-855-9794 Football SID Home Phone: 812-339-9339 Football SID Fax: 812-855-9401

Football SID E-mail: prhoda@indiana.edu Press Box Phone: 812-855-2754 Ticket Office Phone: 866-IUSPORTS

Website: iuhoosiers.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Head Coach:

Terry Hoeppner (Franklin [Ind.] College, 1969), 2nd year Record at Indiana, Years: 4-7, 1 year Career Record, Years: 52-32, 7 years

Assistant Coaches (Position):

Bill Lynch (Assistant Head Coach/Offensive Coordinator/ Tight Ends)

Gerald Brown (Special Teams Assistant/Running Backs) Matt Canada (Passing Game Coordinator/Quarterbacks) Brian George (Co-Defensive Coordinator/Defensive Line) Bobby Johnson (Running Game Coordinator/

Offensive Line) Billy Lynch (Wide Receivers)

Joe Palcic (Co-Defensive Coordinator/Cornerbacks) George Ricumstrict (Special Teams Coordinator/ Linebackers)

Mike Yeager (safeties)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple Defensive Formation: 4-3

#### 2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 36

Offense: 17 Defense: 15 Special Teams: 4 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 17

Offensive Starters Lost (4)

Defensive Starters Lost (5)

Offense: 6 Defense: 11 Special Teams: 0

Isaac Sowells

Brandon Hatcher

Victor Adeyanju Russ Richardson

John Pannozzo

Adam Hines

Chris Taylor

Ben Ishola

Kyle Killion

Offensive Starters Returning (7)

Justin Frye С Chris Mangiero ΤE Matt O'Neal WR Jahkeen Gilmore James Hardy WR WR Marcus Thigpen Blake Powers

Defensive Starters Returning (6)

Greg Brown DL Charles Emerson S Troy Grosfield S Will Meyers CB Tracy Porter Leslie Majors

Starting Kickers Lost (0)

0G

OG

DT

DE

LB

Starting Kickers Returning (2)

Joe Kleinsmith Tyson Beattie

В

**PUNTING** 

#### **2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS**

<u>PASSING</u>	<u>GP</u>	Eff.	Att-Comp-Int	<u>Pct</u>	<u>Yds</u>	<u>TD</u>
BLAKE POWERS	11	118.68	376-212-16	56.4	2305	22
GRAEME MCFARLAND	7	96.98	25-10-0	40.0	91	2

RUSHING	<u>GP</u>	<u>Att</u>	<u>Yds</u>	<u>Avg</u>	<u> 1D</u>	INTERCEPTIONS	<u>No.</u>	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u> 1D</u>
Chris Taylor	11	156	740	4.7	4	TRACY PORTER	3	108	36.0	0
Yamar Washington	11	127	443	3.5	1	KENNY KENDAL	1	1	1.0	0
BLAKE POWERS	11	100	121	1.2	4	Josh Moore	1	0	0.0	0
						Will Lumpkin	1	12	12.0	0
DECEIVING	CD	Doc	Vdc	Λνα	TD	WILL MEVEDS	1	3.4	3/1 ()	Λ

RECEIVING WILL MEYERS JAMES HARDY 10 61 893 14.6 10 MARCUS THIGPEN 11 32 432 13.5 2 **DEFENSE** JAHKEEN GILMORE 10 30 383 12.8 3 Kyle Killion

JAMES BAILEY 335 12.4 3 **WILL MEYERS** 11 83 1.0-3 TROY GROSFIELD 10 57 0.0-0 FGM-FGA FIELD GOALS John Pannozzo 9 52 3.0-29 JOE KLEINSMITH 50.0 39 LESLIE MAJORS 11 50 1.0-7 3-6 TRACY PORTER 11 48 0.0-0

<u>Avg</u> TYSON BEATTIE 3124 41.7 63 Returnees in ALL CAPS

Long

Victor Adeyanju

### 2005 RESULTS 4-7, 1-7 in Big Ten/10th

Yds

No.

Date Sept. 2 Sept. 10 Sept. 17 Oct. 1 Oct. 8 Oct. 15 Oct. 22 Oct. 29 Nov. 5 Nov. 12	Score W, 20-13 W, 35-31 W, 38-14 L, 24-41 W, 36-13 L, 21-38 L, 10-41 L, 15-46 L, 21-42 L, 14-41	Opponent at Central Michigan Nicholls State Kentucky at No. 17/17 Wisconsin Illinois at Iowa No. 14/13 Ohio State at Michigan State Minnesota at No. 21/22 Michigan Durden	Attendance 22,212 27,600 40,240 82,330 35,829 70,585 52,866 74,063 30,656 110,580
Nov. 19	L, 14-41	Purdue	50,023

### 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 5 away

**GP** Tackles

11 91

11

Sacks/Yds

1.0-0

6.5-51

Opponent
Western Michigan
at Ball State
Southern Illinois
Connecticut
Wisconsin
at Illinois
Iowa
at Ohio State
Michigan State
at Minnesota
Michigan
at Purdue

# **Iowa Hawkeyes**





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 7-5 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 5-3

#### QUICK FACTS

Location: Iowa City, Iowa Population: 78,150 Founded: 1847 Joined Big Ten: 1899

First Year of Big Ten Football: 1900

Enrollment: 29,697 Nickname: Hawkeyes Colors: Gold and Black

Marching Band: Hawkeye Marching Band

President: TBA

Director of Athletics: Robert Bowlsby Senior Woman Administrator: Jane Meyer Faculty Representative: Elizabeth Altmaier Sports Information Director: Phil Haddy

Football SID: Phil Haddy

Football SID Office Phone: 319-335-9411 Football SID Home Phone: 319-351-3012 Football SID Fax: 319-335-9417 Football SID Email: phillip-haddy@uiowa.edu

Football SID Email: phillip-haddy@uiowa.ec Press Box Phone: 319-335-9466

Ticket Office Phone: 319-335-9400 Website: hawkeyesports.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Head Coach:

Kirk Ferentz (Connecticut, 1978), 8th year Record at Iowa, Years: 49-36, 7 years Career Record, Years: 61-57, 10 years

Assistant Coaches (Position):

Ken O'Keefe (Offensive Coordinator/Quarterbacks) Norm Parker (Defensive Coordinator/Inside Linebackers) Ron Aiken (Defensive Line)

Lester Erb (Receivers/Special Teams)

Carl Jackson (Running Backs)

Eric Johnson (Tight Ends/Recruiting Coordinator)

Reese Morgan (Offensive Line) Phil Parker (Defensive Backs)

Darrel Wilson (Outside Linebackers/Special Teams) Chris Doyle (Strength and Conditioning)

Bill Dervrich (Director of Football Operations)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple Defensive Formation: 4-3

#### **2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN**

С

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 45

Offense: 23 Defense: 20 Special Teams: 2 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 25

Offense: 14 Defense: 9 Special Teams: 2

Brian Ferentz

Ben Gates.

Offensive Starters Returning (7)

T Marshal Yanda
G Mike Jones
C Mike Elgin
TE Scott Chandler
FB Tom Busch
RB Albert Young
OB Drew Tate

WR Ed Hinkel
WR Clinton Solomon

Offensive Starters Lost (4)

Defensive Starters Lost (4)
LB Chad Greenway
LB Abdul Hodge
DB Antwan Allen
DB Jovon Johnon

Defensive Starters Returning (7)

DE Ken Iwebema
DT Matt Kroul
DT Mitch King
DE Bryan Mattison
LB Ed Miles
DB Miguel Merrick
DB Marcus Paschal

Starting Kickers Lost (0)

None

Starting Kickers Returning (2)

K Kyle Schlicher
P Andy Fenstermaker

2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS

PASSING DREW TATE JASON MANSON	<u>GP</u> 12 7	1	<u>ff.</u> 46.35 6.08	352	t <u>-Comp-</u> 2-219-7 -24-1	Pct 62.2 50.0	<u>Yds</u> 2828 230	<u>TD</u> 22 0		
RUSHING	<u>GP</u>	Att	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>	INTERCEPTIONS	No.	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	TD
ALBERT YOUNG	12	249	1334	5.4	8	ADAM SHADA	3	9	3.0	0
DAMIAN SIMS	11	30	296	9.9	4	Jovon Johnson	3	18	6.0	1
SHONN GREENE	11	37	173	4.7	1					
						<u>DEFENSE</u>	<u>GP</u>	<b>Tackles</b>	Sac	ks/Yds
RECEIVING	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	Abdul Hodge	12	158	1.0-	4
SCOTT CHANDLER	12	47	552	11.7	2	Chad Greenway	12	156	2.0-	6
Clinton Solomon	12	46	800	17.4	7	ED MILES	12	68	1.0-	1
Ed Hinkel	9	40	518	12.9	7	Jovon Johnson	11	67	0.0-	0
						MARCUS PASCHAL	11	62	0.0-	0
FIELD GOALS	FGN	1-FGA	Po	<u>t L</u>	q	Antwan Allen	10	60	0.0-	0
KYLE SCHLICHER	17-2	1	81			MITCH KING	12	60	2.0-	7
						MIGUEL MERRICK	12	59	0.0-	0
<u>PUNTING</u> ANDY FENSTERMAKER	<u>No.</u> 49	<u>Yds</u> 1885	<u>Av</u> 38.5		ong	KEN IWEBEMA	12	48	7.0-	38

Returnees in ALL CAPS

#### 2005 RESULTS 7-5, 5-3 in Big Ten/T3rd

Date	Score	Opponent	Attendance
Sept. 3	W, 56-0	Ball State	70,585
Sept. 10	L, 3-23	at Iowa State	54,290
Sept. 17	W, 45-21	Northern Iowa	70,585
Sept. 24	L, 6-31	at No. 8/9 Ohio State	105,225
Oct. 1	W, 35-7	Illinois	70,585
Oct. 8	W, 34-17	at Purdue	64,785
Oct. 15	W, 38-21	Indiana	70,585
Oct. 22	L, 20-23	Michigan (OT)	70,585
Nov. 5	L, 27-28	at Northwestern	34,550
Nov. 12	W, 20-10	at No. 19/19 Wisconsin	83,184
Nov. 19	W, 52-28	Minnesota	70,585
Jan. 2	L, 24-31	vs. No. 16/18 Florida	65,881
		Outback Bowl	

# 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 5 away

Date	Opponent
Sept. 2	Montana
Sept. 9	at Syracuse
Sept. 16	Iowa State
Sept. 23	at Illinois
Sept. 30	Ohio State
Oct. 7	Purdue
Oct. 14	at Indiana
Oct. 21	at Michigan
Oct. 28	Northern Illinois
Nov. 4	Northwestern
Nov. 11	Wisconsin
Nov. 18	at Minnesota

# Michigan Wolverines





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 7-5 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 5-3

#### QUICK FACTS

Location: Ann Arbor, Mich. Population: 108,142 Founded: 1817

Joined Big Ten: 1896 (charter member) First Year of Big Ten Football: 1896

Enrollment: 39,031 Nickname: Wolverines Colors: Maize and Blue

Marching Band: University of Michigan Marching Band

President: Mary Sue Coleman

Director of Athletics: William C. Martin Senior Woman Administrator: Judy Van Horn Faculty Representative: Percy Bates Sports Information Director: Bruce Madej Football SIDs: David Ablauf, Jim Schneider Football SIDs Office Phone: 734-763-4423 Football SIDs Home Phone:

Ablauf 734-827-1316 Schneider 734-994-7024 Football SIDs Fax: 734-647-1188 Football SIDs Email:

Ablauf (dablauf@umich.edu) Schneider (schneids@umich.edu) Press Box Phone: 734-998-7188 Ticket Office Phone: 734-764-0247

Website: MGoBlue.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Head Coach:

Lloyd Carr (Northern Michigan, 1968), 12th year Record at Michigan, Years: 102-34, 11 years Career Record, Years: Same

Assistant Coaches (Position):

Erik Campbell (Assistant Head Coach/Wide Receivers)
Mike DeBord (Offensive Coordinator/Tight Ends)
Ron English (Defensive Coordinator/Safeties)
Fred Jackson (Associate Head Coach/Running Backs)
Ron Lee (Cornerbacks)
Scot Loeffler (Quarterbacks)

Andy Moeller (Offensive Line) Steve Stripling (Defensive Line) Steve Szabo (Linebackers) Mark Elder (Defensive Graduate Assistant)

Terry Heffernan (Offensive Graduate Assistant) Mike Gittleson (Weight Training & Conditioning) Kevin Tolbert (Strength & Conditioning)

Scott Draper (Assistant Athletic Director) Brad Labadie (Director of Football Operations) Chris Singletary (Recruiting Coordinator)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple Defensive Formation: Situational

#### **2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN**

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 48

Offense: 21 Defense: 24 Special Teams: 3 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 17

Offensive Starters Lost (5)

Defensive Starters Lost (3)

Offense: 9 Defense: 5 Special Teams: 3

Adam Stenavich

Tim Massaquoi

Leo Henige

Matt Lentz

Jason Avant

Pat Massey

Gabe Watson

Grant Mason

Offensive Starters Returning (6)

C Mark Bihl/Adam Kraus RT Jake Long WR Steve Breaston

FB Will Paul/Brian Thompson

RB Mike Hart QB Chad Henne

Defensive Starters Returning (8) Alan Branch OLB Prescott Burgess ILB Chris Graham ILB David Harris OLB LaMarr Woodley FS Willis Barringer SS Brandent Englemon CB Leon Hall

Starting Kickers Lost (0)

None

LG

RG

ΤE

WR

DT

NT

CR

Starting Kickers Returning (2)

K Garrett Rivas P Ross Ryan

**PUNTING** 

ROSS RYAN

#### 2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS

PASSING CHAD HENNE Matt Gutierrez	<u>GP</u> 12 8	1:	<u>ff.</u> 29.60 14.42	382	-Comp 2-223-8 -14-0	58.4	<u>Yds</u> 2526 133	<u>TD</u> 23 0		
RUSHING MIKE HART KEVIN GRADY JEROME JACKSON	<u>GP</u> 8 11 10	<u>Att</u> 150 121 54	<u>Yds</u> 662 483 228	<u>Avg</u> 4.4 4.0 4.2	TD 4 5 3	INTERCEPTIONS LEON HALL WILLIS BARRINGER BRANDON HARRISON	No. 4 2 2	<u>Yds</u> 10 14 47	<u>Avg</u> 2.5 7.0 23.5	<u>TD</u> 0 0 0
<u>RECEIVING</u>	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	Grant Mason	2	0	0.0	0
Jason Avant MARIO MANNINGHAM STEVE BREASTON TYLER ECKER	12 12 11 12	82 27 26 21	1007 433 291 285	12.3 16.0 11.2 13.6	2	DEFENSE DAVID HARRIS Grant Mason PRESCOTT BURGESS	<u>GP</u> 11 12 12	Tackles 88 85 81	Sac 0.5-4 0.0-0	)
FIELD GOALS GARRETT RIVAS		1-FGA	285 Pc 73	<u>t L</u> ç	]	LEON HALL LAMARR WOODLEY	12 12 11	61 48	2.0- 6.0-	11

Returnees in ALL CAPS

### 2005 RESULTS 7-5, 5-3 in Big Ten/T3rd

No. Yds

<u>Avq</u>

38.3

Long

Date	Score	Opponent A	Attendance
Sept. 3	W, 33-17	Northern Illinois	110,971
Sept. 10	L, 10-17	No. 20/23 Notre Dame	111,386
Sept. 17	W, 55-0	Eastern Michigan	109,511
Sept. 24	L, 20-23	at No/24 Wisconsin	83,022
Oct. 1	W, 34-31	at No. 11/12 Michigan St. (O	Γ) 79,401
Oct. 8	L, 20-23	Minnesota	111,117
Oct. 15	W, 27-25	No. 8/10 Penn State	111,249
Oct. 22	W, 23-20	at Iowa (OT)	70,585
Oct. 29	W, 33-17	at No. 21/23 Northwestern	47,130
Nov. 12	W, 41-14	Indiana	110,580
Nov. 19	L, 21-25	No. 9/9 Ohio State	111,591
Dec. 28	L, 28-32	vs. Nebraska	62,016
		Alamo Bowl	

# 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 5 away

Date Sept. 2 Sept. 9 Sept. 16 Sept. 23 Sept. 30 Oct. 7 Oct. 14 Oct. 21 Oct. 28 Nov. 4 Nov. 11	Opponent Vanderbilt Central Michigan at Notre Dame Wisconsin at Minnesota Michigan State at Penn State lowa Northwestern Ball State at Indiana
Nov. 11 Nov. 18	at Indiana at Ohio State
INUV. TO	at Office State

# Michigan State Spartans





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 5-6 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 2-6

#### QUICK FACTS

Location: East Lansing, Mich. Population: 436,000 Founded: 1855

Joined Big Ten: 1949

First Year of Big Ten Football: 1953

Enrollment: 45,166 Nickname: Spartans Colors: Green and White

Marching Band: Spartan Marching Band President: Lou Anna Kimsey Simon Director of Athletics: Ron Mason

Senior Woman Administrator: Shelley Appelbaum Faculty Representative: Michael Kasavana Associate AD/Communications: John Lewandowski

Football SID: John Lewandowski Football SID Office Phone: 517-355-2271

Football SID Home Phone: 517-664-2995 Football SID Fax: 517-353-9636

Football SID Email: lewand19@ath.msu.edu Press Box Phone: 517-353-0360 Ticket Office Phone: 517-355-1610 Website: www.msuspartans.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Head Coach:

John L. Smith (Weber State, 1971), 4th year Record at Michigan State, Years: 18-18, 3 years Career Record, Years: 128-78, 17 years

Assistant Coaches (Position): Dave Baldwin (Offensive Coordinator/Tight Ends)

Blaine Bennett (Assistant Head Coach/Wide Receivers) Mike Cox (Linebackers)

Chuck Driesbach (Secondary) Dan Enos (Quarterbacks) Derrick Jackson (Defensive Line) Ben Sirmans (Running Backs) Chris Smeland (Defensive Coordinator/Safeties)

Jeff Stoutland (Offensive Line)

Ken Mannie (Strength & Conditioning)

Tommy Hoke (Associate Strength & Conditioning)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Spread Defensive Formation: Multiple 4-3

#### 2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 51 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 13

Offense: 24 Defense: 23 Special Teams: 4 Offense: 7 Defense: 6 Special Teams: 0

Offensive Starters Returning (6)

Mike Gyetvai LG Kyle Cook TE Kellen Davis WR Jerramy Scott WR Matt Trannon Drew Stanton

Defensive Starters Returning (6)

Clifton Ryan DF LB David Herron Jr. LB Kaleb Thornhill BANDIT SirDarean Adams FS Greg Cooper CB Demond Williams

Starting Kickers Returning (1) Brandon Fields

BRANDON FIELDS

Offensive Starters Lost (5) RG Gordon Niebylski Chris Morris C LT Stefon Wheeler WR Kyle Brown Jason Teague RB

Defensive Starters Lost (5) Michael Bazemore Domata Peko DT DT **Brandon McKinney** 

SS Eric Smith Ashton Watson

Starting Kickers Lost (0)

#### **2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS**

PASSING DREW STANTON BRIAN HOYER	<u>GP</u> 11 5	1	<u>ff.</u> 53.41 54.90	35	t-Comp 4-236-1 -15-0		<u>Yds</u> 3077 167	<u>TD</u> 22 2		
RUSHING JAVON RINGER JEHUU CAULCRICK Jason Teaque	<u>GP</u> 11 11 10	<u>Att</u> 122 89 78	<u>Yds</u> 817 478 420	<u>Avg</u> 6.7 5.4 5.4	<u>TD</u> 5 7 4	INTERCEPTIONS SIRDAREAN ADAMS Eric Smith	<u>No.</u> 3 2	<u>Yds</u> 54 16	<u>Avg</u> 18.0 8.0	<u>TD</u> 1 0
DREW STÄNTON	11	121	338	2.8	4	<u>DEFENSE</u> Eric Smith	<u>GP</u> 11	Tackles 101	Sac 0.0-	ks/Yds 0
RECEIVING	GP	Rec.	Yds	Avg	TD	DAVID HERRON JR.	11	65	2.0-	8
JERRAMY SCOTT	11	49	722	14.7	4	KALEB THORNHILL	11	63	1.0-	8
MATT TRANNON	11	40	573	14.3	4	SIRDAREAN ADAMS	11	60	2.0-	18
Kyle Brown	9	36	546	15.2	2	Domata Peko	11	53	1.0-	3
KERRY REED	11	31	438	14.1	5	Michael Bazemore	11	48	1.0-	9
						GREG COOPER	11	48	1.0-	7
FIELD GOALS	FGN	<u> 1-FGA</u>	<u>P</u>	ct L	g	CLIFTON RYAN	11	34	3.0-	11
JOHN GOSS	4-11		36	5.4 3	2					
MATT HAUGHEY	1-5		20	0.0 3	1	Returnees in ALL CAPS	5			
<u>PUNTING</u>	No.	<u>Yds</u>	<u>A</u>	vg <u>L</u>	ong					

#### 2005 RESULTS 5-6, 2-6 in Big Ten/9th

1664

41.6

Date Sept. 3 Sept. 10 Sept. 17 Sept. 24 Oct. 1 Oct. 15 Oct. 22 Oct. 29 Nov. 5 Nov. 12 Nov. 19	Score W, 49-14 W, 42-14 W, 44-41 W, 61-14 L, 31-34 L, 24-35 L, 14-49 W, 46-15 L, 21-28 L, 18-41 L, 22-31	Kent State Hawaii at No. 10/12 Notre Dame (OT) at Illinois Michigan (OT) at No. 15/15 Ohio State Northwestern Indiana at Purdue at Minnesota	tendance 73,949 74,043 80,795 51,469 79,401 105,122 74,636 74,063 62,467 45,187 75,005
Nov. 19	L, 22-31	No. 5/5 Penn State	75,005

### 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 5 away

Date	Opponent
Sept. 2	Idaho
Sept. 9	Eastern Michigan
Sept. 16	at Pittsburgh
Sept. 23	Notre Dame
Sept. 30	Illinois
Oct. 7	at Michigan
Oct. 14	Ohio State
Oct. 21	at Northwestern
Oct. 28	at Indiana
Nov. 4	Purdue
Nov. 11	Minnesota
Nov. 18	at Penn State

# Minnesota Golden Gophers





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 7-5 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 4-4

#### QUICK FACTS

Location: Minneapolis, Minn. Population: 386,000 Founded: 1851

Joined Big Ten: 1896 (charter member) First Year of Big Ten Football: 1896

Enrollment: 48,484 Nickname: Golden Gophers Colors: Maroon and Gold

Marching Band: University of Minnesota Marching Band

President: Robert Bruininks Director of Athletics: Joel Maturi

Senior Woman Administrator: Regina Sullivan

Faculty Representatives: Richard Weinberg, Linda Brady Director of Athletic Communications: Mike Lockrem

Office Phone: 612-624-7345 Home Phone: 612-825-3682 E-mail: lockr001@umn.edu Football SID: Shane Sandersfeld Football SID Office Phone: 612-626-0299 Football SID Home Phone: 612-554-7207 Football SID Fax: 612-625-0359 Football SID Email: sande102@umn.edu Press Box Phone: 612-627-4400 Ticket Office Phone: 612-624-8080 Website: www.gophersports.com

#### COACHING STAFF

Head Coach:

Glen Mason (Ohio State, 1972), 10th year Record at Minnesota, Years: 58-50, 9 years Career Record, Years: 117-114-1, 20 years

Assistant Coaches (Position): Mitch Browning (Assistant Head Coach/ Offensive Coordinator) David Lockwood (Defensive Coordinator/

Outside Linebackers) Vic Adamle (Running Backs) Carey Bailey (Defensive Line) Craig Bray (Defensive Secondary)

Mark Criner (Linebackers) Tony Petersen (Passing Game Coordinator/Quarterbacks) Gordon Shaw (Guard & Centers)

Luke Tressel (Wide Receivers) Dwayne Chandler (Head Strength & Conditioning) Blake Cundiff (Assistant Strength & Conditioning)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple Defensive Formation: 4-3

#### 2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 31

Offense: 12 Defense: 15 Special Teams: 4 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 20

Offense: 10 Defense: 10 Special Teams: 0

Greg Eslinger

Mike Nicholson

Mark Setterstrom

Jarod Posthumus

Offensive Starters Returning (7)

Tony Brinkhaus OL OL Steve Shidell Matt Spaeth TE WR Logan Payne WR Ernie Wheelwright RΒ Justin Valentine Bryan Cupito

Defensive Starters Returning (7)

Steve Davis LB Mario Reese LB Mike Sherels LB John Shevlin DB Trumaine Banks DR Jamal Harris DB Dominic Jones

Starting Kickers Returning (2) Jason Giannini Justin Kucek

**PUNTING** 

JUSTIN KUCEK

Laurence Maroney Defensive Starters Lost (5)

Offensive Starters Lost (5)

Keith Lipka DL DL Mark Losli

DΙ **Anthony Montgomery** LB Kyle McKenzie John Pawielski

Starting Kickers Lost (0)

None

OL

OL

TE

#### **2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS**

PASSING BRYAN CUPITO TONY MORTENSEN	<b>GP</b> 11 5	1	<u>ff.</u> 45.87 8.42	29	<del>-Comp.</del> 7-176-9 -9-1	-Int Pct 59.3 37.5	<u>Yds</u> 2530 130	<u>TD</u> 19 1	
RUSHING Laurence Maroney. Gary Russell AMIR PINNIX	<u>GP</u> 11 12 10	<u>Att</u> 281 186 78	<u>Yds</u> 1464 1130 467	Avg 5.2 6.1 6.0	<u>TD</u> 10 18 1	INTERCEPTIONS JOHN SHEVLIN MIKE SHERELS	<u>No.</u> 1 1	<u>Yds</u> 60 31	Avg TD 60.0 1 31.0 0
RECEIVING ERNIE WHEELWRIGHT LOGAN PAYNE MATT SPAETH Jared Ellerson FIELD GOALS	GP 12 12 12 12 9	Rec. 37 37 26 21	Yds 568 529 333 511	15.4 14.3 12.8 24.3	2 4 5	DEFENSE John Pawielski JOHN SHEVLIN JAMAL HARRIS TRUMAINE BANKS Kyle McKenzie STEVE DAVIS	GP 12 12 12 12 12 12	Tackles 86 74 63 57 56 37	Sacks/Yds 0.0-0 1.0-4 0.0-0 0.0-0 1.0-7 6.0-35
JASON GIANNINI	13-1	9	68	.4 49	9	Returnees in ALL CAPS	5		

### 2005 RESULTS 7-5, 4-4 in Big Ten/7th

<u>Yds</u>

Avg

Long

Data	C	0	A 44 I
Date	Score	Opponent	Attendance
Sept. 1	W, 41-10	at Tulsa	33,410
Sept. 10	W, 56-24	Colorado State	40,221
Sept. 17	W, 46-7	Florida Atlantic	40,709
Sept. 24	W, 42-35	No. 11/10 Purdue (2OT)	48,116
Oct. 1	L, 14-44	at Penn State	106,604
Oct. 8	W, 23-20	at No. 21/24 Michigan	111,117
Oct. 15	L, 34-38	No. 23/23 Wisconsin	65,089
Oct. 29	L, 31-45	No. 12/13 Ohio State	54,825
Nov. 5	W, 42-21	at Indiana	30,656
Nov. 12	W, 41-18	Michigan State	45,187
Nov. 19	L, 28-52	at Iowa	70,585
Dec. 30	L, 31-34	vs. Virginia	40,519
		Music City Bowl	

#### 2006 SCHEDULE 6 home, 6 away

Oct. 28 at Ohio S Nov. 4 Indiana	ne n ate onsin akota State
-------------------------------------	--

# **Northwestern Wildcats**





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 7-5 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 5-3

#### **QUICK FACTS**

Location: Evanston, III. Population: 75,000 Founded: 1851

Joined Big Ten: 1896 (charter member) First Year of Big Ten Football: 1896

Enrollment: 7,800 Nickname: Wildcats Colors: Purple and White

Marching Band: Northwestern University Marching Band

President: Henry S. Bienen Director of Athletics: Mark Murphy Senior Woman Administrator: Noreen Morris Faculty Representative: Robert Gundlach Sports Information Director: Mike Wolf Football SID: Mike Wolf

Football SID Office Phone: 847-491-7503

Football SID Home Phone: 847-833-3095 Football SID Fax: 847-491-8818

Football SID Email: mwolf@northwestern.edu Press Box Phone: 847-491-8835 Ticket Office Phone: 847-491-2287

Website: NUsports.com

#### COACHING STAFF

Head Coach:

Randy Walker (Miami [Ohio], 1976), 8th year Record at Northwestern, Years: 37-46, 7 years Career Record, Years: 96-81-5, 16 years

Assistant Coaches (Position):
Jerry Brown (Assistant Head Coach/Defensive Backs)
Greg Colby (Defensive Coordinator)
Garrick McGee (Offensive Coordinator)
Pat Fitzgerald (Linebackers)
Adam Cushing (Tight Ends/H-Backs)
Kevin Johns (Wide Receivers)
Bret Ingalls (Offensive Lineman)
Matt MacPherson (Running Backs)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple I Defensive Formation: Multiple 4-3

Eric Washington (Defensive Line)

#### **2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN**

WR

WR

OB

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 46
Offense: 23
Offense: 7

Defense: 22 Defense: 7
Special Teams: 1 Special Teams: 1

Offensive Starters Returning (8)
OL Austin Matthews

OG Ryan Keenan
C Trevor Rees\*
OG Joe Tripodi
OT Dylan Thiry
TE Erryn Cobb
WR Shaun Herbert
RR Tyrell Sutton

Defensive Starters Returning (8)

DE Kevin Mims
DT John Gill
DE Mark Koehn
LB Nick Roach
LB Adam Kadela
S Bryan Heinz
S Brendan Smith
CB Marquice Cole

Starting Kickers Returning (1) K Joel Howells

Erryn Cobb Defensive Starters Lost (3)
Shaun Herbert LB Tim McGarigle
Tyrell Sutton DT Barry Cofield
S Herschel Henderson

Starting Kickers Lost (1)
P Ryan Pederson

Offensive Starters Lost (4)

Zach Strief

Mark Philmore

Jonathan Fields

Brett Basanez

\* starter in 2003 and 2004

### 2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS

PASSING Brett Basanez C.J. BACHER	<u>GP</u> 12 5	1	<u>ff.</u> 35.12 1.71	49	- <b>Comp</b> 7-314-8 -6-1		<u>Yds</u> 3622 59	<u>TD</u> 21 1		
RUSHING	<u>GP</u>	<u>Att</u>	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>	<u>PUNTING</u>	No.	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	Long
TYRELL SUTTON	12	250	1474	5.9	16	Ryan Pederson	45	1783	39.6	60
Brett Basanez	12	113	423	3.7	7	SLADE LARSCHEID	10	388	38.8	57
GERARD HAMLETT	11	32	174	5.4	1					
BRANDON ROBERSON	10	37	171	4.6	0	<u>INTERCEPTIONS</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>
1						MARQUICE COLE	5	64	12.8	0
RECEIVING	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	Herschel Henderson	3	49	16.3	0
SHAUN HERBERT	12	79	862	10.9	6	BRENDAN SMITH	2	60	30.0	0
Jonathan Fields	12	60	555	9.2	0					
Mark Philmore	11	55	662	12.0	6	<u>DEFENSE</u>	<u>GP</u>	<b>Tackles</b>	Sac	ks/Yds
TYRELL SUTTON	12	44	396	9.0	2	Tim McGarigle	12	156	2.0-	11
1						NICK ROACH	12	77	1.0-5	5
FIELD GOALS	FGN	Л-FGA	<u>Pc</u>	<u>t L</u> ç	g .	ADAM KADELA	12	71	1.0-7	7
JOEL HOWELLS	11-2	21	52	2.4 46	5	Barry Cofield	12	63	2.0-7	7
						Herschel Henderson	11	62	0.0-0	J

Returnees in ALL CAPS

#### 2005 RESULTS 7-5, 5-3 in Big Ten/T3rd

Date Sept. 3	Score W, 38-14	Ohio	Attendance 20,115
Sept. 10	W, 38-37	Northern Illinois at No. 18/22 Arizona State	35,114
Sept. 17 Sept. 24	L, 21-52 L, 29-34	Penn State	55,029 24,395
Oct. 8	L, 29-34 W, 51-48	No. 14/14 Wisconsin	33,859
Oct. 15	W, 34-29	at Purdue	62,866
Oct. 22	W, 49-14	at No. 22/22 Michigan State	74,636
Oct. 29	L, 17-33	No. 25/- Michigan	47,130
Nov. 5	W, 28-27	Iowa	34,550
Nov. 12	L, 7-48	at No. 10/10 Ohio State	105,181
Nov. 19	W, 38-21	at Illinois	31,465
Dec. 30	L, 38-50	vs. No. 17/17 UCLA Sun Bowl	50,426

#### 2006 SCHEDULE 6 home, 6 away

Date	Opponent
Aug. 31	at Miami (Ohio)
Sept. 9	New Hampshire
Sept. 16	Eastern Michigan
Sept. 22	at Nevada
Sept. 30	at Penn State
Oct. 7	at Wisconsin
Oct. 14	Purdue
Oct. 21	Michigan State
Oct. 28	at Michigan
Nov. 4	at Iowa
Nov. 11	Ohio State
Nov. 18	Illinois

# **Ohio State Buckeyes**





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 10-2 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 7-1

#### QUICK FACTS

Location: Columbus, Ohio Population: 1.5 million Founded: 1870 Joined Big Ten: 1912

First Year of Big Ten Football: 1913

Enrollment: 47,952 Nickname: Buckeyes Colors: Scarlet and Gray

Marching Band: The Ohio State University Marching

Band - "TBDBITL" President: Karen A. Holbrook Director of Athletics: Eugene Smith Senior Woman Administrator: Miechelle Willis

Faculty Representative: John Bruno Sports Information Director: Steve Snapp

Football SID: Steve Snapp

Football SID Office Phone: 614-292-3103 Football SID Home Phone: 614-791-9675 Football SID Fax: 614-292-8547 Football SID Email: snapp.1@osu.edu Press Box Phone: 614-292-1812 Ticket Office Phone: 614-292-2624 Website: ohiostatebuckeyes.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Head Coach:

Jim Tressel (Baldwin Wallace, 1975), 6th year Record at Ohio State, Years: 50-13, 5 years Career Record, Years: 185-70-2, 20 years

Assistant Coaches (Position):

Jim Bollman (Offensive Coordinator/Offensive Line) John Peterson (Tight Ends/Recruiting Coordinator) Joe Daniels (Quarterbacks/Passing Game Coordinator)

Tim Beckman (Cornerbacks)

Luke Fickell (Co-Defensive Coordinator/Linebackers) Jim Heacock (Defensive Coordinator/Defensive Line) Darrell Hazell (Assistant Head Coach/Wide Receivers) Dick Tressel (Running Backs)

Paul Haynes (Safeties)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple Defensive Formation: 4-3

#### **2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN**

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 43

Offense: 21 Defense: 20 Special Teams: 2 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 17 Offense: 6

Defense: 10 Special Teams: 1

Offensive Starters Returning (8)

Doug Datish\* RG T.J. Downing Kirk Barton RT Ted Ginn Jr. Anthony Gonzalez SF Antonio Pittman TΒ Stan White OB Troy Smith

Defensive Starters Returning (2) David Patterson Quinn Pitcock

Starting Kickers Returning (1)

A.J. Trapasso

\* Started at left tackle in 2005

Offensive	Starters Lost (3)
G	Robbie Sims
С	Nick Mangold
SE	Santonio Holme

Defensive Starters Lost (9)

Mike Kudla Marcus Green A.J. Hawk LB LB Anthony Schlegel LB Bobby Carpenter CB Tyler Everett CB Ashton Youboty FS Nate Salley Donte Whitner

Starting Kickers Lost (1) Josh Huston

#### **2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS**

PASSING TROY SMITH JUSTIN ZWICK	<u>GP</u> 11 7	1	<u>ff.</u> 62.65 26.65	23	-Comp- 7-149-4 -42-1	Pct 62.9 72.4	<u>Yds</u> 2282 359	<u>TD</u> 16 1		
RUSHING ANTONIO PITTMAN	<u>GP</u> 12	<u>Att</u> 243	<u>Yds</u> 1331	<u>Avg</u> 5.5	<u>TD</u> 7	INTERCEPTIONS Donte Whitner	<u>No.</u> 2	<u>Yds</u> 26	<u>Avg</u> 13.0	<u>TD</u> 1
TROY SMITH	11	136	611	4.5	11	A.J. Hawk	1	24	24.0	0
MAURICE WELLS	8	61	199	3.3	1	BRANDON MITCHELL	1	57	57.0	1
						Nate Salley	1	0	0.0	0
RECEIVING	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	Ashton Youboty	1	-6	-6.0	0
Santonio Holmes	12	53	977	18.4	11					
TED GINN, JR.	12	51	803	15.7	4	<u>DEFENSE</u>	<u>GP</u>	<b>Tackles</b>	Sac	ks/Yds
ANTHONY GONZALEZ	12	28	373	13.3	3	A.J. Hawk	12	121	9.5-	72
						Anthony Schlegel	12	82	2.0-	-8
FIELD GOALS	FGN	1-FGA	Pc	t Lo	a	Donte Whitner	12	73	4.0-	30
Josh Huston	22-2	8	78			Ashton Youboty	12	56	1.0-	1
						Bobby Carpenter	11	49	8.0-	65.
PUNTING	No.	Yds	Av	g Lo	ong	<i>y</i> 1				
A.J. TRAPASSO	43	1738				Returnees in ALL CAPS	3			

### 2005 RESULTS 10-2, 7-1 in Big Ten/T1st

Date	Score	Opponent	Attendance
Sept. 3	W. 34-14	Miami (Ohio)	104.695
Sept. 10	L, 22-25	No. 2/2 Texas	105,565
Sept. 17	W, 27-6	San Diego State	104,533
Sept. 24	W, 31-6	No. 21/21 Iowa	105,225
Oct. 8	L, 10-17	at No. 16/18 Penn State	109,839
Oct. 15	W, 35-24	No. 16/17 Michigan State	105,122
Oct. 22	W, 41-10	at Indiana	52,866
Oct. 29	W, 45-31	at No/22 Minnesota	54,825
Nov. 5	W, 40-2	Illinois	104,799
Nov. 12	W, 48-7	Northwestern	105,181
Nov. 19	W, 25-21	at No. 17/17 Michigan	111,591
Jan. 2	W, 34-20	vs. No. 5/6 Notre Dame	76,196
		Fiesta Bowl	

#### 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 5 away

Date Sept. 2 Sept. 9 Sept. 16 Sept. 23 Sept. 30 Oct. 7 Oct. 14 Oct. 21 Oct. 28 Nov. 4 Nov. 11	Opponent Northern Illinois at Texas Cincinnati Penn State at Iowa Bowling Green at Michigan State Indiana Minnesota at Illinois at Northwestern
INUV. IU	Michigan

# **Penn State Nittany Lions**





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 11-1 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 7-1

#### **QUICK FACTS**

Location: University Park, Pa. Population: 42,000

Founded: 1855 Joined Big Ten: 1990

First Year of Big Ten Football: 1993

Enrollment: 40,709
Nickname: Nittany Lions
Colors: Blue and White
Marching Band: Blue Band
President: Graham Spanier
Director of Athletics: Tim Curley

Senior Woman Administrator: Susan Delaney-Scheetz

Faculty Representative: Scott Kretchmar

Asst. Athletic Director for Communications: Jeff Nelson

Football SID: Jeff Nelson

Football SID Office Phone: 814-865-1757/1759 Football SID Home Phone: 814-234-1411

Football SID Home Phone: 814-234-1411 Football SID Fax: 814-863-3165

Football SID Email: jth4@psu.edu Press Box Phone: 814-863-1121/2677 Ticket Office Phone: 800-833-5533 Website: www.GoPSUsports.com

#### COACHING STAFF

Head Coach:

Joe Paterno (Brown, 1950), 41st year Record at Penn State, Years: 354-117-3, 40 years

Career Record, Years: Same

Assistant Coaches (Position):
Dick Anderson (Guards & Centers)
Tom Bradley (Defense/Cornerbacks)
Galen Hall (Offense/Running Backs)
Larry Johnson (Defensive Line)
Bill Kenney (Tackles/Tight Ends)
Mike McQueary (Wide Receivers)
Brian Norwood (Safeties)
Jay Paterno (Quarterbacks)
Ron Vanderlinden (Linebackers)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: Multiple Defensive Formation: Multiple

#### **2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN**

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 35 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 25 Offense: 13 Offense: 13

Offense: 13 Defense: 20 Special Teams: 2

Defense: 12 Special Teams: 0

Offensive Starters Returning (5) Offensive Starters Lost (6)

T Levi Brown
WR Deon Butler
WR Jordan Norwood
FB BranDon Snow
TB Tony Hunt

T Andrew Richardson
G Tyler Reed
G Charles Rush
C E.Z. Smith
TE Isaac Smolko
QB Michael Robinson

Defensive Starters Returning (4)

DT Jay Alford
OLB Dan Connor
MLB Tim Shaw
OLB Paul Posluszny

Defensive Starters Lost (7)
DE Tamba Hali
DT Scott Paxson
DE Matthew Rice
S Chris Harrell
HERO Calvin Lowry
CB Anwar Phillips

Starting Kickers Returning (2)

K Kevin Kelly P Jeremy Kapinos

JEREMY KAPINOS

Starting Kickers Lost (0)

Alan Zemaitis

None

CB

#### 2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS

PASSING Michael Robinson ANTHONY MORELLI	<u>GP</u> 12 6	1	27.17 46.60	31	-Comp 1-162-1 -13-0	_	<u>Yds</u> 2350 155	<u>TD</u> 17 1		
RUSHING	<u>GP</u>	<u>Att</u>	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>	INTERCEPTIONS	No.	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>
TONY HUNT	12	174	1047	6.0	6	Alan Zemaitis	6	35	5.8	0
Michael Robinson	12	163	806	4.9	11	Calvin Lowry	4	36	9.0	0
AUSTIN SCOTT	11	66	273	4.1	3					
						<u>DEFENSE</u>	<u>GP</u>	<u>Tackles</u>	Sac	cks/Yds
RECEIVING	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	PAUL POSLUSZNY	12	116	3.0-	-21
DEON BUTLER	12	37	691	18.7	9	Chris Harrell	12	88	0.0	-0
JORDAN NORWOOD	10	32	422	13.2	0	Calvin Lowry	12	79	1.0-	-13
DERRICK WILLIAMS	7	22	289	13.1	1	DAN CONNOR	9	76	1.5-	-5
TONY HUNT	12	20	206	10.3	0	TIM SHAW	12	76	4.5-	-25
						Tamba Hali	12	65	11.0	)-79
FIELD GOALS	FGN	<u>/I-FGA</u>	<u>Pc</u>	<u>t L</u>	g					
KEVIN KELLY	16-2	23	69	.6 47	7	Returnees in ALL CAPS	S			
<u>PUNTING</u>	<u>No.</u>	<u>Yds</u>	Av		ong					

#### 2005 RESULTS 11-1, 7-1 in Big Ten/T1st

2522

Date	Score	Opponent At	tendance
Sept. 3	W, 23-13	South Florida	99,235
Sept. 10	W, 42-24	Cincinnati	98,727
Sept. 17	W, 40-3	Central Michigan	100,276
Sept. 24	W, 34-29	at Northwestern	24,395
Oct. 1	W, 44-14	No. 18/19 Minnesota	106,604
Oct. 8	W, 17-10	No. 6/6 Ohio State	109,839
Oct. 15	L, 25-27	at Michigan	111,249
Oct. 22	W, 63-10	at Illinois	52,633
Oct. 29	W, 33-15	Purdue	109,467
Nov. 5	W, 35-14	No. 14/14 Wisconsin	109,865
Nov. 19	W, 31-22	at Michigan State	75,005
Jan. 3	W, 26-23	vs. No. 22/22 Florida St. (3OT)	77,773
		Orange Bowl	

# 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 5 away

Date	Opponent
Sept. 2	Akron
Sept. 9	at Notre Dame
Sept. 16	Youngstown State
Sept. 23	at Ohio State
Sept. 30	Northwestern
Oct. 7	at Minnesota
Oct. 14	Michigan
Oct. 21	Illinois
Oct. 28	at Purdue
Nov. 4	at Wisconsin
Nov. 11	Temple
Nov. 18	Michigan State

# Purdue Boilermakers





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 5-6 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 3-5

#### QUICK FACTS

Location: West Lafayette, Ind. Population: 28,778

Founded: 1869

Joined Big Ten: 1896 (charter member) First Year of Big Ten Football: 1896

Enrollment: 38,712 Nickname: Boilermakers Colors: Old Gold and Black

Marching Band: Purdue "All-American" Marching Band

President: Martin C. Jischke Director of Athletics: Morgan J. Burke Senior Woman Administrator: Nancy Cross

Faculty Representatives:

Jeffrey T. Bolin, Christie L. Sahley Sports Information Director: Tom Schott

Football SID: Tom Schott

Football SID Office Phone: 765-494-3145 Football SID Home Phone: 765-463-5802 Football SID Fax: 765-494-5447 Football SID Email: tschott@purdue.edu Press Box Phone: 765-494-9079, 9080

Ticket Office Phone: 765-494-3194 Website: www.purduesports.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Joe Tiller (Montana State, 1965), 10th year Record at Purdue, Years: 67-43, 9 years Career Record, Years: 106-73-1, 15 years

Assistant Coaches (Position):

Mark Hagen (assistant head coach/special teams

coordinator/defensive tackles)

Bill Legg (co-offensive coordinator/centers and guards) Brock Spack (defensive coordinator/linebackers) Ed Zaunbrecher (co-offensive coordinator/quarterbacks)

Lou Anarumo (defensive backs)

John McDonell (offensive tackles and tight ends)

Brian Rock (wide receivers) Joel Thomas (running backs)

Terrell Williams (defensive ends)

#### **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: One-Back Defensive Formation: 4-3

#### 2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 41 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 20

Offense: 21 Defense: 20 Special Teams: 0 Offense: 7 Defense: 11 Special Teams: 2

Offensive Starters Returning (7) Offensive Starters Lost (4)

Sean Sester Matt Turner RG Jordan Grimes ΤE Charles Davis Robbie Powell Kevin Noel LG WR Mike Otto RB Jerod Void WR Dorien Bryant Defensive Starters Lost (7) WR Kyle Ingraham

Curtis Painter Defensive Starters Returning (4)

Anthony Spencer LB George Hall LB Stanford Keglar CB Zach Logan

Starting Kickers Returning (0)

Ray Edwards Brent Grover DT DT Brandon Villarreal LB Bobby Iwuchukwu SS Bernard Pollard FS Kyle Smith CB Ray Williams

Starting Kickers Lost (2)

Ben Jones Dave Brytus

#### 2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS

PASSING Brandon Kirsch CURTIS PAINTER	<u>GP</u> 8 9	1	<u>ff.</u> 18.35 8.35	25	-Comp- 7-152-8 )-89-5	<u>Pct</u> 59.1 52.4	<u>Yds</u> 1727 932	<u>TD</u> 7 3		
RUSHING	<u>GP</u>	Att	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>	INTERCEPTIONS  Degrand Dellard	<u>No.</u>	<u>Yds</u>	Avg	<u>TD</u>
Jerod Void	10	130	696	5.4	10	Bernard Pollard	3	0	0.0	0
KORY SHEETS	11	104	571	5.5	10	Brian Hickman	2	58	29.0	0
CURTIS PAINTER	9	52	251	4.8	4	Rob Ninkovich	2	37	18.5	0
						Kyle Smith	2	30	15.0	0
<u>RECEIVING</u>	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>					
DORIEN BRYANT	11	80	960	12.0	4	DEFENSE	GP	<b>Tackles</b>	Sac	ks/Yds
KYLE INGRAHAM	11	41	500	12.2	0	Bernard Pollard	11	92	0.0-	0
Charles Davis	11	26	311	12.0	1	GEORGE HALL	11	77	0.0-	0
						Brandon Villarreal	11	53	3.5-	26
FIELD GOALS	FGM	l-FGA	Pc	<u>t L</u>	1	STANFORD KEGLAR	10	50	1.0-	
Ben Jones	8-14		57.			Rob Ninkovich	11	48	8.0-	
2011 301103	0 17		37.	50	,	TOD THINOTOH		10	5.0	00
PUNTING Dave Brytus	<u>No.</u> 62	<u>Yds</u> 2446	<u>Av</u>		ong	Returnees in ALL CAPS	5			

### 2005 RESULTS 5-6, 3-5 in Big Ten/8th

Date Sept. 10 Sept. 17 Sept. 24 Oct. 1 Oct. 8 Oct. 15 Oct. 22 Oct. 29 Nov. 5	Score W, 49-24 W, 31-24 L, 35-42 L, 28-49 L, 17-34 L, 29-31 L, 15-33 W, 28-21 W, 37-3	Opponent Akron at Arizona at Minnesota (2OT) No. 13/14 Notre Dame lowa Northwestern at No. 19/17 Wisconsin at No. 11/12 Penn State Michigan State Illinois	Attendance 64,757 56,400 48,116 65,491 64,785 62,866 82,828 109,467 62,467
	, -		,
Nov. 12 Nov. 19	w, 37-3 W, 41-14	at Indiana	57,611 50.023
	•		,-

### 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 6 away

Date Sept. 2 Sept. 9 Sept. 16 Sept. 23 Sept. 30 Oct. 7 Oct. 14 Oct. 21	Opponent Indiana State Miami (Ohio) Ball State Minnesota at Notre Dame at Iowa at Northwestern Wisconsin
Oct. 21	Wisconsin
Oct. 21 Oct. 28 Nov. 4	Penn State
Nov. 11 Nov. 18	at Michigan State at Illinois Indiana
Nov. 25	at Hawaii

# Wisconsin Badgers

DE

LB

SS

FS

Taylor Mehlhaff

Ken DeBauche





#### 2005 OVERALL RECORD: 10-3 2005 BIG TEN RECORD: 5-3

#### QUICK FACTS

Location: Madison, Wis. Population: 219,242 Founded: 1848

Joined Big Ten: 1896 (charter member) First Year of Big Ten Football: 1896

Enrollment: 41,169 Nickname: Badgers Colors: Cardinal and White

Marching Band: Wisconsin Marching Band

Chancellor: John Wiley

Director of Athletics: Barry Alvarez Senior Woman Administrator: Terry Gawlik Faculty Representative: Bruce Jones

Director of Athletic Communications: Justin Doherty

Football ACD: Justin Doherty

Football ACD Office Phone: 608-262-1811 Football ACD Home Phone: 608-845-7201 Football ACD Fax: 608-262-8184 Football ACD Email: jmd@athletics.wisc.edu

Press Box Phone: 608-262-7766

Ticket Office Phone: 608-262-1440 Website: www.uwbadgers.com

#### **COACHING STAFF**

Head Coach:

Bret Bielema (Iowa, 1992), 1st year Record at Wisconsin, Years: 0-0, 1st Career Record, Years: 0-0, 1st

Assistant Coaches (Position): Bob Bostad (Tight Ends) Paul Chryst (Offensive Coordinator/Quarterbacks) Kerry Cooks (Defensive Backs) Dave Doeren (Co-Defensive Coordinator/Linebackers) Mike Hankwitz (Defensive Coordinator) Henry Mason (Wide Receivers) Randall McCray (Defensive Line) Bob Palcic (Offensive Line)

### John Settle (Running Backs) **TEAM FACTS**

Offensive Formation: I Formation Defensive Formation: 4-3

#### **2006 ROSTER BREAKDOWN**

Total No. of Letterwinners Returning: 50 Total No. of Letterwinners Lost: 20 Offense: 18

Offense: 12 Defense: 29 Defense: 6 Special Teams: 3 Special Teams: 2

Offensive Starters Returning (3) Offensive Starters Lost (8) Kraig Urbik Matt Lawrence

Joe Thomas LT Donovan Raiola C QB John Stocco LG Jason Palermo ΤE Owen Daniels Defensive Starters Returning (8) WR **Brandon Williams** DE Matthew Shaughnessy WR Jonathan Orr Matt Bernstein Nick Hayden FB DT

Justin Ostrowski Brian Calhoun Joe Monty Mark Zalewski Defensive Starters Lost (3) Joe Stellmacher Brett Bell LaMarr Watkins Roderick Rogers LB СВ Allen Langford LB **Dontez Sanders** 

Starting Kickers Returning (2) Starting Kickers Lost (0)

None

#### **2005 STATISTICAL LEADERS**

PASSING JOHN STOCCO TYLER DONOVAN	<u>GP</u> 13 3	1	<u>ff.</u> 50.48 73.60		:-Comp- 8-197-9 8-0	<u>Int</u>	Pct 60.1 50.0	<u>Yds</u> 2920 49	<u>TD</u> 21 1		
RUSHING	GP	Att	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	INTERCE	PTIONS	No.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>
Brian Calhoun	13	348	1636	4.7	22	RODERIC	K ROGERS	3	94	31.3	1
Booker Stanley	12	69	340	4.9	3	JACK IKE	GWUONU	3	63	21.0	1
JAMIL WALKÉR	9	18	96	5.3	1	Levonne R	Rowan	2	0	0.0	0
						ALLEN LA	NGFORD	2	25	12.5	0
RECEIVING	<u>GP</u>	Rec.	Yds	Avg	<u>TD</u>	JOE STEL	LMACHER	2	30	15.0	0
Brandon Williams	13	59	1095	18.6	6						
Brian Calhoun	13	53	571	10.8	2	<u>DEFENSE</u>		<u>GP</u>	<u>Tackles</u>	Sac	ks/Yds
Jonathan Orr	13	40	688	17.2	8	Dontez Sa	nders	13	95	3.5-	35
						JOE STEL	LMACHER	11	90	0.0-	0
FIELD GOALS	FGN	<u>1-FGA</u>	<u>Pc</u>	<u>t Lç</u>	g	Mark zai	LEWSKI	12	83	2.5-	23
TAYLOR MEHLHAFF	14-2	0	70	.0 46	ó	NICK HAY	DEN	13	56	5.5-	33
						RODERIC	K ROGERS	13	56	0.0-	0
<u>PUNTING</u>	No.	<u>Yds</u>	Av	g <u>Lo</u>	ong	LaMarr Wa	atkins	13	52	0.5-	4
KEN DEBAUCHE	57	2555	44.8	59	-						

Returnees in ALL CAPS

#### 2005 RESULTS 10-3, 5-3 in Big Ten/T3rd

Date	Score	Opponent	Attendance
Sept. 3	W, 56-42	Bowling Green	82,138
Sept. 10	W, 65-0	Temple	81,806
Sept. 17	W, 14-5	at North Carolina	60,000
Sept. 24	W, 23-20	No. 14/13 Michigan	83,022
Oct. 1	W, 41-24	Indiana	82,330
Oct. 8	L, 48-51	at Northwestern	33,859
Oct. 15	W, 38-34	at No. 22/22 Minnesota	65,089
Oct. 22	W, 31-20	Purdue	82,828
Oct. 29	W, 41-24	at Illinois	52,158
Nov. 5	L, 14-35	at No. 10/11 Penn State	109,865
Nov. 12	L, 10-20	lowa	83,184
Nov. 25	W, 41-24	at Hawaii	34,031
Jan. 2	W, 24-10	vs. No. 7/7 Auburn	57,221
		Capital One Bowl	

#### 2006 SCHEDULE 7 home, 4 away, 1 neutral

Nov. 4 Penn State Nov. 11 at Iowa Nov. 18 Buffalo	Oct. 21 at Purdue Oct. 28 Illinois	Oct. 7 Northwestern	Sept. 23 at Michigan	Sept. 9 Western Illinois	Sept. 16 Sept. 23 Sept. 30 Oct. 7 Oct. 14 Oct. 21 Oct. 28 Nov. 4 Nov. 11	San Diego State at Michigan at Indiana Northwestern Minnesota at Purdue Illinois Penn State at lowa
Sept. 9 Western Illinois Sept. 16 San Diego State Sept. 23 at Michigan Sept. 30 at Indiana Oct. 7 Northwestern Oct. 14 Minnesota Oct. 21 at Purdue	Sept. 9 Western Illinois Sept. 16 San Diego State Sept. 23 at Michigan Sept. 30 at Indiana Oct. 7 Northwestern	Sept. 9 Western Illinois Sept. 16 San Diego State Sept. 23 at Michigan	Sept. 9 Western Illinois			

[1] at Cleveland Browns Stadium

# 2005 Statistics



#### **INDIVIDUAL STATISTICS -- ALL GAMES**

To be ranked, a player must appear in at least 75.0% of his team's games.

						<u>' '</u>	,		iii at least 75.0% of fils teal								
RUSHING Player-Team  1. Maroney, LMINN 2. Calhoun, Brian-WIS 3. Sutton, Tyrell-NU 4. Young, Albert-IOWA 5. Pittman, A-OSU 6. Russell, Gary-MINN 7. Hunt, Tony-PSU 8. Ringer, Javon-MSU 9. Void, Jerod-PUR 10. Taylor, Chris-IND	G 11 13 12 12 12 12 12 12 11 10	Att 281 348 250 249 243 186 174 122 130 156	Yds 1464 1636 1474 1334 1331 1130 1047 817 696 740	Avg 5.2 4.7 5.9 5.4 5.5 6.1 6.0 6.7 5.4	TD 10 22 16 8 7 18 6 5	Yds/G 133.1 125.8 122.8 111.2 110.9 94.2 87.2 74.3 69.6 67.3			INTERCEPTIONS Player-Team 1. Zemaitis, Alan-PSU 2. Cole, Marquice-NU 3. Lowry, Calvin-PSU Hall, Leon-MICH Shada, Adam-IOWA 6. Porter, Tracy-IND Adams, SMSU Henderson, HNU Johnson, JIOWA Pollard, BPUR	G 12 12 12 12 12 9 11 11 11	Int 6 5 4 4 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	Yds 35 64 36 10 9 108 54 49 18	TD 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 0	Int/G 0.50 0.42 0.33 0.33 0.27 0.27 0.27 0.27 0.27	Long 18 23 36 14 9 63 30 47 18		
PASSING AVG/GAME Player-Team  1. Basanez, Brett-NU 2. Stanton, Drew-MSU 3. Tate, Drew-IOWA 4. Cupito, Bryan-MINN 5. Stocco, John-WIS 6. Henne, Chad-MICH 7. Powers, Blake-IND 8. Smith, Troy-OSU 9. Robinson, MPSU 10. Brasic, Tim-ILL	G 12 11 12 11 13 12 11 11 12	Att 497 354 352 297 328 382 376 237 311 337	Cmp 314 236 219 176 197 223 212 149 162 206	Int 8 12 7 9 9 8 16 4 10	Pct. 63.2 66.7 62.2 59.3 60.1 58.4 56.4 62.9 52.1 61.1	Yds 3622 3077 2828 2530 2920 2526 2305 2282 2350 1979	TD 21 22 22 19 21 23 22 16 17 11	Avg/G 301.8 279.7 235.7 230.0 224.6 210.5 209.5 207.5 195.8 179.9	PASS EFFICIENCY Player-Team  1. Smith, Troy-OSU 2. Stanton, Drew-MSU 3. Stocco, John-WIS 4. Tate, Drew-IOWA 5. Cupito, Bryan-MINN 6. Basanez, Brett-NU 7. Henne, Chad-MICH 8. Robinson, MPSU 9. Powers, Blake-IND 10. Brasic, Tim-ILL	G 11 11 13 12 11 12 12 12 11	Att 237 354 328 352 297 497 382 311 376 337	Cmp 149 236 197 219 176 314 223 162 212 206	Int 4 12 9 7 9 8 8 10 16	Pct. 62.9 66.7 60.1 62.2 59.3 63.2 58.4 52.1 56.4 61.1	Yds 2282 3077 2920 2828 2530 3622 2526 2350 2305 1979	TD 16 22 21 22 19 21 23 17 22 11	Eff. 162.7 153.4 150.5 146.3 145.9 135.1 129.6 127.2 118.7 114.7
TOTAL OFFENSE Player-Team  1. Basanez, Brett-NU 2. Stanton, Drew-MSU 3. Smith, Troy-OSU Robinson, MPSU 5. Tate, Drew-IOWA 6. Cupito, Bryan-MINN 7. Stocco, John-WIS 8. Powers, Blake-IND 9. Brasic, Tim-ILL 10. Henne, Chad-MICH	G 12 11 11 12 12 11 13 11 11 12	Rush 423 338 611 806 41 30 -32 121 420 25	Pass 3622 3077 2282 2350 2828 2530 2920 2305 1979 2526	Plays 610 475 373 474 396 321 414 476 488 436	Total 4045 3415 2893 3156 2869 2560 2888 2426 2399 2551	Yds/G 337.1 310.5 263.0 263.0 239.1 232.7 222.2 220.5 218.1 212.6			PUNT RETURN AVG Player-Team  1. Johnson, JIOWA 2. Williams, BWIS 3. Breaston, SMICH 4. Lowry, Calvin-PSU 5. Ginn, Jr., Ted-OSU Jones, DMINN 7. Hinkel, Ed-IOWA 8. Melvin, Lance-PUR 9. Halsey, E.BILL	G 11 13 11 12 12 12 12 9 10	Ret 13 26 29 32 25 12 10 23 16	Yds 226 380 356 340 250 120 91 194 73	TD 1 2 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Avg 17.4 14.6 12.3 10.6 10.0 10.0 9.1 8.4 4.6	90 66 72 43 62 53 18 34 21		
RECEPTIONS/GAME Player-Team  1. Bryant, Dorien-PUR 2. Avant, Jason-MICH 3. Herbert, Shaun-NU 4. Hardy, James-IND 5. Philmore, Mark-NU Fields, JNU 7. Williams, BWIS 8. Scott, Jerramy-MSU 9. Hinkel, Ed-IOWA 10. Holmes, S-OSU	G 11 12 12 10 11 12 13 11 9	Rec 80 82 79 61 55 60 59 49 40 53	Yds 960 1007 862 893 662 555 1095 722 518 977	TD 4 8 6 10 6 0 6 4 7 11	Avg/C 12.0 12.3 10.9 14.6 12.0 9.2 18.6 14.7 12.9 18.4	Rec/G 7.27 6.83 6.58 6.10 5.00 5.00 4.54 4.45 4.44	Long 44 54 34 83 62 38 62 48 46 85		KICK RETURN AVG Player-Team 1. Ginn, Jr., Ted-OSU 2. Breaston, SMICH 3. Williams, BWIS 4. Wallace, JMINN 5. Williams, DMSU 6. Bryant, Dorien-PUR 7. Thomas, Pierre-ILL 8. Bennett, Lance-IND 9. Hamlett, Gerard-NU 10. Sims, DIOWA	G 12 11 13 12 11 11 11 11 11	Ret 18 23 22 20 17 21 20 24 21 12	Yds 532 645 616 540 431 500 461 544 468 241	TD 1 1 0 0 0 1 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Avg 29.6 28.0 27.0 25.4 23.8 23.0 22.7 22.3 20.1	Long 100 95 85 65 98 95 48 86 81		
RECEIVE YDS/GAME Player-Team  1. Hardy, James-IND  2. Bryant, Dorien-PUR  3. Williams, BWIS  4. Avant, Jason-MICH  5. Holmes, S-OSU  6. Herbert, Shaun-NU  7. Ginn, Jr., Ted-OSU  8. Solomon, CIOWA  9. Scott, Jerramy-MSU  10. Brown, Kyle-MSU	G 10 11 13 12 12 12 12 12 11 9	Rec 61 80 59 82 53 79 51 46 49 36	Yds 893 960 1095 1007 977 862 803 800 722 546	TD 10 4 6 8 11 6 4 7 4 2	Avg/C 14.6 12.0 18.6 12.3 18.4 10.9 15.7 17.4 14.7	Yds/G 89.3 87.3 84.2 83.9 81.4 71.8 66.9 66.7 65.6	Long 83 44 62 54 85 34 73 78 48 75		PUNTING Player-Team  1. DeBauche, KWIS  2. Weatherford, SILL  3. Beattie, Tyson-IND  4. Fields, BMSU  5. Kapinos, JPSU  6. Trapasso, A.JOSU  7. Pederson, RNU  8. Brytus, Dave-PUR  9. Kucek, Justin-MINN  10. Fenstermaker-IOWA	G 13 11 11 12 12 11 11 11 12	Punt 57 67 75 40 61 43 45 62 37 49	Yds 2555 2856 3124 1664 2522 1738 1783 2446 1456 1885	Avg 44.8 42.6 41.7 41.6 41.3 40.4 39.6 39.5 39.4 38.5	Long 59 70 63 67 60 76 60 56 55			
ALL PURPOSE Player-Team 1. Calhoun, Brian-WIS 2. Williams, BWIS 3. Maroney, LMINN 4. Sutton, Tyrell-NU 5. Young, Albert-IOWA 6. Bryant, Dorien-PUR 7. Ginn, Jr., Ted-OSU 8. Breaston, SMICH 9. Pittman, A-OSU 10. Thomas, Pierre-ILL	G 13 13 11 12 12 11 12 11 12	Rush 1636 47 1464 1474 1334 101 83 101 1331 664	Rcv 571 1095 170 396 244 960 803 291 161 225	PR 0 380 0 0 0 0 0 250 356 0 0	KR 0 616 96 0 182 500 532 645 0	Yds 2207 2138 1730 1870 1760 1561 1668 1393 1492 1350	Avg/G 169.8 164.5 157.3 155.8 146.7 141.9 139.0 126.6 124.3 122.7		SCORING Player-Team 1. Calhoun, Brian-WIS 2. Russell, Gary-MINN 3. Huston, Josh-OSU 4. Sutton, Tyrell-NU 5. Kelly, Kevin-PSU 6. Schlicher, KIOWA 7. Mehlhaff, T.o-WIS 8. Rivas, Garrett-MICH 9. Giannini, JMINN 10. Howells, Joel-NU	G 13 12 12 12 12 12 13 12 11 12	TD 24 19 0 18 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	XPT 0 0 44 0 49 43 56 33 36	FG 0 0 22 0 16 17 14 19 13	2XP 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0	Pts 144 114 110 108 99 94 98 90 75 78	Pts/G 11.1 9.5 9.2 9.0 8.2 7.8 7.5 6.8 6.5	

# 2005 Statistics



### INDIVIDUAL STATISTICS -- ALL GAMES

SCORING (TDs) Player-Team  1. Calhoun, Brian-WIS  2. Russell, Gary-MINN  3. Sutton, Tyrell-NU  4. Hardy, James-IND Smith, Troy-OSU Void, Jerod-PUR Maroney, LMINN Sheets, Kory-PUR  9. Robinson, MPSU Holmes, S-OSU	G 13 12 12 10 11 10 11 11 12 12	TD 24 19 18 10 11 10 11 11 11 11	Rush 22 18 16 0 11 10 10 10 11 0	Pass 2 1 2 10 0 0 1 1 0 0 11	Ret 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	PAT 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Pts 144 114 108 60 66 66 66 66 66	Pts/G 11.1 9.5 9.0 6.0 6.0 6.0 6.0 5.5 5.5	TACKLES (All positions) Player-Team 1. Hodge, AIOWA 2. Greenway, CIOWA McGarigle, Tim-NU 4. Hawk, A.JOSU 5. Posluszny, PPSU 6. Smith, Eric-MSU 7. Connor, Dan-PSU 8. Pollard, BPUR 9. Killion, Kyle-IND 10. Stellmacher, JWIS	G 12 12 12 12 12 11 9 11	Pos LB LB LB LB DB	Solo 98 95 81 69 64 72 38 64 63 48	Ast 60 61 75 52 52 29 38 28 28 42	Total 158 156 156 121 116 101 76 92 91	Avg/G 13.2 13.0 13.0 10.1 9.7 9.2 8.4 8.3 8.2	Sack 1.0 2.0 2.0 9.5 3.0 0.0 1.5 0.0 1.0 0.0
SCORING (KICK) Player-Team  1. Huston, Josh-OSU 2. Kelly, Kevin-PSU 3. Schlicher, KIOWA 4. Mehlhaff, TWIS 5. Rivas, Garrett-MICH 6. Giannini, JMINN 7. Howells, Joel-NU 8. Reda, Jason-ILL 9. Jones, Ben-PUR	G 12 12 12 13 12 11 12 10 11	PATs 44-45 49-50 43-44 56-58 33-35 36-44 45-48 20-20 40-42	FGs 22-28 16-23 17-21 14-20 19-26 13-19 11-21 13-20 8-14	Pts 110 97 94 98 90 75 78 59 64	Pts/G 9.2 8.1 7.8 7.5 7.5 6.8 6.5 5.9 5.8				11. Harris, David-MICH 12. Meyers, Will-IND 13. Harrell, Chris-PSU 14. Sanders, DWIS 15. Pawielski, JMINN 16. Mitchell, Kevin-ILL 17. Mason, Grant-MICH 18. Hall, George-PUR 19. Zalewski, Mark-WIS 20. Schlegel, A-OSU 21. Burgess, PMICH 22. Lowry, Calvin-PSU 23. Roach, Nick-NU	11 11 12 13 12 11 12 11 12 12 12 12 12	LB CB LB LB LB LB	60 63 50 51 61 49 62 40 41 43 50 48 35	28 20 38 44 25 29 23 37 42 39 31 31	88 83 88 95 86 78 85 77 83 82 81 79	8.0 7.5 7.3 7.3 7.2 7.1 7.0 6.9 6.8 6.8 6.6	0.5 1.0 0.0 3.5 0.0 0.0 0.0 2.5 2.0 1.0
FIELD GOALS Player-Team  1. Huston, Josh-OSU  2. Rivas, Garrett-MICH  3. Schlicher, KIOWA  4. Kelly, Kevin-PSU  5. Reda, Jason-ILL  6. Giannini, JMINN  7. Mehlhaff, TWIS  8. Howells, Joel-NU  9. Jones, Ben-PUR	G 12 12 12 12 10 11 13 12	FG 22 19 17 16 13 13 14 11 8	FGA 28 26 21 23 20 19 20 21	Pct. 78.6 73.1 81.0 69.6 65.0 68.4 70.0 52.4 57.1	FG/G 1.83 1.58 1.42 1.33 1.30 1.18 1.08 0.92 0.73				24. Shaw, Tim-PSU 25. Shevlin, JMINN  SACKS Player-Team 1. Hali, Tamba-PSU 2. Hawk, A.JOSU Kudla, Mike-OSU 4. Alford, Jay-PSU 5. Carpenter, B-OSU Ninkovich, RPUR	12 12 12 12 12 12 12 11 11	Pos LB DL LB DE DE	43 57 Solo 7 9 6 8 8 7	33 17 Ast 8 1 1 5 0 0	76 74 <b>Yds</b> 79 72 71 57 65 36	6.3 6.2 Total 11.0 9.5 9.5 8.5 8.0 8.0	4.5 1.0 Avg/G 0.92 0.79 0.79 0.71 0.73 0.73
FIELD GOAL PCT Player-Team  1. Schlicher, KIOWA 2. Huston, Josh-OSU 3. Rivas, Garrett-MICH 4. Mehlhaff, TWIS 5. Kelly, Kevin-PSU 6. Giannini, JMINN 7. Reda, Jason-ILL 8. Jones, Ben-PUR 9. Howells, Joel-NU	G 12 12 12 13 12 11 10 11	FG 17 22 19 14 16 13 13 8	FGA 21 28 26 20 23 19 20 14 21	52 47 47 46 47 49 52 50 46	Pct. 81.0 78.6 73.1 70.0 69.6 68.4 65.0 57.1 52.4				7. Iwebema, KIOWA 8. Adeyanju, VIND 9. Woodley, LMICH Davis, Steve-MINN  TACKLES FOR LOSS Player-Team 1. Hall, Tamba-PSU 2. Ninkovich, RPUR 3. Hawk, AJOSU 4. Woodley, LMICH 5. Zalewski, Mark-WIS	12 11 11 11 11 <b>G</b> 12 11 12 11	DE RLB DE Pos DE LB RLB	Solo 12 16 15 12	1 2 0 <b>Ast</b> 10 2 3 4 5	38 51 57 35 <b>Yds</b> 86 57 85 67 43	7.0 6.5 6.0 6.0 Total 17.0 17.0 16.5 14.0 12.5	0.58 0.59 0.55 0.55 0.55 Avg/G 1.42 1.55 1.38 1.27 1.04
PAT KICKING PCT Player-Team  1. Reda, Jason-ILL 2. Kelly, Kevin-PSU 3. Huston, Josh-OSU 4. Schlicher, KIOWA 5. Mehlhaft TWIS 6. Jones, Ben-PUR 7. Rivas, Garrett-MICH 8. Howells, Joel-NU 9. Giannini, JMINN	G 10 12 12 12 13 11 12 12 12	Made 20 49 44 43 56 40 33 45 36	Att 20 50 45 44 58 42 35 48	Pct. 100.0 98.0 97.8 97.7 96.6 95.2 94.3 93.8 81.8					6. Adeyanju, VIND 7. Kudla, Mike-OSU Alford, Jay-PSU 9. Hodge, Abdul-IOWA Posluszny, PPSU  FUMBLES FORCED Player-Team 1. Pannozzo, JIND 2. Woodley, LMICH Bazemore, MMSU Spencer, APUR	11 12 12 12 12 12 12 12	DE DL LB Num 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	11 10 8 10 8 <b>Avg/G</b> 0.33 0.27 0.27 0.27	2 3 7 2 6	63 76 63 27 38	12.0 11.5 11.5 11.0 11.0	1.09 0.96 0.96 0.92 0.92
PASSES DEFENDED Player-Team 1. Zemaitis, Alan-PSU 2. Johnson, JIOWA 3. Banks, TMINN 4. Rogers, RWIS 5. Phillips, Anwar-PSU 6. Henderson, HNU 7. Connor, Dan-PSU Shada, Adam-IOWA 9. Cole, Marquice-NU Youboty, AOSU	G 12 11 12 13 12 11 9 9 12	Brup 10 11 13 11 10 7 8 5 5	Int 6 3 1 3 1 3 0 3 5 1	Total 16 14 14 14 11 10 8 8 10	Avg/G 1.33 1.27 1.17 1.08 0.92 0.91 0.89 0.89 0.83 0.83				5. Hodge, Abdul-IOWA King, Mitch-IOWA Shevlin, JMINN 8. Leman, J-ILL Harris, David-MICH Killion, Kyle-IND  FUMBLES RCVD Player-Team 1. Herron Jr., DMSU 2. Hayden, Nick-WIS 3. Pannozzo, JIND Sherels, MMINN 5. Void, Jerod-PUR 6. Peko, Domata-MSU Cooper, James-ILL Englemon, BMICH 9. Zemaitis, Alan-PSU Hodge, Abdul-IOWA	12 12 12 11 11 11 11 13 9 10 11 11 11 11 12 12	3 3 2 2 2 2 <b>Num</b> 3 3 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	0.25 0.25 0.25 0.18 0.18 0.18 0.27 0.22 0.22 0.20 0.18 0.18 0.18 0.17				

# 2005 Statistics



$TE\Lambda M$	CTATI	ISTICS.	A I I	GAMES	

									• .		CS ALL GAM									
-	SCORING OFFENSE	:									PUNTING									
	Team	G	TD	ΧP	2XP	DXP	FG	Saf	Pts	Avg	Team	G	No.	Yards	Avg	Ret	Yds	Avg	Net/P	
1	<ol> <li>Minnesota</li> </ol>	12	56	45	3	0	14	0	429	35.8	Wisconsin	13	58	2582	44.5	31	303	5.2	39.3	
2	2. Penn State	12	52	49	1	0	16	1	413	34.4	2. Ohio State	12	43	1738	40.4	12	63	1.5	39.0	
	3. Wisconsin	13	58	56	0	0	14	0	446	34.3	3. Purdue	11	62	2446	39.5	20	129	2.1	37.4	
	4. Michigan State	11	50	43	5	1	5	1	372	33.8	4. Iowa	12	58	2225	38.4	16	86	1.5	36.9	
	5. Ohio State	12	47	44	0	0	22	0	392	32.7	5. Penn State	12	61	2522	41.3	25	294	4.8	36.5	
	6. Northwestern 7. Iowa	12 12	51	46	0	0	12 17	0 1	388 360	32.3 30.0	6. Michigan	12	55	2076 1664	37.7 39.6	17	85 172	1.5	36.2 35.5	
,	7. Iowa Purdue	11	44 44	43 40	1	0	8	0	330	30.0	7. Michigan State 8. Indiana	11 11	42 77	3172	41.2	15 37	496	4.1 6.4	34.8	
c	9. Michigan	12	41	35	2	0	20	0	345	28.8	9. Illinois	11	69	2856	41.4	31	475	6.9	34.5	
	10. Indiana	11	34	31	0	0	3	2	248	22.5	10. Minnesota	12	38	1456	38.3	16	158	4.2	34.2	
	11. Illinois	11	21	20	0	1	13	0	187	17.0	11. Northwestern	12	56	2171	38.8	30	352	6.3	32.5	
	SCORING DEFENSE	:																		
	Team	G	TD	ΧP	2XP	DXP	FG	Saf	Pts	Avg	TURNOVER MARGII	N (	Gained			Lost				
1	<ol> <li>Ohio State</li> </ol>	12	21	18	1	1	11	1	183	15.2	Team	G	Fum	Int	Tot	Fum	Int	Tot	Mar	Per/G
2	2. Penn State	12	24	16	4	0	12	0	204	17.0	Wisconsin	13	11	16	27	5	9	14	+13	1.00
3	3. Iowa	12	32	30	0	0	6	0	240	20.0	Northwestern	12	10	20	30	12	9	21	+9	0.75
	4. Michigan	12	28	24	2	0	16	0	244	20.3	3. Michigan	12	11	12	23	10	8	18	+5	0.42
	5. Wisconsin	13	38	35	1	0	14	1	309	23.8	4. Purdue	11	10	14	24	8	13	21	+3	0.27
	6. Purdue	11	38	35	1	0	14	1	309	28.1	5. Penn State	12	9	16	25	12	10	22	+3	0.25
	7. Michigan State 3. Minnesota	11 12	43 44	41 43	0 1	0	5 13	1 0	316 348	28.7 29.0	6. Iowa Minnesota	12 12	6 7	10 8	16 15	9	8 10	17 16	-1 -1	-0.08 -0.08
	9. Indiana	11	46	37	5	1	12	0	361	32.8	8. Michigan State	11	11	8	19	7	13	20	-1	-0.09
	10. Northwestern	12	52	48	1	0	15	0	407	33.9	9. Indiana	11	10	7	17	9	16	25	-8	-0.73
	11. Illinois	11	58	53	0	0	10	2	435	39.5	10. Ohio State	12	6	6	12	16	5	21	-9	-0.75
											11. Illinois	11	4	4	8	5	14	19	-11	-1.00
	PASS OFFENSE	_		0		Б.1	V.L		TD	V I 10	DUCUINO OFFENCE									
	Team	G 12	Att	Cmp	Int 9	Pct.	Yds	Avg	TD	Yds/G	RUSHING OFFENSE	G	۸++	Vdc	Δνα	TD	VdcIC			
	<ol> <li>Northwestern</li> <li>Michigan State</li> </ol>	12 11	512 381	320 252	13	62.5 66.1	3681 3250	7.2 8.5	22 24	306.8 295.5	Team  1. Minnesota	12	<b>Att</b> 610	<b>Yds</b> 3277	<b>Avg</b> 5.4	34	Yds/G 273.1			
	3. Iowa	12	404	245	8	60.6	3093	7.7	23	257.8	2. Penn State	12	503	2553	5.1	29	212.8			
	4. Purdue	11	428	241	13	56.3	2659	6.2	10	241.7	Michigan State	11	453	2220	4.9	22	201.8			
	5. Wisconsin	13	337	200	9	59.3	2969	8.8	22	228.4	4. Ohio State	12	506	2360	4.7	23	196.7			
	6. Ohio State	12	302	196	5	64.9	2708	9.0	18	225.7	5. Northwestern	12	462	2323	5.0	25	193.6			
7	7. Michigan	12	409	238	8	58.2	2672	6.5	23	222.7	6. Purdue	11	416	2054	4.9	31	186.7			
	<ol><li>Minnesota</li></ol>	12	323	185	10	57.3	2660	8.2	20	221.7	7. Iowa	12	436	2096	4.8	19	174.7			
	9. Indiana	11	403	223	16	55.3	2416	6.0	24	219.6	8. Wisconsin	13	572	2186	3.8	31	168.2			
	10. Penn State	12	331	175	10	52.9	2505	7.6	18	208.8	9. Michigan	12	499	1939	3.9	16	161.6			
-	11. Illinois	11	371	222	14	59.8	2161	5.8	12	196.5	10. Illinois 11. Indiana	11 11	438 425	1740 1443	4.0 3.4	9	158.2 131.2			
F	PASS DEFENSE										l maiana		120		0.1	,				
1	Team	G	Att	Cmp	Int	Pct.	Yds	Avg	TD	Yds/G	RUSHING DEFENSE									
	1. Indiana	11	301	166	7	55.1	2228	7.4	14	202.5	Team	G	Rush	Yds	Avg.	TD	Yds/G			
	2. Michigan	12	391	223	12	57.0	2494	6.4	14	207.8	1. Ohio State	12	375	881	2.3	12	73.4			
	3. Ohio State	12	405	246	6	60.7	2495	6.2	8	207.9	2. Penn State	12	442	1116	2.5	12	93.0			
	4. Penn State 5. Illinois	12 11	435 309	246 204	16	56.6 66.0	2540 2588	5.8 8.4	11 27	211.7	3. Iowa	12	470	1512 1648	3.2 3.8	10	126.0 137.3			
	5. Illinois 6. Michigan State	11	378	204	4 8	60.6	2694	7.1	25	235.3 244.9	4. Michigan 5. Purdue	12 11	430 445	1578	3.5	12 14	143.5			
	7. Wisconsin	13	476	246	16	51.7	3248	6.8	25	249.8	6. Minnesota	12	428	1867	4.4	21	155.6			
	B. Iowa	12	445	276	10	62.0	3080	6.9	18	256.7	7. Michigan State	11	397	1811	4.6	15	164.6			
	9. Minnesota	12	410	233	8	56.8	3085	7.5	19	257.1	8. Wisconsin	13	471	2178	4.6	13	167.5			
	<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	12	425	247	20	58.1	3148	7.4	20	262.3	9. Indiana	11	471	2367	5.0	28	215.2			
1	11. Purdue	11	393	231	14	58.8	3160	8.0	21	287.3	10. Northwestern	12	504	2617	5.2	26	218.1			
k	KICKOFF RETURNS										11. Illinois	11	471	2574	5.5	27	234.0			
	Team	G	Ret	Yds	TD	Avg					TOTAL OFFENSE									
	1. Michigan	12	40	936	1	23.4					Team	G	Rush	Pass	Plays	Yards	Avg/P	TD	Yds/G	
	2. Ohio State	12	36	841	1	23.4					Northwestern	12	2323	3681	974	6004	6.2	47	500.3	
	3. Indiana	11	31	716	0	23.1					2. Michigan State	11	2220	3250	834	5470	6.6	46	497.3	
	4. Michigan State	11	35	781	1	22.3					3. Minnesota	12	3277	2660	933	5937	6.4	54	494.8	
	5. Penn State	12	28	612	0	21.9					4. Iowa	12	2096	3093	840	5189	6.2	42	432.4	
	6. Minnesota	12	35	763	0	21.8					5. Purdue	11	2054	2659	844	4713	5.6	41	428.5	
	7. Purdue	11	32	679	1	21.2					6. Ohio State	12	2360	2708	808	5068	6.3	41	422.3	
	3. Illinois	11	34	684	0	20.1					7. Penn State	12	2553	2505	834	5058	6.1	47	421.5	
	9. Wisconsin 10. Northwestern	13 12	44 38	881 729	0	20.0 19.2					8. Wisconsin 9. Michigan	13 12	2186 1939	2969 2672	909 908	5155 4611	5.7 5.1	53 39	396.5 384.2	
	11. Iowa	12	28	454	0	16.2					10. Illinois	11	1740	2161	809	3901	4.8	21	354.6	
		. 2	20	10 1	Ü	. 0.2					11. Indiana	11	1443	2416	828	3859	4.7	33	350.8	
																	-			
											1									

# 2005 Statistics



#### **TEAM STATISTICS -- ALL GAMES**

TOTAL DEFENSE									
Team	G	Rush	Pass	Plys	Yards	Avg	TD	Yds/G	
Ohio State     State	12	881	2495	780	3376	4.3	20	281.3	
Penn State     Michigan	12 12	1116 1648	2540 2494	877 821	3656 4142	4.2 5.0	23 26	304.7 345.2	
4. Iowa	12	1512	3080	915	4592	5.0	28	382.7	
Michigan State	11	1811	2694	775	4505	5.8	40	409.5	
6. Minnesota	12	1867	3085	838	4952	5.9	40	412.7	
7. Wisconsin	13	2178	3248	947	5426	5.7	38	417.4	
8. Indiana	11	2367	2228	772	4595	6.0	42	417.7	
9. Purdue	11	1578	3160	838	4738	5.7	35	430.7	
10. Illinois	11	2574	2588	780	5162	6.6	54	469.3	
11. Northwestern	12	2617	3148	929	5765	6.2	46	480.4	
PUNT RETURNS									
Team	G	Ret	Yds	TD	Avg				
<ol> <li>Northwestern</li> </ol>	12	18	264	1	14.7				
<ol><li>Wisconsin</li></ol>	13	33	484	3	14.7				
3. Iowa	12	26	340	1	13.1				
4. Michigan	12	36	423	0	11.8				
5. Ohio State	12	38	424	2	11.2				
Penn State	12	38	401	1	10.6				
7. Minnesota 8. Michigan State	12 11	24 21	251 197	1 0	10.5 9.4				
9. Purdue	11	30	238	1	7.9				
10. Indiana	11	22	138	0	6.3				
11. Illinois	11	16	73	0	4.6				
PASS EFFICIENCY	_	A 11	O	D-4	14	V-I-	TD	Effic	
Team  1. Ohio State	<b>G</b> 12	Att 302	Cmp 196	Pct .649	Int 5	<b>Yds</b> 2708	18	156.6	
Michigan State	11	381	252	.661	13	3250	24	151.8	
Wisconsin	13	337	200	.593	9	2969	22	149.6	
4. Minnesota	12	323	185	.573	10	2660	20	140.7	
5. Iowa	12	404	245	.606	8	3093	23	139.8	
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	12	512	320	.625	9	3681	22	133.6	
<ol><li>Penn State</li></ol>	12	331	175	.529	10	2505	18	128.3	
8. Michigan	12	409	238	.582	8	2672	23	127.7	
9. Indiana	11	403	223	.553	16	2416	24	117.4	
10. Illinois	11	371	222	.598	14	2161	12	111.9	
11. Purdue	11	428	241	.563	13	2659	10	110.1	
PASS DEF EFFICIE	NCY								
Team	G	Att	Cmp	Int	Pct.	Yds	TD	Effic	
<ol> <li>Penn State</li> </ol>	12	435	246	16	56.6	2540	11	106.6	
Ohio State	12	405	246	6	60.7	2495	8	116.0	
Michigan     Wisconsin	12	391	223	12	57.0	2494	14	116.3	
Wisconsin     Northwestern	13 12	476 425	246 247	16 20	51.7 58.1	3248 3148	25 20	119.6 126.5	
6. Indiana	11	301	166	7	55.1	2228	14	128.0	
7. Iowa	12	445	276	10	62.0	3080	18	129.0	
8. Minnesota	12	410	233	8	56.8	3085	19	131.4	
9. Purdue	11	393	231	14	58.8	3160	21	136.8	
<ol><li>Michigan State</li></ol>	11	378	229	8	60.6	2694	25	138.0	
11. Illinois	11	309	204	4	66.0	2588	27	162.6	
FIRST DOWNS									
Team	G	Rush	Pass	Pen	Total				
Northwestern	12	130	168	30	328				
<ol><li>Minnesota</li></ol>	12	167	106	16	289				
3. Michigan State	11	129	142	13	284				
<ol><li>Wisconsin</li></ol>	13	132	134	11	277				
5. Iowa	12	107	148	17	272				
Penn State     Mishigan	12	135	106	20	261				
7. Michigan 8. Ohio State	12	111	130	18	259				
Onio State     Purdue	12 11	127 98	124 135	5 12	256 245				
10. Illinois	11	106	99	15	220				
11. Indiana	11	93	106	17	216				

OPPONENT 1ST DO	WNS				
Team	G	Rush	Pass	Pen	Total
<ol> <li>Ohio State</li> </ol>	12	60	110	18	188
<ol><li>Penn State</li></ol>	12	77	118	14	209
<ol><li>Michigan</li></ol>	12	93	114	16	223
<ol> <li>Indiana</li> </ol>	11	116	96	16	228
<ol><li>Michigan State</li></ol>	11	103	121	14	238
<ol><li>Minnesota</li></ol>	12	96	141	14	251
7. Purdue	11	106	132	16	254
8. Iowa	12	95	146	15	256
9. Illinois	11	133	116	8	257
10. Wisconsin	13	118	132	19	269
11. Northwestern	12	140	147	10	297
SACKS BY					
Team	G	Sacks	Yards		
Ohio State	12	44	291		
<ol><li>Penn State</li></ol>	12	41	272		
<ol><li>Wisconsin</li></ol>	13	31	235		
4. Purdue	11	28	195		
5. Iowa	12	25	115		
6. Michigan	12	24	187		
7. Indiana	11	19	148		
8. Michigan State	11	16	100		
<ol><li>Minnesota</li></ol>	12	15	83		
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	12	12	45		
11. Illinois	11	11	79		
DEMALTIES					
PENALTIES Team	G	No	Vdc	Avalo	
			382	Avg/G	
J	12 12	48 57	382 422	31.8 35.2	
Penn State     Iowa					
Wisconsin	12 13	52 71	447 613	37.2 47.2	
5. Ohio State	12	65	578	47.2	
6. Northwestern	12	74	582	48.5	
7. Michigan State	11	68	534	48.5	
8. Minnesota	12	64	607	50.6	
9. Illinois	11	69	557	50.6	
10. Purdue	11	73	579	52.6	
11. Indiana	11	74	605	55.0	
OPPONENT PENALT					
Team	G	No		Avg/G	
Wisconsin	13	95	833	64.1	
Penn State	12	84	709	59.1	
Northwestern	12	74	661	55.1	
4. Michigan	12	75	628	52.3	
<ol> <li>Minnesota</li> <li>Indiana</li> </ol>	12	66	574 511	47.8	
	11	54		46.5	
7. Purdue	11 11	65	480	43.6	
Michigan State     Illinois		58	478	43.5 42.1	
	11	58 4 E	463		
10. Iowa 11. Ohio State	12 12	65 59			
Oo Oldio		0,	120	50.7	
4TH-DN CONVERSIO					
Team	G	Conv	Att	Pct	
Penn State	12	6	6	100.0	
Wisconsin	13	10	18	55.6	
Northwestern	12	11	20	55.0	
4. Illinois	11	6	11	54.5	
5. Indiana	11	9	17	52.9	
6. Michigan	12	12	23	52.2	
7. Ohio State	12	3	6 15	50.0	
Michigan State     Purdue	11	7 6		46.7	
<ol> <li>Purdue</li> <li>Minnesota</li> </ol>	11 12	9	13 23	46.2 39.1	
11. Iowa	12	2	23 8	25.0	
		_	3	20.0	

# 2005 Statistics



#### **TEAM STATISTICS -- ALL GAMES**

							TEAW STATIST	ICS ALL CAIN	LJ						
OPP 4TH-DN CONV	/ERT							I SACKS AGAINST							
Team	G	Conv	Att	Pct				Team	G	Sacks	Yards				
1. Michigan	12	2	8	25.0				Minnesota	12	3	17				
Indiana	11	4	12	33.3				2. Purdue	11	9	57				
3. Iowa	12	7	19	36.8				3. Northwestern	12	11	82				
Ohio State	12	6	15	40.0				4. Penn State	12	14	99				
	11	4	9	44.4				5. Ohio State	12	18	110				
								1							
6. Purdue	11	7	15	46.7				6. lowa	12	19	115				
7. Penn State	12	9	18	50.0				7. Michigan State	11	24	160				
8. Minnesota	12	9	16	56.2				Michigan	12	24	132				
Wisconsin	13	9	14	64.3				9. Indiana	11	28	199				
Michigan State	11	9	14	64.3				10. Illinois	11	33	197				
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	12	17	23	73.9				11. Wisconsin	13	37	234				
DED 70115 055511	0=							5151.5.0041.0							
RED ZONE OFFEN:		D.7	D-4	TD-	D/D	FC AT	F   //   //   //   //   //   //	FIELD GOALS	_	MI-		D-1			
Team	G	RZ	Pct.	TDs	R/P	FG-AT	Fumb/Int/Downs/Other	Team	G	Made	Att	Pct			
1. lowa	12	42-45	93.3	27	12/15	15-16	1/0/1/0	1. lowa	12	17	21	.810			
<ol><li>Wisconsin</li></ol>	13	52-60	86.7	42	29/13	10-12	1/1/2/2	Ohio State	12	22	28	.786			
<ol><li>Minnesota</li></ol>	12	48-56	85.7	37	24/13	11-14	0/2/2/1	3. Michigan	12	20	27	.741			
<ol><li>Penn State</li></ol>	12		84.6	30	26/4	14-18	3/0/0/1	4. Wisconsin	13	14	20	.700			
<ol><li>Illinois</li></ol>	11	27-33	81.8	17	8/9	10-14	0/1/1/0	Minnesota	12	14	20	.700			
<ol><li>Ohio State</li></ol>	12	38-47	80.9	22	19/3	16-17	4/2/0/2	<ol><li>Penn State</li></ol>	12	16	23	.696			
<ol><li>Purdue</li></ol>	11	35-44	79.5	31	25/6	4-5	5/1/1/1	7. Illinois	11	13	20	.650			
<ol><li>Michigan</li></ol>	12	46-58	79.3	31	15/16	15-19	2/1/5/0	8. Purdue	11	8	14	.571			
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	12	49-64	76.6	38	23/15	11-15	4/2/3/2	Northwestern	12	12	22	.545			
10. Indiana	11	28-41	68.3	25	9/16	3-6	1/4/4/1	10. Indiana	11	3	6	.500			
11. Michigan State		39-58	67.2	34	19/15	5-12	2/3/5/2	11. Michigan State	11	5	16	.312			
3															
RED ZONE DEFENS	SE							PAT KICKING							
Team	G	RZ	Pct.	TDs	R/P	FG-AT	Fumb/Int/Downs/Other	Team	G	Made	Att	Pct			
1. Iowa	12		71.4	21	10/11	4-9	2/1/2/0	1. Illinois	11	20	20	1.000			
Penn State	12		73.5	17	10/7	8-12	0/3/1/1	2. Ohio State	12	44	45	.978			
Wisconsin	13	37-49	75.5	27	10/17	10-15	2/0/3/2	3. Iowa	12	43	44	.977			
Michigan State	11	32-41	78.0	29	13/16	3-5	3/2/2/0	Michigan State	11	43	44	.977			
5. Ohio State		25-32	78.1	16	12/4	9-14	0/0/2/0	5. Wisconsin	13	56	58	.966			
6. Indiana	11	34-42	81.0	27	17/10	7-14	2/1/3/1	6. Penn State	12	49	51	.961			
7. Minnesota		39-48	81.2	29	19/10	10-14	1/0/3/1	7. Purdue	11	49	42	.952			
								1							
8. Northwestern	12	47-57	82.5	34	24/10	13-15	4/2/0/2	8. Michigan	12	35	37	.946			
9. Illinois	11	47-55	85.5	38	22/16	9-11	1/0/3/2	9. Northwestern	12	46	49	.939			
10. Michigan	12		86.5	18	10/8	14-17	1/0/0/1	10. Indiana	11	31	34	.912			
11. Purdue	11	37-39	94.9	25	14/11	12-13	1/0/0/0	11. Minnesota	12	45	53	.849			
3RD-DN CONVERS	IONIC							TIME OF POSSESSI	ON						
Team	G	Conv	Att	Pct				Team	G	т	otal Tim	0	AvalC		
								1				е	Avg/G		
Minnesota     Ohio Charles	12	99	183	54.1					12		384:05		32:00		
Ohio State	12	77	156	49.4				2. Wisconsin	13		410:35		31:35		
Michigan State	11	69	146	47.3				3. Michigan	12		376:33		31:22		
4. Wisconsin	13	90	193	46.6				4. Minnesota	12		375:01		31:15		
5. Penn State	12	73	166	44.0				5. Michigan State	11		343:44		31:14		
6. Purdue	11	75	171	43.9				6. Indiana	11		336:32		30:35		
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	12	78	182	42.9				7. Northwestern	12		355:54		29:39		
8. Michigan	12	78	188	41.5				8. Penn State	12		354:42		29:33		
9. Iowa	12	66	160	41.2				9. Illinois	11		323:52		29:26		
<ol><li>10. Indiana</li></ol>	11	77	187	41.2				10. Purdue	11		322:06		29:16		
11. Illinois	11	65	173	37.6				11. Iowa	12		330:37		27:33		
OPP 3RD-DN CON\			_	_				KICKOFF COVERAC					_	_	
Team	G	Conv	Att	Pct				Team	G	No.	Yds	Avg	Retn	TB	NetAvg
<ol> <li>Ohio State</li> </ol>	12	54	175	30.9				1. Iowa	12	70	4270	61.0	640	27	44.1
<ol><li>Penn State</li></ol>	12	71	207	34.3				2. Ohio State	12	79	4981	63.1	485	54	43.2
<ol><li>Michigan</li></ol>	12	60	168	35.7				3. Michigan	12	70	4355	62.2	585	40	42.4
<ol><li>Purdue</li></ol>	11	62	166	37.3				4. Wisconsin	13	81	4935	60.9	851	36	41.5
<ol><li>Indiana</li></ol>	11	62	157	39.5				5. Purdue	11	60	3634	60.6	566	30	41.1
<ol><li>Wisconsin</li></ol>	13	83	200	41.5				6. Michigan State	11	63	3796	60.3	811	20	41.0
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	12	76	175	43.4				7. Penn State	12	76	4542	59.8	1225	17	39.2
8. Michigan State	11	67	150	44.7				8. Minnesota	12	78	4494	57.6	1262	10	38.9
9. Minnesota	12	81	180	45.0				9. Illinois	11	42	2575	61.3	449	26	38.2
10. Iowa	12	91	201	45.3				10. Indiana	11	46	2498	54.3	613	10	36.6
11. Illinois	11	76	150	50.7				11. Northwestern	12	71	3827	53.9	1088	12	35.2

# 2005 Statistics



#### **INDIVIDUAL STATISTICS -- CONFERENCE GAMES ONLY**

To be ranked, a player must appear in at least 75.0% of his team's games.

RUSHING Player-Team 1. Young, Albert-IOWA 2. Maroney, LMINN 3. Sutton, Tyrell-NU 4. Pittman, A-OSU 5. Calhoun, Brian-WIS 6. Russell, Gary-MINN 7. Hunt, Tony-PSU 8. Robinson, MPSU 9. Ringer, Javon-MSU 10. Void, Jerod-PUR	G 8 7 8 8 8 8 8 8	Att 200 188 170 173 197 140 138 113 96 96	Yds 1002 874 974 962 803 796 785 671 644 465	Avg 5.0 4.6 5.7 5.6 4.1 5.7 5.7 5.9 6.7 4.8	TD 5 4 10 6 12 12 5 8 1 6	Yds/G 125.2 124.9 121.8 120.2 100.4 99.5 98.1 83.9 80.5 66.4	Long 36 93 62 67 46 61 61 39 59		NTERCEPTIONS   Player-Team   G   Int   Yds   TD   Int/G   Long	
PASSING AVG/GAME Player-Team  1. Basanez, Brett-NU 2. Stanton, Drew-MSU 3. Tate, Drew-IOWA 4. Stocco, John-WIS 5. Cupito, Bryan-MINN 6. Smith, Troy-OSU 7. Henne, Chad-MICH 8. Powers, Blake-IND 9. Robinson, MPSU 10. Brasic, Tim-ILL	G 8 8 8 7 8 8 8 8	Att 321 272 258 233 206 172 245 283 217 244	Cmp 204 177 158 136 125 111 150 159 107	Int 6 10 5 8 6 3 6 13 6 8	Pct. 63.6 65.1 61.2 58.4 60.7 64.5 61.2 56.2 49.3 59.0	Yds 2409 2152 2079 1994 1643 1713 1659 1587 1513 1319	TD 15 14 15 13 10 13 14 11 10 8	Avg/G 301.1 269.0 259.9 249.2 234.7 214.1 207.4 198.4 189.1 164.9	PASS EFFICIENCY Player-Team G Att Cmp Int Pct. Yds Smith, Troy-OSU 8 172 111 3 64.5 1713 Tate, Drew-IOWA 8 258 158 5 61.2 2079 Stocco, John-WIS 8 233 136 8 58.4 1994 Stanton, Drew-MSU 8 272 177 10 65.1 2152 Basanez, Brett-NU 8 321 204 6 63.6 2409 Cupito, Bryan-MINN 7 206 125 6 60.7 1643 Henne, Chad-MICH 8 245 150 6 61.2 1659 Robinson, MPSU 8 217 107 6 49.3 1513 Brasic, Tim-ILL 8 244 144 8 59.0 1319 O Powers, Blake-IND 8 283 159 13 56.2 1587	TD Eff. 13 169.6 15 144.2 13 141.8 14 141.2 15 138.3 10 137.9 14 132.1 10 117.6 8 108.7 11 106.9
TOTAL OFFENSE Player-Team  1. Basanez, Brett-NU 2. Stanton, Drew-MSU 3. Robinson, MPSU 4. Smith, Troy-OSU 5. Tate, Drew-IOWA 6. Stocco, John-WIS 7. Cupito, Bryan-MINN 8. Powers, Blake-IND 9. Henne, Chad-MICH 10. Brasic, Tim-ILL	G 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Rush 306 227 671 431 -2 -63 41 82 -20 294	Pass 2409 2152 1513 1713 2079 1994 1643 1587 1659 1319	Plays 401 364 330 268 293 299 223 355 278 351	Total 2715 2379 2184 2144 2077 1931 1684 1669 1639 1613	Yds/G 339.4 297.4 273.0 268.0 259.6 241.4 240.6 208.6 204.9 201.6			PUNT RETURN AVG Player-Team G Ret Yds TD Avg Long . Williams, Brand-WIS 8 16 221 1 13.8 63 . Williams, Breaston, Steve-MICH 7 14 181 0 12.9 53 . Johnson, Jovon-IOWA 7 11 134 0 12.2 31 . Lowry, Calvin-PSU 8 20 220 0 11.0 43 . Payne, Logan-MINN 8 9 93 0 10.3 21 . Ginn, Jr., Ted-OSU 8 17 159 1 9.4 62 . Melvin, Lance-PUR 7 20 176 0 8.8 34 . Grosfield, Troy-IND 7 7 53 0 7.6 18 . Halsey, E.BILL 8 9 43 0 4.8 21	
RECEPTIONS/GAME Player-Team  1. Bryant, Dorien-PUR 2. Avant, Jason-MICH 3. Herbert, Shaun-NU 4. Hardy, James-IND 5. Calhoun, Brian-WIS 6. Philmore, Mark-NU 7. Williams, Brand-WIS 8. Fields, JNU 9. Scott, Jerramy-MSU 10. Holmes, S-OSU	G 8 8 7 8 8 8 8	Rec 53 52 51 44 44 43 41 39 36 35	Yds 681 626 589 627 471 573 720 383 538 664	TD 2 5 1 7 2 5 5 5 0 2 8	Avg/C 12.8 12.0 11.5 14.2 10.7 13.3 17.6 9.8 14.9	Rec/G 6.62 6.50 6.38 6.29 5.50 5.38 5.12 4.88 4.50 4.38	Long 39 27 34 83 40 62 62 38 48 51		CLCK RETURN AVG   CLCK RETUR	
RECEIVE YDS/GAME Player-Team  1. Williams, Brand-WIS  2. Hardy, James-IND  3. Bryant, Dorien-PUR  4. Holmes, S-OSU  5. Avant, Jason-MICH  6. Herbert, Shaun-NU  7. Philmore, Mark-NU  8. Solomon, CIOWA  9. Scott, Jerramy-MSU  10. Ginn, Jr., Ted-OSU	G 8 7 8 8 8 8 8	Rec 41 44 53 35 52 51 43 31 36 33	Yds 720 627 681 664 626 589 573 550 538 515	TD 5 7 2 8 5 1 5 3 2 2 2	Avg/C	Yds/G 90.0 89.6 85.1 83.0 78.2 73.6 71.6 68.8 67.2 64.4	Long 62 83 39 51 27 34 62 78 48 73		PUNTING Player-Team  DeBauche, Ken-WIS  Beattle, Tyson-IND  Beattl	
ALL PURPOSE Player-Team  1. Williams, Brand-WIS 2. Young, Albert-IOWA 3. Calhoun, Brian-WIS 4. Sutton, Tyrell-NU 5. Maroney, LMINN 6. Pittman, A-OSU 7. Bryant, Dorien-PUR 8. Ginn, Jr., Ted-OSU 9. Breaston, Steve-MICH 10. Russell, Gary-MINN	G 8 8 8 7 8 8 8 7	Rush 12 1002 803 974 874 962 65 8 62 796	Rcv 720 232 471 290 89 149 681 515 239 157	PR 221 0 0 0 0 0 0 159 181 0	KR 470 182 0 0 96 0 357 406 452 38		Avg/G 177.9 177.0 159.2 158.0 151.3 138.9 137.9 136.0 133.4 123.9		CORING   Player-Team   G   TD   XPT   FG   2XP   Pts	Pts/G 10.5 9.8 9.0 9.0 8.5 8.1 8.1 7.5 6.9

# **2005 Statistics**



SCORING (TDs)									TACKLES (All positions)							
Player-Team	G	TD	Rush	Pass	Ret	PAT	Pts	Pts/G	Player-Team	G	Pos	Solo	Ast	Total	Avg/G	Sack
Calhoun, Brian-WIS	8	14	12	2	0	0	84	10.5	Hodge, Abdul-IOWA	8	LB	64	48	112	14.0	0.0
Russell, Gary-MINN     Sutton, Tyrell-NU	8	13 12	12 10	1 2	0	0	78 72	9.8 9.0	Greenway, Chad-IOWA 3. McGarigle, Tim-NU	8	LB LB	70 60	42 43	112 103	14.0 12.9	2.0 2.0
4. Smith, Troy-OSU	8	9	9	0	0	0	54	6.8	4. Posluszny, Paul-PSU	8	LD	43	43	85	10.6	2.0
5. Robinson, M-PSU	8	8	8	0	0	0	48	6.0	5. Hawk, A.JOSU	8	LB	43	36	79	9.9	4.5
Hardy, James-IND	7	7	0	7	0	0	42	6.0	6. Smith, Eric-MSU	8	DB	59	17	76	9.5	0.0
Holmes, S-OSU	8	8	0	8	0	0	48	6.0	Pollard,Bernard-PUR	8	SS	51	25	76	9.5	0.0
<ol> <li>Void, Jerod-PUR</li> <li>Pittman, A-OSU</li> </ol>	7 8	6 6	6 6	0	0 0	0	36 36	5.1 4.5	Stellmacher, Jo-WIS     Meyers, Will-IND	7 8	DB	34 56	30 17	64 73	9.1 9.1	0.0 1.0
Williams, Brand-WIS	8	6	0	5	1	0	36	4.5	<ol> <li>Meyers, Will-IND</li> <li>Killion, Kyle-IND</li> </ol>	8	LB	52	17	73 71	8.9	1.0
Williams, Brana Wio		Ü	Ü	Ü		Ü	00	1.0	11. Connor, Dan-PSU	8	2.0	33	36	69	8.6	1.5
SCORING (KICK)									Sanders, Dontez-WIS	8	LB	37	32	69	8.6	1.0
Player-Team	G	PATs	FGs	Pts	Pts/G				Harris, David-MICH	8		48	21	69	8.6	0.0
<ol> <li>Kelly, Kevin-PSU</li> <li>Schlicher, Kyle-IOWA</li> </ol>	8	34-34 26-27	12-16 14-17	70 68	8.8 8.5				<ul><li>14. Harrell, Chris-PSU</li><li>15. Johnson, Jovon-IOWA</li></ul>	8 7	DB	37 44	30 14	67 58	8.4 8.3	0.0
3. Huston, Josh-OSU	8	32-33	11-14	65	8.1				16. Pawielski, John-MINN	8	DB	44	21	65	8.1	0.0
Rivas, Garrett-MICH	8	20-21	15-20	65	8.1				17. Harrison, JILL	8	DB	41	22	63	7.9	0.0
<ol><li>Mehlhaff, Taylo-WIS</li></ol>	8	30-31	10-13	60	7.5				<ol><li>18. Mitchell, Kevin-ILL</li></ol>	8		38	22	60	7.5	0.0
6. Howells, Joel-NU	8	31-32	8-13	55	6.9				Burgess, PMICH	8	LB	38	22	60	7.5	1.0
<ol> <li>Giannini, Jason-MINN</li> <li>Jones, Ben-PUR</li> </ol>	8	25-28 25-27	8-14 7-12	49 46	6.1 5.8				20. Zalewski, Mark-WIS 21. Schlegel, A-OSU	7 8	LB LB	20 31	32 28	52 59	7.4 7.4	0.0 1.0
9. Reda, Jason-ILL	7	25-2 <i>1</i> 11-11	7-12 5-11	46 26	3.7				Roach, Nick-NU	8	LB	28	28 31	59 59	7.4	1.0
,	•				3				23. Henderson, HNU	8	SAF	33	24	57	7.1	0.0
FIELD GOALS		_		_					24. Leman, J-ILL	8	LB	29	27	56	7.0	0.0
Player-Team  1 Pivas Carrott MICH	G	<b>FG</b> 15	<b>FGA</b> 20	Pct. 75.0	FG/G 1.88				25. Lowry, Calvin-PSU Miles, Edmond IOWA	8	LB	34 32	21 23	55 55	6.9 6.9	0.0 1.0
<ol> <li>Rivas, Garrett-MICH</li> <li>Schlicher, Kyle-IOWA</li> </ol>	8 8	15	20 17	75.0 82.4	1.88				Miles, Edmond-IOWA	Ö	LB	32	23	23	0.9	1.0
Kelly, Kevin-PSU	8	12	16	75.0	1.50				SACKS							
<ol><li>Huston, Josh-OSU</li></ol>	8	11	14	78.6	1.38				Player-Team	G	Pos	Solo	Ast	Yds	Total	Avg/G
5. Mehlhaff, Taylo-WIS	8	10	13	76.9	1.25				Hali, Tamba-PSU     Nielserich Belt BUB	8	DE	5	7	57	8.5	1.06
<ol><li>Howells, Joel-NU Giannini, Jason-MINN</li></ol>	8	8	13 14	61.5 57.1	1.00 1.00				<ol> <li>Ninkovich,Rob-PUR</li> <li>Alford, Jay-PSU</li> </ol>	8	DE	7 5	0 2	31 43	7.0 6.0	0.88 0.75
8. Jones, Ben-PUR	8	7	12	58.3	0.88				4. Carpenter, B-OSU	8	LB	5	0	40	5.0	0.62
9. Reda, Jason-ILL	7	5	11	45.5	0.71				lwebema, Kenny-IOWA	8	DE	5	0	31	5.0	0.62
FIELD COAL DOT									6. Edwards,Ray-PUR	8	DE	4	1	49	4.5	0.56
FIELD GOAL PCT Player-Team	G	FG	FGA	Long	Pct.				Hawk, A.JOSU Kudla, Mike-OSU	8	LB DL	4 4	1 1	37 36	4.5 4.5	0.56 0.56
Schlicher, Kyle-IOWA	8	14	17	52	82.4				Adeyanju, VIND	8	DE	4	1	30	4.5	0.56
<ol><li>Huston, Josh-OSU</li></ol>	8	11	14	47	78.6				10. Davis, Steve-MINN	7	DE	4	0	28	4.0	0.57
Mehlhaff, Taylo-WIS	8	10	13	46	76.9				TA OVI 50 500 LOCO							
<ol> <li>Rivas, Garrett-MICH Kelly, Kevin-PSU</li> </ol>	8	15 12	20 16	47 47	75.0 75.0				TACKLES FOR LOSS Player-Team	G	Pos	Solo	Ast	Yds	Total	Avg/G
6. Howells, Joel-NU	8	8	13	46	61.5				1. Ninkovich,Rob-PUR	8	DE	14	2	50	15.0	1.88
<ol><li>Jones, Ben-PUR</li></ol>	8	7	12	50	58.3				2. Hali, Tamba-PSU	8		10	9	64	14.5	1.81
8. Giannini, Jason-MINN	8	8	14	49	57.1				Woodley, LaMarr-MICH	7	RLB	8	3	34	9.5	1.36
9. Reda, Jason-ILL	7	5	11	52	45.5				<ol> <li>Miles, Edmond-IOWA</li> <li>Hawk, A.JOSU</li> </ol>	8	LB LB	7 7	4 2	23 45	9.0 8.0	1.12 1.00
PAT KICKING PCT									Posluszny, Paul-PSU	8	LD	5	6	29	8.0	1.00
Player-Team	G	Made	Att	Pct.					Greenway, Chad-IOWA	8	LB	8	0	20	8.0	1.00
<ol> <li>Kelly, Kevin-PSU</li> </ol>	8	34	34	100.0					Hodge, Abdul-IOWA	8	LB	7	2	21	8.0	1.00
<ol> <li>Huston, Josh-OSU</li> <li>Howells, Joel-NU</li> </ol>	8	32 31	33 32	97.0 96.9					<ol> <li>Edwards,Ray-PUR Villarreal,BPUR</li> </ol>	8	DE DT	7 6	1	56 29	7.5 7.5	0.94 0.94
4. Mehlhaff, Taylo-WIS	8	30	31	96.8					Villatteal, BFOR	O	DI	U	3	27	7.5	0.74
<ol><li>Schlicher, Kyle-IOWA</li></ol>	8	26	27	96.3					FUMBLES FORCED							
Rivas, Garrett-MICH	8	20	21	95.2					Player-Team	G	Num	Avg/G				
7. Jones, Ben-PUR	8	25 25	27 28	92.6 89.3					Bazemore, MMSU  Hodge, Abdul IOWA	8	3	0.38				
8. Giannini, Jason-MINN	0	20	20	07.3					Hodge, Abdul-IOWA 3. Woodley, LaMarr-MICH	7	2	0.38 0.29				
PASSES DEFENDED									Reese, Mario-MINN	8	2	0.25				
Player-Team	G	Brup	Int	Total	Avg/G				Leman, J-ILL	8	2	0.25				
<ol> <li>Johnson, Jovon-IOWA</li> <li>Rogers, Roderic-WIS</li> </ol>	7 8	7 8	2 2	9 10	1.29 1.25				Spencer, Anthony-PUR Adams, SMSU	8	2	0.25 0.25				
<ol><li>Rogers, Roderic-WIS Zemaitis, Alan-PSU</li></ol>	8	8 6	4	10	1.25				Woods, Pierre-MICH	8	2	0.25				
Banks, Trumaine-MINN	8	10	0	10	1.25				King, Mitch-IOWA	8	2	0.25				
<ol><li>Shada, Adam-IOWA</li></ol>	6	5	2	7	1.17				10. Barringer, WMICH	6	1	0.17				
6. Connor, Dan-PSU	8	8	0	8	1.00				FUMBLES RCVD							
Henderson, HNU 8. Mason, Grant-MICH	8	5 5	3 2	8 7	1.00 0.88				Player-Team	G	Num	Avg/G				
Cole, Marquice-NU	8	3	4	7	0.88				Cooper, James-ILL	8	2	0.25				
Porter, Tracy-IND	8	4	3	7	0.88				Peko, Domata-MSU	8	2	0.25				
									Herron Jr., DMSU	8	2	0.25				
									Hayden, Nick-WIS 5. Ferguson, Josh-PUR	8 6	2 1	0.25 0.17				
									Pannozzo, John-IND	6	1	0.17				
									7. Levy, Deandre-WIS	7	1	0.14				
									Keglar,Stanford-PUR	7	1	0.14				
									Void, Jerod-PUR Zalewski, Mark-WIS	7 7	1 1	0.14 0.14				
									<ul> <li>Laicwaki, Ividik-vvia</li> </ul>	/	1	U.14				

# 2005 Statistics



						TEAN	I STAT	ISTIC	s co	RENCE GAMES ONLY				
SCORING OFFENSE										TING				
Team 1. Penn State 2. Ohio State 3. Minnesota 4. Northwestern 5. Wisconsin 6. Michigan State 7. Iowa 8. Purdue 9. Michigan 10. Indiana 11. Illinois	G 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	TD 35 35 33 33 31 27 29 25 21 11	XP 34 32 27 31 30 27 26 25 20 19	2XP 1 0 3 0 0 4 0 1 2 0 0	DXP 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0	FG 12 11 8 8 10 4 14 7 15 2 5	Saf 0 0 0 0 0 1 1 0 0 2	Pts 282 275 255 253 246 237 232 222 219 155 94	Avg 35.2 34.4 31.9 31.6 30.8 29.6 29.0 27.8 27.4 19.4 11.8	n         G         No.         Yards         Avg         Re           Wisconsin         8         43         1910         44.4         2           Ohio State         8         30         1213         40.4           Penn State         8         37         1515         40.9         1	2 210 7 48 5 92 9 26 5 124 2 33 4 317 1 424 0 131 0 133	Avg 4.9 1.6 2.5 0.7 2.7 0.9 6.1 7.1 4.1 4.8 6.3	Net/P 39.5 38.8 38.5 37.4 37.2 36.4 36.4 34.3 34.3 34.1	
SCORING DEFENSE										NOVER MARGIN Gained	Lost			
<ol> <li>Team</li> <li>Ohio State</li> <li>Penn State</li> <li>Iowa</li> <li>Michigan</li> <li>Wisconsin</li> <li>Michigan State</li> <li>Northwestern</li> <li>Minnesota</li> <li>Indiana</li> <li>Illinois</li> </ol>	G 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	TD 13 16 22 20 25 28 34 31 35 39 48	XP 12 12 21 17 22 27 32 29 34 32 44	2XP  1 3 0 1 1 0 0 1 4 0	DXP 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	FG 8 9 4 13 12 11 3 13 9 9 5	Saf 0 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 0 2	Pts 118 141 165 178 212 228 247 254 273 303 351	Avg 14.8 17.6 20.6 22.2 26.5 28.5 30.9 31.8 34.1 37.9 43.9	Northwestern     8     5     15     20       Penn State     8     6     12     18       Michigan     8     6     8     14       Iowa     8     3     8     11       Purdue     8     7     11     18       Michigan State     8     10     5     15       Minnesota     8     1     4     5       Illinois     8     4     3     7	2 8 7 6 5 6 6 6 6 6 4 5 6 11 3 11 4 7 4 11 8 13	Tot 10 13 11 12 9 17 14 11 15 21	Mar +10 +7 +7 +2 +2 +1 +1 -6 -8 -8	Per/G 1.25 0.88 0.88 0.25 0.25 0.12 0.12 -0.75 -1.00 -1.00
PASS OFFENSE Team  1. Northwestern 2. Michigan State 3. Iowa 4. Wisconsin 5. Purdue 6. Ohio State 7. Minnesota 8. Michigan 9. Indiana 10. Penn State 11. Illinois	G 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Att 332 293 264 236 316 182 225 261 310 219 271	Cmp 208 188 161 136 178 118 132 157 170 108 157	Int 6 11 5 8 11 3 7 6 13 6 11	Pct. 62.7 64.2 61.0 57.6 56.3 64.8 58.7 60.2 54.8 49.3 57.9	Yds 2453 2291 2108 1994 1902 1804 1742 1707 1698 1536 1451	Avg 7.4 7.8 8.0 8.4 6.0 9.9 7.7 6.5 5.5 7.0	TD 15 16 16 13 6 13 11 14 13 10 9	Yds/G 306.6 286.4 263.5 249.2 237.8 225.5 217.8 213.4 212.2 192.0 181.4	Illinois 8 294 1184 4.0	1 259.2 1 233.1 7 204.4 2 188.4 7 187.4 1 180.0 1 173.4 9 156.9 2 148.0 7 114.4			
PASS DEFENSE Team 1. Ohio State 2. Penn State 3. Michigan State 4. Indiana 5. Michigan 6. Illinois 7. Wisconsin 8. Minnesota 9. Purdue 10. Northwestern 11. Iowa	G 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Att 265 266 220 234 275 217 274 264 268 297 329	Cmp 161 147 139 133 158 150 146 146 152 174 207	Int 3 12 5 7 8 3 11 4 11 15 8	Pct. 60.8 55.3 63.2 56.8 57.5 69.1 53.3 55.3 56.7 58.6 62.9	Yds 1523 1595 1670 1821 1868 1909 1913 1986 2047 2062 2292	Avg 5.7 6.0 7.6 7.8 6.8 8.8 7.0 7.5 7.6 6.9 7.0	TD 4 6 16 13 9 24 16 13 12 11 12	Yds/G 190.4 199.4 208.8 227.6 233.5 238.6 239.1 248.2 255.9 257.8 286.5	Penn State 8 307 948 3.1 1 lowa 8 298 1018 3.4	80.8 9 127.2 9 145.9 1 173.6 8 184.8 5 195.9 7 212.4 2 214.4 2 239.6			
KICKOFF RETURNS Team 1. Michigan State 2. Michigan 3. Penn State 4. Ohio State 5. Northwestern 6. Minnesota 7. Purdue 8. Indiana 9. Wisconsin 10. Illinois 11. Iowa	G 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Ret 26 26 18 23 22 24 23 24 33 26 18	Yds 608 591 408 521 486 510 477 476 637 490 265	TD 1 1 0 1 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Avg 23.4 22.7 22.7 22.7 22.1 21.2 20.7 19.8 19.3 18.8 14.7					AL OFFENSE AL OLD AL OFFENSE AL OLD AL OFFENSE AL OLD AL OFFENSE AL OLD AL OFFENSE AL OLD AL OFFENSE AL OFFENS	2 6.2 6 6.0 8 6.2 5 6.2 9 6.4 1 6.0 2 5.5 2 5.1 7 5.3 5 4.7	TD 32 32 28 27 30 31 27 23 27 11 20	Yds/G 494.0 477.0 474.8 436.9 429.9 425.1 417.8 370.2 358.4 329.4 326.6	

# 2005 Statistics



#### **TEAM STATISTICS -- CONFERENCE GAMES ONLY**

TOTAL DEFENSE	_		_						
Team	G	Rush	Pass	Plys	Yards	Avg	TD	Yds/G	
Ohio State     State	8	646	1523	525	2169	4.1	12	271.1	
Penn State     Michigan	8	948	1595	573	2543	4.4	16	317.9	
<ol> <li>Michigan</li> <li>Michigan State</li> </ol>	8	1167 1567	1868 1670	568 536	3035 3237	5.3 6.0	18 31	379.4 404.6	
Michigan State     lowa	8	1018	2292	627	3310	5.3	21	413.8	
6. Purdue	8	1389	2047	618	3436	5.6	22	429.5	
7. Minnesota	8	1478	1986	563	3464	6.2	31	433.0	
8. Indiana	8	1715	1821	583	3536	6.1	35	442.0	
Northwestern	8	1699	2062	642	3761	5.9	28	470.1	
10. Wisconsin	8	1917	1913	613	3830	6.2	28	478.8	
11. Illinois	8	2090	1909	601	3999	6.7	46	499.9	
PUNT RETURNS									
Team	G	Ret	Yds	TD	Avg				
Wisconsin	8	18	259	2	14.4				
Michigan	8	19	232	0	12.2				
3. Iowa	8	17	187	0	11.0				
<ol><li>Penn State</li></ol>	8	25	274	1	11.0				
Ohio State	8	25	267	2	10.7				
6. Michigan State	8	11	114	0	10.4				
7. Purdue	8	21	182	0	8.7				
<ol><li>Minnesota</li></ol>	8	13	103	0	7.9				
9. Indiana	8	14	99	0	7.1				
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	8	4	24	0	6.0				
11. Illinois	8	9	43	0	4.8				
PASS EFFICIENCY									
Team	G	Att	Cmp	Pct	Int	Yds	TD	Effic	
<ol> <li>Ohio State</li> </ol>	8	182	118	.648	3	1804	13	168.4	
2. Iowa	8	264	161	.610	5	2108	16	144.3	
<ol><li>Michigan State</li></ol>	8	293	188	.642	11	2291	16	140.4	
<ol> <li>Wisconsin</li> </ol>	8	236	136	.576	8	1994	13	140.0	
<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	8	332	208	.627	6	2453	15	136.0	
<ol><li>Minnesota</li></ol>	8	225	132	.587	7	1742	11	133.6	
7. Michigan	8	261	157	.602	6	1707	14	128.2	
Penn State	8	219	108	.493	6	1536	10	117.8	
9. Indiana	8	310	170	.548	13	1698	13	106.3	
10. Purdue	8	316	178	.563	11	1902	6 9	106.2	
11. Illinois	8	271	157	.579	11	1451	9	105.8	
PASS DEF EFFICIEN	ICY								
Team	G	Att	Cmp	Int	Pct.	Yds	TD	Effic	
<ol> <li>Penn State</li> </ol>	8	266	147	12	55.3	1595	6	104.1	
<ol><li>Ohio State</li></ol>	8	265	161	3	60.8	1523	4	111.7	
Northwestern	8	297	174	15	58.6	2062	11	119.0	
4. Michigan	8	275	158	8	57.5	1868	9	119.5	
5. Wisconsin	8	274	146	11	53.3	1913	16	123.2	
<ol> <li>Purdue</li> <li>Iowa</li> </ol>	8	268 329	152	11 8	56.7	2047	12 12	127.4	
8. Minnesota	8	329 264	207 146	4	62.9 55.3	2292 1986	13	128.6 131.7	
9. Indiana	8	234	133	7	56.8	1821	13	134.6	
10. Michigan State	8	220	139	5	63.2	1670	16	146.4	
11. Illinois	8	217	150	3	69.1	1909	24	176.8	
FIRST DOWNS	^	Du-L	Do	D	Total				
Team	G	Rush	Pass	Pen	Total				
<ol> <li>Northwestern</li> <li>Michigan State</li> </ol>	8	82 93	114 105	14 8	210 206				
Minnesota	8	109	70	9	188				
4. Iowa	8	74	96	13	183				
5. Purdue	8	69	98	8	175				
Penn State	8	98	67	10	175				
7. Ohio State	8	89	79	3	171				
8. Michigan	8	67	82	13	162				
9. Wisconsin	8	58	92	8	158				
10. Illinois	8	76	65	7	148				
<ol><li>Indiana</li></ol>	8	58	78	11	147				

OPI	PONENT 1ST DO	WNS				
Tea		G	Rush	Pass	Pen	Total
1.	Ohio State	8	40	71	12	123
2.	Penn State	8	64	71	9	144
3.	Michigan	8	64	86	10	160
4.	Michigan State	8	84	78	8	170
5.	Wisconsin	8	95	77	8	180
6.		8	77		10	
0.	Minnesota			94		181
	lowa	8	64	108	9	181
8.	Indiana	8	87	84	13	184
9.	Purdue	8	92	84	12	188
10.	Northwestern	8	92	105	5	202
11.	Illinois	8	114	88	8	210
SAG	CKS BY					
Tea	m	G	Sacks	Yards		
1.	Ohio State	8	28	177		
2.	Penn State	8	26	166		
3.	Purdue	8	20	141		
4.	Indiana	8	15	99		
4.	lowa	8	15	68		
_		8	12	109		
6.	Michigan					
7.	Wisconsin	8	10	83		
8.	Minnesota	8	9	56		
	Northwestern	8	9	29		
10.	Michigan State	8	8	47		
	Illinois	8	8	61		
PEN	VALTIES					
Tea		G	No	Yds	Avg/G	
1.	Michigan	8	30	254	31.8	
2.	Penn State	8	36	271	33.9	
3.	lowa	8	35	320		
					40.0	
4.	Wisconsin	8	39	328	41.0	
5.	Michigan State	8	47	340	42.5	
6.	Ohio State	8	43	376	47.0	
7.	Purdue	8	50	382	47.8	
8.	Northwestern	8	51	387	48.4	
9.	Indiana	8	49	396	49.5	
10.	Minnesota	8	43	425	53.1	
11.	Illinois	8	50	442	55.2	
OPI	PONENT PENAL	rifs				
Tea		G	No	Vdc	Avg/G	
1.	Wisconsin	8	64	561	70.1	
2.			56			
	Michigan	8		484	60.5	
3.	Indiana	8	38	395	49.4	
4.	Penn State	8	48	387	48.4	
5.	lowa	8	46	376	47.0	
6.	Purdue	8	43	323	40.4	
7.	Minnesota	8	36	311	38.9	
8.	Northwestern	8	36	300	37.5	
9.	Illinois	8	39	285	35.6	
10.	Ohio State	8	36	255	31.9	
11.		8	31	244	30.5	
/ITL	I-DN CONVERSIO	SINC				
Tea		G	Conv	Att	Pct	
1 1.	Penn State	8				
			6	6	100.0	
2.	Northwestern	8	7	11	63.6	
3.	Michigan State	8	7	12	58.3	
4.	Purdue	8	5	9	55.6	
5.	Michigan	8	8	15	53.3	
6.	Wisconsin	8	4	8	50.0	
7.	Illinois	8	4	9	44.4	
8.	Minnesota	8	7	16	43.8	
9.	Ohio State	8	2	5	40.0	
10.	Indiana	8	4	11	36.4	
11.	Iowa	8	0	3	0.0	

# 2005 Statistics



#### TEAM STATISTICS -- CONFERENCE GAMES ONLY

ODI	OPP 4TH-DN CONVERT SACKS AGAINST															
Tea		G	Conv	Att	Pct				SACKS AGAINST Team	G	Sacks	Yards				
1.	Indiana	8	1	8	12.5				Minnesota	8	2	12				
2.	Michigan	8	2	6	33.3				2. Penn State	8	4	26				
3.	Iowa	8	6	15	40.0				<ol><li>Purdue</li></ol>	8	8	50				
4.	Ohio State	8	5	11	45.5				<ol> <li>Northwestern</li> </ol>	8	9	71				
5.	Illinois	8	4	8	50.0				5. Iowa	8	11	77				
	Purdue	8	4	8	50.0				6. Ohio State	8	13	79				
7.	Minnesota	8	6	11	54.5				7. Michigan	8	16	95				
8.	Wisconsin	8	3	5	60.0				8. Michigan State	8	21	141				
9.	Penn State	8	7	11	63.6				Indiana	8	21	144				
10. 11.	Northwestern Michigan State	8	11 5	16 6	68.8 83.3				10. Illinois 11. Wisconsin	8	25 30	146 195				
11.	Wilchigan State	0	3	0	03.3				11. WISCOIISIII	0	30	173				
REI	ZONE OFFENSI	E							FIELD GOALS							
Tea		G	RZ	Pct.	TDs	R/P	FG-AT	Fumb/Int/Downs/Other	Team	G	Made	Att	Pct			
1.	lowa	8	29-30	96.7	15	5/10	14-14	1/0/0/0	1. lowa	8	14	17	.824			
2.	Wisconsin	8	28-31	90.3	21	13/8	7-8	0/1/0/1	Ohio State	8	11	14	.786			
3.	Penn State	8	32-36	88.9	22	19/3	10-12	1/0/0/1	3. Wisconsin	8	10	13	.769			
4.	Ohio State	8	26-30	86.7 85.7	17	15/2	9-9	2/1/0/1	4. Michigan	8	15	20	.750 .750			
5. 6.	Michigan Minnesota	8	30-35 35-41	85. <i>1</i> 85.4	18 29	8/10 19/10	12-15 6-9	0/0/2/0 0/1/1/1	Penn State 6. Indiana	8	12 2	16 3	.667			
7.	Northwestern	8	30-36	83.3	23	15/8	7-8	3/0/1/1	7. Northwestern	8	8	13	.615			
8.	Purdue	8	24-31	77.4	20	17/3	4-5	4/1/1/0	8. Purdue	8	7	12	.583			
9.	Indiana	8	18-25	72.0	16	7/9	2-3	1/2/3/0	9. Minnesota	8	8	14	.571			
10.	Illinois	8	11-17	64.7	8	2/6	3-7	0/1/1/0	10. Illinois	8	5	11	.455			
11.	Michigan State	8	24-39	61.5	20	10/10	4-11	1/2/3/2	11. Michigan State	8	4	14	.286			
DEI	O ZONE DEFENSI	_							PAT KICKING							
Tea		G	RZ	Pct.	TDs	R/P	FG-AT	Fumb/Int/Downs/Other	Team	G	Made	Att	Pct			
1.	lowa	8	19-26	73.1	17	9/8	2-4	2/1/2/0	Penn State	8	34	34	1.000			
2.	Penn State	8	18-24	75.0	12	8/4	6-8	0/3/1/0	Michigan State	8	27		1.000			
3.	Wisconsin	8	26-34	76.5	18	9/9	8-12	2/0/1/1	Illinois	8	11	11	1.000			
4.	Northwestern	8	32-41	78.0	21	16/5	11-13	4/2/0/1	4. Ohio State	8	32	33	.970			
5.	Ohio State	8	18-23	78.3	11	8/3	7-12	0/0/0/0	<ol><li>Northwestern</li></ol>	8	31	32	.969			
6.	Minnesota	8	28-35	80.0	21	16/5	7-10	0/0/3/1	<ol><li>Wisconsin</li></ol>	8	30	31	.968			
7.	Michigan State	8	25-31	80.6	22	13/9	3-4	2/2/1/0	7. lowa	8	26	27	.963			
8.	Indiana	8	30-35	85.7	24	14/10	6-7	0/1/2/1	8. Michigan	8	20	21	.952			
9.	Michigan	8	25-29	86.2	13	9/4	12-14	1/0/0/1	9. Purdue	8	25	27	.926			
10. 11.	Illinois Purdue	8	38-43 28-30	88.4 93.3	33 17	18/15 10/7	5-5 11-12	1/0/2/2 1/0/0/0	10. Indiana 11. Minnesota	8	19 27	21 30	.905 .900			
11.	i didde	U	20-30	73.3	17	10/7	11-12	1707070	11. Willinesota	U	2.1	30	. 700			
3RE	D-DN CONVERSIO								TIME OF POSSESSIO							
Tea		G	Conv	Att	Pct				Team	G		otal Tim	е	Avg/G		
1.	Minnesota	8	68	128	53.1				Michigan State	8		256:46		32:05		
2.	Ohio State	8	49	100	49.0				2. Ohio State	8		255:14		31:54		
3.	Penn State	8	53	115	46.1				Minnesota     Michigan	8		253:48		31:43		
4. 5.	Michigan State Wisconsin	8	52 53	113 121	46.0 43.8				4. Michigan 5. Wisconsin	8		244:39 240:07		30:34 30:00		
6.	Northwestern	8	51	117	43.6				6. Penn State	8		239:18		29:54		
7.	Purdue	8	55	128	43.0				7. Indiana	8		236:30		29:33		
8.	Indiana	8	58	140	41.4				8. Northwestern	8		233:57		29:14		
9.	Iowa	8	43	106	40.6				9. Purdue	8		229:59		28:44		
10.	Michigan	8	47	122	38.5				10. Iowa	8		225:39		28:12		
11.	Illinois	8	47	127	37.0				11. Illinois	8		224:07		28:00		
OPI	OPP 3RD-DN CONVERT KICKOFF COVERAGE															
Tea		G	Conv	Att	Pct				Team	G	No.	Yds	Avg	Retn	TB	NetAvg
1.		8	32	117	27.4				1. Iowa	8	46	2848	61.9	453	18	44.2
2.	Ohio State		49	131	37.4				2. Ohio State	8	52	3281	63.1	310	37	42.9
۷.	Ohio State Penn State	8	47	101					1	0	40					42.2
3.	Penn State Purdue	8	47	123	38.2				3. Purdue	8	43	2561	59.6	328	21	12.2
3. 4.	Penn State Purdue Michigan	8 8	47 46	123 117	39.3				4. Michigan	8	45	2745	61.0	375	26	41.1
3. 4. 5.	Penn State Purdue Michigan Indiana	8 8 8	47 46 49	123 117 112	39.3 43.8				Michigan     Wisconsin	8	45 45	2745 2666	61.0 59.2	375 485	26 19	41.1 40.0
3. 4. 5. 6.	Penn State Purdue Michigan Indiana Northwestern	8 8 8	47 46 49 57	123 117 112 125	39.3 43.8 45.6				<ol> <li>4. Michigan</li> <li>5. Wisconsin</li> <li>6. Michigan State</li> </ol>	8 8 8	45 45 41	2745 2666 2402	61.0 59.2 58.6	375 485 553	26 19 11	41.1 40.0 39.7
3. 4. 5. 6. 7.	Penn State Purdue Michigan Indiana Northwestern Minnesota	8 8 8 8	47 46 49 57 54	123 117 112 125 118	39.3 43.8 45.6 45.8				<ol> <li>Michigan</li> <li>Wisconsin</li> <li>Michigan State</li> <li>Penn State</li> </ol>	8 8 8	45 45 41 54	2745 2666 2402 3167	61.0 59.2 58.6 58.6	375 485 553 905	26 19 11 9	41.1 40.0 39.7 38.6
3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8.	Penn State Purdue Michigan Indiana Northwestern Minnesota Wisconsin	8 8 8 8 8	47 46 49 57 54 61	123 117 112 125 118 125	39.3 43.8 45.6 45.8 48.8				<ol> <li>Michigan</li> <li>Wisconsin</li> <li>Michigan State</li> <li>Penn State</li> <li>Minnesota</li> </ol>	8 8 8 8	45 45 41 54 45	2745 2666 2402 3167 2546	61.0 59.2 58.6 58.6 56.6	375 485 553 905 735	26 19 11 9 10	41.1 40.0 39.7 38.6 35.8
3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9.	Penn State Purdue Michigan Indiana Northwestern Minnesota Wisconsin Iowa	8 8 8 8 8	47 46 49 57 54 61	123 117 112 125 118 125 137	39.3 43.8 45.6 45.8 48.8 48.9				<ol> <li>Michigan</li> <li>Wisconsin</li> <li>Michigan State</li> <li>Penn State</li> <li>Minnesota</li> <li>Illinois</li> </ol>	8 8 8 8 8	45 45 41 54 45 24	2745 2666 2402 3167 2546 1430	61.0 59.2 58.6 58.6 56.6 59.6	375 485 553 905 735 254	26 19 11 9 10 16	41.1 40.0 39.7 38.6 35.8 35.7
3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9.	Penn State Purdue Michigan Indiana Northwestern Minnesota Wisconsin	8 8 8 8 8	47 46 49 57 54 61	123 117 112 125 118 125	39.3 43.8 45.6 45.8 48.8				<ol> <li>Michigan</li> <li>Wisconsin</li> <li>Michigan State</li> <li>Penn State</li> <li>Minnesota</li> </ol>	8 8 8 8	45 45 41 54 45	2745 2666 2402 3167 2546	61.0 59.2 58.6 58.6 56.6	375 485 553 905 735	26 19 11 9 10	41.1 40.0 39.7 38.6 35.8

# 2005 Statistics



#### **SINGLE GAME HIGHS - INDIVIDUAL**

			T. Control of the con	
Points scored			Longest pass	
30 Calhoun, Br	ian (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005		85 Smith, Troy (Ohio State) vs Notre Dame Jan 02, 2006	
30 Calhoun, Br	ian (Wisconsin) at Illinois Oct 29, 2005		83 Powers, Blake (Indiana) at Wisconsin Oct 01, 2005	
Touchdowns			Passes completed	
<li>5 Calhoun, Br</li>	ian (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005		38 Basanez, Brett (Northwestern) vs UCLA Dec 30, 2005	
<li>5 Calhoun, Br</li>	ian (Wisconsin) at Illinois Oct 29, 2005		37 Basanez, Brett (Northwestern) at Purdue Oct 15, 2005	
			37 Kirsch, Brandon (Purdue) vs NORTHWESTERN Oct 15, 2005	
TD responsibility			37 Powers, Blake (Indiana) at Iowa Oct 15 2005	
	A. (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005	[2r,4p]		
	ian (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005	[5r,0p]	Had intercepted	
	ew (Michigan State) at Illinois Sep 24, 2005	[0r,5p]	4 Stanton, Drew (Michigan State) vs PENN STATE Nov 19,2005	
	rian (Wisconsin) at Illinois Oct 29, 2005	[5r,0p]	Robinson, M. (Penn State) at Northwestern Sep 24, 2005	
5 Califoan, Di	ian (wisconsin) at illinois oct 27, 2005	[51,00]	3 Cupito, Bryan (Minnesota) vs PURDUE Sep 24, 2005	
Points scored kickin	q		3 Stanton, Drew (Michigan State) vs NORTHWESTERN Oct 22, 2005	
	el (Northwestern) vs PENN STATE Sep 24, 2005	[5fg,2pat]	3 Powers, Blake (Indiana) at Michigan State Oct 29, 2005	
	th (Ohio State) vs TEXAS Sep 10, 2005	[5fg,1pat]		
10 Reua, Jaso	n (Illinois) vs SAN JOSE STATE Sep 10, 2005	[4fg,4pat]	· · ·	
Total offense verde			3 Powers, Blake (Indiana) vs PURDUE Nov 19, 2005	
Total offense yards	rett (Northwestern) at Durdus Oct 1E, 200E	[42: 4/2:5]	Dear consolidad and	
	rett (Northwestern) at Purdue Oct 15, 2005	[43r,463p]	Pass completion pct	[0.0]
448 Basanez, B	rett (Northwestern) vs UCLA Dec 30, 2005	[32r,416p]	100.0 Manson, Jason (Iowa) vs BALL STATE Sep 3 2005	[9-9]
			100.0 Manson, Jason (Iowa) at Northwestern Nov 05, 2005	[2-2]
Total offense plays		r 1		
	rett (Northwestern) vs UCLA Dec 30, 2005	[8r,70p]	Receiving yards	
	don (Purdue) vs NORTHWESTERN Oct 15, 2005	[11r,58p]	203 Hardy, James (Indiana) at Iowa Oct 15 2005	
69 Powers, Bla	ike (Indiana) at Iowa Oct 15 2005	[12r,57p]	173 Williams, Brand (Wisconsin) vs Auburn Jan 2, 2006	
Total offense yards/			Receptions	
	ed (Ohio State) vs Notre Dame Jan 02, 2006	[2-73]	16 Bryant, Dorien (Purdue) vs NORTHWESTERN Oct 15, 2005	
33.0 King, Justin	(Penn State) vs SOUTH FLORIDA Sep 03 2005	[2-66]	14 Bryant, Dorien (Purdue) vs NOTRE DAME Oct 1, 2005	
Rushing yards			Yards per catch	
	ian (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005		46.0 Thigpen, Marcus (Indiana) at Central Michigan Sep 02, 2005	[2-92]
258 Maroney, L.	(Minnesota) vs WISCONSIN Oct 15, 2005		45.0 Brown, Kyle (Michigan State) at Illinois Sep 24, 2005	[2-90]
Rushing attempts			Receiving TDs	
	(Minnesota) vs PURDUE Sep 24, 2005		4 Orr, Jonathan (Wisconsin) at Northwestern Oct 08, 2005	
	rian (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005		4 Hinkel, Ed (Iowa) vs MINNESOTA Nov 19 2005	
43 Maroney, L.	(Minnesota) vs WISCONSIN Oct 15, 2005			
			Longest reception	
Yards per rush			85 Holmes, S (Ohio State) vs Notre Dame Jan 02, 2006	
	ed (Ohio State) vs Notre Dame Jan 02, 2006	[2-73]	83 Hardy, James (Indiana) at Wisconsin Oct 01, 2005	
33.0 King, Justin	(Penn State) vs SOUTH FLORIDA Sep 03 2005	[2-66]		
			Field goal attempts	
Rushing TDs			6 Huston, Josh (Ohio State) vs TEXAS Sep 10, 2005	
	ian (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005		6 Howells, Joel (Northwestern) vs PENN STATE Sep 24, 2005	
5 Calhoun, Br	ian (Wisconsin) at Illinois Oct 29, 2005			
			Field goals made	
Longest rush			5 Huston, Josh (Ohio State) vs TEXAS Sep 10, 2005	
93 Maroney, L.	(Minnesota) vs WISCONSIN Oct 15, 2005		5 Howells, Joel (Northwestern) vs PENN STATE Sep 24, 2005	
88 Sheets, Kory	(Purdue) at Minnesota Sep 24, 2005			
			Longest field goal	
Passing yards			52 Schlicher, Kyle (Iowa) at Ohio State Sep 24, 2005	
463 Basanez, B	rett (Northwestern) at Purdue Oct 15, 2005		52 Reda, Jason (Illinois) at Indiana Oct 8, 2005	
416 Basanez, B	rett (Northwestern) vs UCLA Dec 30, 2005			
			PAT kicks attempted	
Passing attempts			9 Mehlhaff, Taylo (Wisconsin) vs TEMPLE Sep 10, 2005	
70 Basanez, B	rett (Northwestern) vs UCLA Dec 30, 2005		9 Kelly, Kevin (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005	
58 Kirsch, Bran	don (Purdue) vs NORTHWESTERN Oct 15, 2005			
			PAT kicks made	
Passing TDs			9 Kelly, Kevin (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005	
5 Stanton, Dr	ew (Michigan State) at Illinois Sep 24, 2005		8 Schlicher, Kyle (Iowa) vs BALL STATE Sep 3 2005	
4 Powers, Bla	ike (Indiana) vs NICHOLLS STATE Sep 10, 2005		8 Mehlhaff, Taylo (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005	
4 Powers, Bla	ike (Indiana) vs KENTUCKY Sep 17, 2005		8 Mehlhaff, Taylo (Wisconsin) vs TEMPLE Sep 10, 2005	
	n (Wisconsin) at Northwestern Oct 08, 2005		8 Goss, John (Michigan State) at Illinois Sep 24, 2005	

Stocco, John (Wisconsin) at Northwestern Oct 08, 2005

Powers, Blake (Indiana) vs ILLINOIS Oct 8, 2005 Robinson, M. (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005 Tate, Drew (Iowa) vs MINNESOTA Nov. 19 2005 Cupito, Bryan (Minnesota) vs Virginia Dec 30, 2005 8

Goss, John (Michigan State) at Illinois Sep 24, 2005

# 2005 Statistics



	SINGLE	GAME HI	GHS - INDIVIDUAL
11 Kapin  Yards punted 487 Kapin	s,Dave (Purdue) at Penn State Oct 29, 2005 hos, Jeremy (Penn State) vs Florida State Jan 03, 2006 hos, Jeremy (Penn State) vs Florida State Jan 03, 2006 herford, S. (Illinois) vs PENN STATE Oct 22, 2005	[11-487] [9-452]	Interceptions 3 Zemaitis, Alan (Penn State) at Michigan State Nov 19,2005 2 Smith,Kyle (Purdue) at Minnesota Sep 24, 2005 2 Barringer, W. (Michigan) at Michigan State Oct 01, 2005 2 Henderson, H. (Northwestern) at Michigan State Oct 22, 2005 2 Ikegwuonu, Jack (Wisconsin) vs PURDUE Oct 22, 2005 2 Hall, Leon (Michigan) vs Nebraska Dec 28, 2005
	asso, A.J. (Ohio State) vs MICHIGAN STATE Oct 15, 2005 herford, S. (Illinois) at Purdue Nov 12, 2005		Interception return yds  84 Rogers, Roderic (Wisconsin) vs PURDUE Oct 22, 2005  76 McCready, Nolan (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005
	herford, S. (Illinois) vs PENN STATE Oct 22, 2005 los, Jeremy (Penn State) at Northwestern Sep 24, 2005	[9-452] [2-98]	Interception return avg 31.0 Ikegwuonu, Jack (Wisconsin) vs PURDUE Oct 22, 2005 [2-62] 24.5 Henderson, H. (Northwestern) at Michigan State Oct 22, 2005 [2-49]
	y, Calvin (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005 tton, Steve (Michigan) vs Nebraska Dec 28, 2005		Longest interception rtn  84 Rogers, Roderic (Wisconsin) vs PURDUE Oct 22, 2005  76 McCready, Nolan (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005
Longest punt r 90 Johns 81 Cole, Punt return TD: 1 Johns 1 Cole, 1 Sheet 1 Danie 1 Williat 1 Strick 1 Ginn,	y, Calvin (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005 Jr., Ted (Ohio State) at Indiana Oct 22, 2005 return son, Jovon (Iowa) vs BALL STATE Sep 3 2005 Marquice (Northwestern) vs NORTHERN ILLINOIS Sep 10, 2005		Interception return TDs  Whitner, Donte (Ohio State) vs MIAMI Sep 3, 2005  Adams, S. (Michigan State) at Notre Dame Sep 17, 2005  Bick,Dan (Purdue) at Minnesota Sep 24, 2005  Johnson, Jovon (Iowa) vs NORTHERN IOWA Sep. 17 2005  McCready, Nolan (Penn State) at Illinois Oct 22, 2005  Mitchell, B (Ohio State) at Indiana Oct 22, 2005  Ikegwuonu, Jack (Wisconsin) vs PURDUE Oct 22, 2005  Rogers, Roderic (Wisconsin) vs PURDUE Oct 22, 2005  Shevlin, John (Minnesota) at Iowa Nov. 19 2005  Mims, Kevin (Northwestern) vs UCLA Dec 30, 2005  Roach, Nick (Northwestern) vs UCLA Dec 30, 2005  All-purpose yards  333 Maroney, L. (Minnesota) vs PURDUE Sep 24, 2005  Calhoun, Brian (Wisconsin) vs BOWLING GREEN Sep 03, 2005
1 Hahn, Punt return avç	, Matt (Penn State) at Michigan State Nov 19, 2005 g	[2 101]	25.0       McGarigle, Tim (Northwestern) vs WISCONSIN Oct 08, 2005       [15-10]         22.0       Posluszny, Paul (Penn State) at Northwestern Sep 24, 2005       [14-8]         22.0       Hodge, Abdul (Iowa) vs ILLINOIS Oct 1, 2005       [11-11]
36.0 Breas  Kick returns  T Benne  Hamle  Brown  Hamle  Thom  Willian  Breas  Thom  Willian  Willian  Willian	Marquice (Northwestern) vs NORTHERN ILLINOIS Sep 10, 2005 ston, Steve (Michigan) vs EASTERN MICHIGAN Sep 17, 2005  ett, Lance (Indiana) at Michigan State Oct 29, 2005 ett, Gerard (Northwestern) vs NORTHERN ILLINOIS Sep 10, 2005 n, Kyle (Michigan State) at Notre Dame Sep 17, 2005 ett, Gerard (Northwestern) vs PENN STATE Sep 24, 2005 mas, Pierre (Illinois) vs MICHIGAN STATE Sep 24, 2005 ms, Brand (Wisconsin) vs MICHIGAN SEP 24, 2005 ston, Steve (Michigan) vs MINNESOTA Oct 08, 2005 ms, Pierre (Illinois) vs PENN STATE Oct 22, 2005 ms, D. (Michigan State) at Minnesota Nov 12, 2005 p. Damian (Iowa) vs Florida Jan 2, 2006	[2-101] [2-72]	Sacks           4.0         Carpenter, B (Ohio State) vs MICHIGAN STATE Oct 15, 2005         [4-0]           4.0         Hali, Tamba (Penn State) vs WISCONSIN Nov 05, 2005         [2-4]           4.0         Ninkovich,Rob (Purdue) at Indiana Nov 19, 2005         [4-0]           Tackles for loss           7.0         Ninkovich,Rob (Purdue) at Indiana Nov 19, 2005         [7-0]           5.0         Hali, Tamba (Penn State) vs WISCONSIN Nov 05, 2005         [3-4]
	rds ston, Steve (Michigan) vs MINNESOTA Oct 08, 2005 ett, Lance (Indiana) at Michigan State Oct 29, 2005		

Breaston, Steve (Michigan) vs Nebraska Dec 28, 2005

Ginn, Jr., Ted (Ohio State) at Minnesota Oct 29, 2005

Ginn, Jr., Ted (Ohio State) at Minnesota Oct 29, 2005

Williams, D. (Michigan State) vs INDIANA Oct 29, 2005

Breaston, Steve (Michigan) vs MINNESOTA Oct 08, 2005 Bryant, Dorien (Purdue) vs NORTHWESTERN Oct 15, 2005 Ginn, Jr., Ted (Ohio State) at Minnesota Oct 29, 2005 Williams, D. (Michigan State) vs INDIANA Oct 29, 2005

Bryant, Dorien (Purdue) vs NORTHWESTERN Oct 15, 2005

146

56.5

100 98

Kick return avg 64.5 Ginn, J

Longest kick return

Kick return TDs

[2-129]

[2-113]

# 2005 Statistics



#### **SINGLE GAME HIGHS - TEAM**

		SINGLE GAIVIE	HIGHS - I EAIM	
Points 65	Wisconsin vs Temple (Sep 10, 2005)		Had intercepted 4 Michigan State vs Penn State (Nov 19,2005)	
63	Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)		3 Penn State at Northwestern (Sep 24, 2005) 3 Minnesota vs Purdue (Sep 24, 2005)	
Points s 17	cored kicking Northwestern vs Penn State (Sep 24, 2005)	[5fg,2pat]	3 Michigan State vs Northwestern (Oct 22, 2005) 3 Indiana at Michigan State (Oct 29, 2005)	
16 16	Ohio State vs Texas (Sep 10, 2005) Illinois vs San Jose State (Sep 10, 2005)	[5fg,1pat] [4fg,4pat]	3 Michigan at Northwestern (Oct 29, 2005) 3 Purdue at Wisconsin (Oct 22, 2005)	
Touchdo	owns		3 Illinois at Purdue (Nov 12, 2005) 3 Indiana vs Purdue (Nov 19, 2005)	
9	Wisconsin vs Temple (Sep 10, 2005) Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)		Pass completion pct	
	·		95.0 Iowa vs Ball State (Sep 3 2005)	[19-20]
705	ense yards Michigan State at Illinois (Sep 24, 2005)	[376r,329p]	80.8 Michigan State vs Hawaii (Sep 10, 2005)	[21-26]
685	Michigan State vs Kent State (Sep 03, 2005)	[354r,331p]	Yards per catch 24.9 Ohio State vs Michigan State (Oct 15, 2005)	[10-249]
Total off 104	ense plays Minnesota vs Purdue (Sep 24, 2005)	[68r,36p]	23.0 Minnesota vs Florida Atlantic (Sep 17, 2005)	[10-230]
102	Northwestern vs UCLA (Dec 30, 2005)	[32r,70p]	Field goal attempts 6 Ohio State vs Texas (Sep 10, 2005)	
	ense yards/play	[/4 /47]	6 Northwestern vs Penn State (Sep 24, 2005)	
9.6 9.4	Ohio State vs Notre Dame (Jan 02, 2006) Ohio State vs Michigan State (Oct 15, 2005)	[64-617] [41-386]	Field goals made	
Rushing	yards		5 Ohio State vs Texas (Sep 10, 2005) 5 Northwestern vs Penn State (Sep 24, 2005)	
411 388	Minnesota vs Wisconsin (Oct 15, 2005) Wisconsin vs Bowling Green (Sep 03, 2005)		Longest field goal	
Rushing	attempts		52 Iowa at Ohio State (Sep 24, 2005) 52 Illinois at Indiana (Oct 8, 2005)	
68 63	Minnesota vs Purdue (Sep 24, 2005) Wisconsin vs Bowling Green (Sep 03, 2005)		PAT kicks attempted	
63	Minnesota vs Wisconsin (Oct 15, 2005)		9 Wisconsin vs Temple (Sep 10, 2005)	
63	Minnesota vs Michigan State (Nov 12, 2005)		9 Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)	
Yards po	er rush Michigan State at Illinois (Sep 24, 2005)	[48-376]	PAT kicks made 9 Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)	
7.7	Penn State at Northwestern (Sep 24, 2005)	[27-209]	8 Iowa vs Ball State (Sep 3 2005) 8 Wisconsin vs Bowling Green (Sep 03, 2005)	
Rushing 7	TDs Wisconsin vs Bowling Green (Sep 03, 2005)		8 Wisconsin vs Temple (Sep 10, 2005) 8 Michigan State at Illinois (Sep 24, 2005)	
5 5	lowa vs Ball State (Sep 3 2005) Michigan State vs Kent State (Sep 03, 2005)		Punts	
5	Minnesota vs Colorado State (Sep 10, 2005)		11 Purdue at Penn State (Oct 29, 2005)	
5 5	Penn State vs Minnesota (Oct 01, 2005) Wisconsin at Illinois (Oct 29, 2005)		11 Penn State vs Florida State (Jan 03, 2006)	
5 5	Minnesota at Indiana (Nov 5, 2005) Ohio State vs Northwestern (Nov 12, 2005)		Longest punt   76	
5	Purdue at Indiana (Nov 19, 2005)		70 Illinois at Purdue (Nov 12, 2005)	
Longest 93	rush Minnesota vs Wisconsin (Oct 15, 2005)		Yards punted 487 Penn State vs Florida State (Jan 03, 2006)	[11-487]
88	Purdue at Minnesota (Sep 24, 2005)		452 Illinois vs Penn State (Oct 22, 2005)	[9-452]
Passing 475	yards Northwestern at Purdue (Oct 15, 2005)		Punting avg 50.2 Illinois vs Penn State (Oct 22, 2005)	[9-452]
416	Northwestern vs UCLA (Dec 30, 2005)		49.0 Penn State at Northwestern (Sep 24, 2005)	[2-98]
	attempts		Punt returns	
70 65	Northwestern vs UCLA (Dec 30, 2005) Purdue vs Northwestern (Oct 15, 2005)		9 Wisconsin vs Temple (Sep 10, 2005) 9 Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)	
Passing 7	TDs Michigan State at Illinois (Sep 24, 2005)		Punt return yards 171 Wisconsin vs Temple (Sep 10, 2005)	
5	lowa vs Minnesota (Nov 19 2005)		148 Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)	
Longest 85	pass Ohio State vs Notre Dame (Jan 02, 2006)		Punt return avg 50.5 Northwestern vs Northern Illinois (Sep 10, 2005)	[2-101]
83	Indiana at Wisconsin (Oct 01, 2005)		35.0 Michigan State at Purdue (Nov 5, 2005)	[2-70]

Purdue vs Northwestern (Oct 15, 2005)

Northwestern at Purdue (Oct 15, 2005) Northwestern vs UCLA (Dec 30, 2005)

Passes completed

40 38

# 2005 Statistics



#### SINGLE GAME HIGHS - TEAM

#### Punt return TDs

lowa vs Ball State (Sep 3 2005)

Northwestern vs Northern Illinois (Sep 10, 2005)

Purdue vs Akron (Sep 10, 2005)

Minnesota vs Colorado State (Sep 10, 2005)

Wisconsin vs Temple (Sep 10, 2005)

Wisconsin vs Indiana (Oct 01, 2005) Wisconsin at Minnesota (Oct 15, 2005)

Ohio State at Indiana (Oct 22, 2005)

Ohio State vs Northwestern (Nov 12, 2005)

Penn State at Michigan State (Nov 19,2005)

#### Longest punt return

Iowa vs Ball State (Sep 3 2005)

Northwestern vs Northern Illinois (Sep 10, 2005)

#### Kick returns

Minnesota at Penn State (Oct 01, 2005) 8

8 Illinois vs Penn State (Oct 22, 2005)

#### Kick return yards

Illinois vs Michigan State (Sep 24, 2005) 207 Ohio State vs Texas (Sep 10, 2005) 191

#### Kick return avg

56.5 Purdue vs Northwestern (Oct 15, 2005) 54.5 Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)

Longest kick return

100 Ohio State at Minnesota (Oct 29, 2005) 98 Michigan State vs Indiana (Oct 29, 2005)

#### Kick return TDs

Michigan vs Minnesota (Oct 08, 2005)

Purdue vs Northwestern (Oct 15, 2005)

Ohio State at Minnesota (Oct 29, 2005)

Michigan State vs Indiana (Oct 29, 2005)

#### Interceptions

Penn State at Michigan State (Nov 19,2005)

Northwestern vs Penn State (Sep 24, 2005)

Purdue at Minnesota (Sep 24, 2005)

Northwestern at Michigan State (Oct 22, 2005)

Michigan State vs Indiana (Oct 29, 2005)

Northwestern vs Michigan (Oct 29, 2005)

Wisconsin vs Purdue (Oct 22, 2005)

Purdue vs Illinois (Nov 12, 2005)

Purdue at Indiana (Nov 19, 2005)

Northwestern vs UCLA (Dec 30, 2005)

#### Interception return yds

Wisconsin vs Purdue (Oct 22, 2005) 146

86 Northwestern at Michigan State (Oct 22, 2005)

#### Interception return avg

Wisconsin vs Purdue (Oct 22, 2005) 48.7

Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005) 38.0

#### Longest interception rtn

Wisconsin vs Purdue (Oct 22, 2005) 84

76 Penn State at Illinois (Oct 22, 2005)

#### Interception return TDs

Wisconsin vs Purdue (Oct 22, 2005)

Northwestern vs UCLA (Dec 30, 2005)

#### Fumbles lost

Ohio State vs Michigan State (Oct 15, 2005)

Iowa at Iowa State (Sep 10 2005)

Michigan vs Northern Illinois (Sep 03, 2005)

Michigan State at Ohio State (Oct 15, 2005)

#### Sacked by opp

Michigan State at Ohio State (Oct 15, 2005)

Wisconsin at Penn State (Nov 05, 2005)

#### QB sacks

12 Ohio State vs Michigan State (Oct 15, 2005)

Penn State vs Wisconsin (Nov 05, 2005)

#### Turnovers committed

Iowa at Iowa State (Sep 10 2005)

Purdue at Wisconsin (Oct 22, 2005) 5

5 Indiana vs Purdue (Nov 19, 2005)

#### Turnovers caused

Michigan vs Northern Illinois (Sep 03, 2005)

Wisconsin vs Purdue (Oct 22, 2005)

5 Purdue at Indiana (Nov 19, 2005)

#### First downs

5

[2-113]

[2-109]

[3-146]

[2-76]

Northwestern at Illinois (Nov 19, 2005) 36

35 Michigan State vs Kent State (Sep 03, 2005)

35 Penn State vs Minnesota (Oct 01, 2005)

#### 1st downs rushing

Penn State vs Minnesota (Oct 01, 2005) 24

23 Wisconsin vs Bowling Green (Sep 03, 2005)

Northwestern at Illinois (Nov 19, 2005) 23

Northwestern at Purdue (Oct 15, 2005) 24 22

Iowa vs Florida (Jan 2 2006)

#### 1st downs by penalty

Northwestern vs UCLA (Dec 30, 2005)

Northwestern vs Northern Illinois (Sep 10, 2005) 4

Illinois at California (Sep 17, 2005)

Northwestern at Arizona State (Sep 17, 2005) 4

4 Minnesota at Michigan (Oct 08, 2005)

Purdue vs Illinois (Nov 12, 2005) 4

#### Penalties

Indiana at Wisconsin (Oct 01, 2005) 12

Iowa vs Michigan (Oct 22 2005) 11

11 Illinois at Purdue (Nov 12, 2005)

#### Penalties yards

Northwestern vs Wisconsin (Oct 08, 2005)

Illinois at Purdue (Nov 12, 2005)